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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE ELIZABETH H. BARNES: 

We are now session. Today is May 7th, 

2018. It is 9:00 in the morning. This lS time and 

place set as for a hearing on the tition for 

emergency relief in the matter of Pennsylvania State Senator 

Andrew E. Dinniman versus Sunoco Pipel , LP, at Docket 

Numbers P-2018-3001453 and C-2018-3001451. I am 

consoli ing these dockets here today. 

On April 25th, Senator Dinniman filed a 

complaint against Sunoco Pipeline l LP I seeking an unction 

against the pipel operator construct the Mariner 

East 2 and 2X ines and ir appurtenances in West 

Whiteland Township and directing Sunoco Pipel to conduct 

and release a public written ty management program l 

sk analysis other information to warn 

protect public danger to reduce hazards caused 

by ME2 and ME2X. 

sOlon 1 25th, Senator 1 a 

petition for interim emergency ief pursuant to Section 

3.6 the Commis onls regulations found at Title 52 of the 

Pennsylvania Code. 

This emergency ief requested is 

cifically an injunction prohibiting construction of 

ME2 and ME2X in West Whiteland Township until time as 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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the Commission a final determination on the 

accompanying complaint. 

On April 27th at Docket Number P 2018-3000281, 

Sunoco filed a ition for Ii of an ex e emergency 

order and Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement filed 

a statement of concurrence with request. 

On April 30th, the instant case, Senator 

Dinniman filed an amended complaint and an amended ition 

for emergency reI f requesting additional relief that 

Mariner East 1 West Whiteland Township cease operations 

until such time as Sunoco fully assesses and Commission 

approves the condition, safety and reasonableness of MEl 

geology through which it sits. 

On May 3rd, the Commission ent an order at 

P 2018 3000281 tting Sunoco to reinstate utility 

transportation of hazardous liquids utilizing its Mariner 

East 1 Pipeline subject to certain reporting requirements. 

Petitioner interim emergency f under Section 

3.6, and on May 4th, Sunoco filed a response to the amended 

petition for interim relief and a motion for lve 

Senator Dinniman fi an object to the mot 

for protective order on the same 

Today's hearing is being held regarding the 

lowing issues: Number one, whether Petitioner, 

Senator Dinniman's right to relief is clear; number two, 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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the for relief is immediate; number three, 

injury must be proven by a preponderance evidence that it 

would be irreparable if ief is not granted; number 

,that relief requested is not injurious to the 

public erest. 

ter today's hearing, and we anticipate an 

additional hearing will be held on Thursday, May 10th, in 

Hearing Room 5, ter the hearing is held and the transcript 

of hearings are fil at the Commission, ch should 

occur by close of business on May 11th, I will endeavor to 

issue a written order grant or denying the inte 

emergency reI f on or before May 15th. That is my deadl 

pursuant to 52 Pa. Code Sect 3.7. The order will 

immediately ef tive upon issuance it will certifi 

to the Commission for interlocutory review pursuant to 

Section 3.10. 

My name is Elizabeth Barnes. I am 

Administrat Law Judge assigned by the Commission to 

preside this matter. 

Would counsel please roduce lves on 

the record? 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, Freed for Senator 

Dinniman. 

MS. WALDRON: Joanna Waldron Senator 

Dinniman. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 
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JUDGE BARNES: Good morning. 

MR. SNISCAK: Good morning, Your Honor. I'm 

Thomas J. Sniscak, and with me from my law firm is Whitney 

E. Snyder from Hawke McKeon and Sniscak, and I'd like to 

introduce our co-counsel in this matter, Robert Fox. 

MR. FOX: I'm Robert Fox. 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Fox. 

MR. FOX: And from my firm, Neil Witkes and 

Diana Silva. 

JUDGE BARNES: Good morning, everyone. All 

right. Everything is happening so fast here. I was present 

at public meeting and I did hear Chairman Brown encourage 

intervenors who attempted to intervene at the P-docket to 

possibly intervene in this case or file their own complaint. 

Perhaps I can explain for the Commission maybe 

a little further there are two venues for emergency relief 

available here at the Commission. If there is no underlying 

complaint, a petition for ex parte emergency relief can be 

filed here, and that goes directly to one of the 

Commissioners. One of the Commissioners with one signature 

can immediately issue emergency relief if there is no 

underlying complaint, and then that kind of relief has to be 

ratified by the entire Commission at the next public 

meeting. 

If there is a pending complaint, as there is 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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in s case, and the filing of Mr. Freed was under Section 

3.6, which is specifically for interim emergency relief, 

then the relief requested is emergency relief pending 

outcome, the ultimate decision the Commission at 

underlying complaint. 

So, I suppose that's why since in t other 

case, Sunoco never requested a hearing under 3.4, the 

Commission did not really address the petitions to intervene 

in there. I hope that helps explain. I'm not sure it did, 

but there it is. 

I did kind of check the elect c docket and 

I have noticed some petitions to intervene in this matter. 

I'm not sure how we want to handle that. I know the 

Township of Thornberry, the Clean Air Council, are they here 

today? 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. You are? 

MS. URBANOWICZ: ean Air Council. 

JUDGE BARNES: Are you petitioning to 

intervene in the C-docket? 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Yes, Your Honor. I'm Kathryn 

Urbanowicz for Clean Council. 

JUDGE BARNES: You're going to have to spell 

your name. 

MS. URBANOWICZ: My name is Kathryn Urbanowicz 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 
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Clean Air Council. Kathryn is K-a t h-r-y-n. 

Urbanowicz is U-r-b-a-n-o-w-i-c-z. We fil petitions 

to intervene in both dockets that are now idated. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. Is re any other 

counsel here representing townships or 

(No response.) 

JUDGE BARNES: No. Okay. se your hand if 

you are just a member of the public from Chester 

County. 

(Audience members indicat . ) 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. me an idea. 

Is there anyone s? 

(Audience member . ) 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. We're going 

to ss a petition for protect , and there 

probably will be there will definite an order, a 

ective order In this case, and 1 means is that if 

at any time during these proceedings we're to go on a 

proprietary record, I will just ask those duals that 

not signed an Appendix A to the ect order to 

leave the room, but then you may come into the room 

when we're back on the public rec So let's address that 

first. Mr. Sniscak -- well, bas ly, we have to talk 

about it? I did read both proposed. 

MR. SNISCAK: If it please Your Honor, I would 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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I to make a few points if I may. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

MR. SNISCAK: The protect order that we are 

proposing is a standard order. I , and I'm sure 

Your Honor is aware of it, this was ive order 

was entered by Your Honor Judge, Judge 

Ii, in the Transource Line citing case, 

it has precisely the we for two 

types of confidentiality, conf highly 

idential. 

The highly conf is imperative because 

are materials that may very well and, again, I want 

to stress that the order would so to the complaint 

, so we're not just limi to the petition today. 

will be highly confidential ion that very well 

will be introduced in that proceeding, that is 

commercially sensitive that the Commission has 

always treated that way, as I as, importantly, 

ion that's subject to ic Utility 

idential Security Disclosure Protection Acti 

if we have an order that s stuff as 

idential and does not it to a higher level relative 

to that information, then s the Commission itself in 

a position where it could its obligations under 

Acti and the obligat go to the agency, and any 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 
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sanctions or any ties, and they are extreme, go to the 

agency or the body holding that. 

So our st is mainstream, but I 

there may be some with the Senator's pos on 

this through his counsel as to really what t e is. 

First of all, anything that's as 

highly confidential our order can be chal and 

downgraded and t 's a procedure for that. , it 

doesn't mean Senator will not be able to, the 

category of highly ial information, not e to 

have that informat scussed with him by experts, by his 

attorney or if he 't qualify as a restrict 

So's no walling or inhibit 

information to complainant, his experts or his attorney 

in this case. It's just a matter of what our Legislature 

has already said is idential and subject to ion 

to protect methods and concerning operating 

utilities, network and configuration, whi 

again, if that falls wrong hands, it's so s, 

and I think if we're to err here, and it's not an err 

I would point out, we to go on the side of safety 

that information and it to the parties, because they're 

only asking for it s of this litigation, and it 

can be kept and it can managed that way. 

So we're at a loss to understand why we can't 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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do what every other utility and every other Judge is doing 

in this proceeding or in the proceedings regarding that 

category of competit , proprietary and also infrastructure 

security information. 

Quite frankly, I think if we go with that 

order l we/re probably going to find we/re not going to have 

Ia lot of disputes l because with Your Honoris experience how 

many cases have there been sputes on the highly 

confidential piece or the confident ? On my experience II 

would respectfully offer it's very rare. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. lid like to hear 

from Mr. Freed. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor l thank you. First of 

alII the order that we/re - we don/t believe that a 

protective order is required. With regard to the 

sensitivity of matter we/re dealing with informationl 

that/s already the public record. We/re deal with the 

general route of the pipeline and we/re dealing with the 

geology of the area. I mean l that/s all information that/s 

been mapped, that/s available. There is really no sensitive 

national security or tical infrastructure type of issues 

here. 

As far as trade information l again, 

Senator. Dinniman is not a competitor. He's a sitting 

Senator. He/s not going to use the information for a 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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competitive If the Commission decides that it 

wants to issue a protective order, what we would propose is 

the same order was used in the preceding Sunoco matter. 

I don't know if agreed to it or if it was issued 

unilaterally, it's being used preceding matter. 

We believe it provides sufficient ions for Sunoco. 

I'll note, and I think counsel is right, I 

think we need to err, and I think s is going to be a 

theme of the entire day, we need to err on the side 

safety, but we 't see. the need the highly 

confidential. It's restrictive a waYt and I will 

counsel's representation t I bel ,and correct me if I'm 

wrong, that both confidential and confidential 

information can shared with the Senator under his 

proposal, but I it's much clearer, the confines 

agreement are much clearer under one proposed and 

in the previous Sunoco matter. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, if I may, I note the 

preference I believe of Your Honor a lot of Judges is 

that we speak sitt into the mi 

JUDGE BARNES: That's fine. Yesi I would 

rather you speak directly into the microphone. It assists 

the court reporter who has also mic'd the microphone. So go 

ahead. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, just one point. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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counsel for the Senator said that we're deal with public 

information. That may what he's ending to put in, but 

the point is we are intending to put in information lS 

not public information that is infrastructure crit 

security information and that needs to be covered to the 

maximum. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, I think even under his 

proposed order, which we did use in the West Goshen Township 

versus Sunoco case, there's nothing that can prevent 

company from designating confidential security information 

and that that would be treated separately and different from 

just a confidential document under Section 102 of the 

Commission's regulations. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, that does not cover, 

though, competitive sens ive information, and that's 

going to create a problem in being able to get 

information onto the record as well as anything that is a 

proprietary type process. They're categories that are 

utilized under the highly confidenti 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

MR. SNISCAK: And all I can say, Your Honor, 

is if we something in and they 1 're not 

gett the information for it, at least let us have as 

highly confident and we'll deal with it on a ece by 

piece is if and when it comes up. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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MR. FREED: Your Honor, is a two-page 

definition of proprietary in the order that we 

propose, so it does deal with tary information. 

JUDGE BARNES: I at this point, I'm 

willing to go with the we did in Sunoco because 

it's a level at which both to. I 

understand you want a 

s at least 

level of identiality, but 

Mr. Freed, I believe, was his cl would· 

not be able to view 

MR. SNISCAK: We're ng he could view it, 

Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: He okay. 

MR. SNISCAK: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 Well, the problem 

is I kind of already typed it up way, but I could -- I 

don't know. For the purpose , we'll go with 

that order, but you can go 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, we are going to be 

introducing highly confi ial ion into this record 

today. 

JUDGE BARNES: It d kept confidential. 

MR. SNISCAK: Yes, not subject to the 

procedures of highly conf We other potential 

intervenors in this case. It's ant we treat this 

information that way. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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Again, we could resubmit our order, a Word 

2 document of the highly confidential one if that would help 

3 Your Honor. 

4 JUDGE BARNES: Do you want this to settl 

5 now? I would have to go upstairs and a 15 minute 

6 recess now. 

7 MR. SNISCAK: Well, we have a copy of the 

8 order. It would just a matter of having the order 

9 signed. We could out details of having 

10 certificate signed if anybody wants to see it. 

11 JUDGE BARNES: 1, I have Appendix A's if 

12 they haven't changed. 

13 MR. SNISCAK: That may not change. 

14 JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Freed, I thought that your 

15 primary objection was that your ient could not 

16 information marked highly confidential. 

17 MR. FREED: That was primary. 

18 JUDGE BARNES: All So, if they're 

19 agree that not just s representat can 

20 that he himself could view it, does that take care of your 

21 ection? Can we go ahead with that? 

22 MR. FREED: That was obviously main focus. 

23 There were other concerns. I thought that the order that 

24 was previously was a much more streamlined and orderly 

25 manner. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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JUDGE BARNES: Sunoco did not object to it 

back then. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, that was different 

counsel. 

JUDGE BARNES: I know. 

MR. SNISCAK: That would not be the preferred 

agreement. Virtually, every utility every proceeding 

using it. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. I'm convinced. 

I'll go your way. That's fine. All right. Why don't you 

come up here? I have these Appendix A's. I don' t know if 

they match. 

MR. FREED: Which are we -

JUDGE BARNES: Let's go off the record a 

second. 

scussion off the record.) 

JUDGE BARNES: We'll go on the record. 

SENATOR DINNIMAN: Since we're on the record, 

it's a simple question. I took an oath off as a 

Senator to represent my constituents, and I'm asking for 

that's why I'm asking this explanation, and let me see 

if my understanding, Your Honor, is correct. 

I can speak on any issue and use any 

information except I cannot and relate this 

information that is only that part of the hearing that is 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 
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highly confidential or confidential, I guess, or whatever 

you had mentioned. It can in my thinking. It can 

influence how I feel, but I just simply can't say what that 

information is; is that correct? 

JUDGE BARNES: That's correct; and if I issue 

an order it contains proprietary information, I will be 

issuing two versions, a redacted public version with just 

that portion which has been designat as proprietary or 

highly confidential out it. 

So the bulk of arguments, the bulk of 

evidence, the bulk of the facts and the law and the 

conclusions of law will I public. It's just there may 

be some highly sensit information that the company may 

wish to introduce regarding its infrastructure, which under 

the Securities Act, we have to treat he's correct; we are 

mandat as a Commission to keep certain information 

proprietary. 

SENATOR DINNIMAN: I appreciate that, and, if 

I may, one last concern. The reason I ask this question 

because under one the laws passed by the Legislature, 

doctors could not communicate information involving what was 

used in chemical substances, and, as you know, that had a 

series court cases. So I'm making sure from day one that 

I understand what my limitations arei and once again, I just 

cannot tell people proprietary information or highly 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 
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confidential information, which is fine 

2 JUDGE BARNES: Correct. Thank you, Senator. 

3 All right. Would you I to begin with opening statements, 

4 Mr. Freed? 

5 MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, if I can make a 

6 suggestion. 

7 JUDGE BARNES: Yes. 

8 MR. SNISCAK: Is there going to be a ruling on 

9 the interventions? Because that can affect who's going to 

10 speak. 

11 JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. Ma'am, your name 

12 again? 

13 MS. URBANOWICZ: Kathryn Urbanowicz, Your 

14 Honor 

15 JUDGE BARNES: Are you with the Clean Air 

16 Council? 

17 MS. URBANOWICZ: I am. 

18 JUDGE BARNES: Is your name on your petition? 

19 MS. URBANOWICZ: I'm one of attorneys 

20 listed. I think there are three of us on. I can bring my 

21 card up. 

22 JUDGE BARNES: No. I see it. Okay. You 

23 signed the verification. Do you wish you filed a 

24 petition to intervene. Do you wish to intervene today? 

25 MS. URBANOWICZ: I do, Your Honor. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 



22 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Since you're here, 

is there any objection? 

MR. SNISCAK: Yes, there lS, Your Honor, and 

if I could, I'm prepared to to 

JUDGE BARNES: Go ahead. 

MR. SNISCAK: Thank you. Your Honor, we all 

know the standards intervention, which are there has to 

an interest in the proceeding which may direct 

affec , not just af , but directly affected, and is 

not adequately represented by exist parties, and the 

person that's seeking to intervene has to represent that 

they are bound by the action the Commission the 

proceeding. 

None of exist here, and if I can walk 

you through why that is. First, the clean air issues are 

beyond PUC's jurisdiction are not direct, but rather are 

very rect interests. With respect to this pipeline, the 

PUC has jurisdiction only under the def tion public 

utility and service in Section 102 , quote, IItransporting 

or conveying a product or fluid substance. II 

In SPLP's case, once that product is 

transported or conveyed Point A to Point B in PA and 

removed by consumer or user or processor, use that 

commodity for other purposes and consequences from said use 

are not issues over which this Commission jurisdiction. 
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If I could give an analogy, if Your Honor had 

a swimmi pool and you used the public water utility to 

fill up pool, the PUC clearly would not 

juri ct over a claim by let's say was a Save 

Wast Water Council to make a claim be s Commission 

in a case that's a wasteful use of water. 's 

cl It clearly has something ive 

to when public utility transaction and relat 

So a debate or an interest about or 

not you use water for drinking, bathing or swimming or 

whether 's a bad thing, that's for some 

jurisdict 

Again, if you look at paragraph s 

petition to ervene, they state that their one 

over air quality and reducing the r 

pollution from sil fuel. That's not within the PUC's 

jurisdict 's within DEP, and they're DEP cases 

as I'll come to in a minute. 

What's completely overlooked in the ion 

is one major flaw, and that is that are they bound or will 

they be bound or prejudiced by Your Honor's ruling in this 

petition? answer to that is clearly, they are not. 

For starters, this petition, as Your Honor 

mentioned, is in nature of an injunction, and what's an 
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injunction? An injunction is not precedent. Why is that? 

Because an injunction is not a determination on the merits, 

so they can't be bound. Therefore, they're whole argument, 

which is, well, we could be bound here and that could have 

an effect on DEP proceedings, that could have an effect on 

eminent domain proceedings, that's not a legitimate reason 

to allow them to intervene. 

They're not bound by an injunction. An 

injunction is just -- it's not a determination on the 

merits. It's not prejudice. And I would cite the case of 

Appeal of Little Britain Township from a decision of the 

Zoning Hearing Board of tIe Britain Township, Lancaster 

County 

JUDGE BARNES: Do you have a docket number on 

that? 

MR. SNISCAK: Yes, I do. It's actually a 

Commonwealth Court decision. It's 651 A.2d 606 at 611 Pa. 

Commonwealth 1994. The quote is, "A preliminary injunction 

cannot serve as a judgment on the merits since by definition 

it is a temporary remedy granted until that time when a 

party's dispute can be completely resolved. If 

So they fail on the bound standard. Now/ even 

if they had standing, which they don't, their intervention 

is additionally subject to some fatal flaws. First of I, 

let's assume that you know, they filed late Friday to 
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intervene in a case which was going to Monday, and I 

think if you 1 at the continuum of an petition 

proceeding, should have intervened if they were 

going to intervene, because their at the 11th 

hour, 59th minute essentially creates ial prejudice_ 

Now, the rule for late ervenors has always 

been at this ssion that they take case as they find 

it. They can't the issues. They the claims as 

they are if 're let in. 

Now, here, if we look at what did they say, 

they essential said that -- let me to the page. Give 

me a moment, Your Honor. They said are going to expand 

the issues and said they reserve right to and 

this is at 4, paragraph 12 of its ion. "We 

reserve the to se and address issues through its 

continued analysis of Senator Dinniman's claims 

and related ion or other issues raised by the 

parties. II 

Now, that clearly can expand the issues 

it's not them if they were a 1 timate late 

intervenor - and again, my earlier argument is they're not 

bound -- they're not an intervenor, let alone a late 

intervenor, if they were a late , they haven't 

cleared.this test. They're clearly expanding that. 

other thing is ition itself is 
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devoid as to what ir level participation is. Are they 

going to enter evidence? Are they going to be doing cross 

examination? We have a very tight time schedule this 

case. The bad aspect of these, with all due respect, 

these interim emergency order petitions is that it's close 

to 1 relative to due process. It's trial by ambush. 

We don't know who ir witnesses are. They didn't identi 

their witnesses. They could have, but they didn't. They 

didn't identify the specific issues they're going to be 

addressing. 

So, all in all, they don't even pass the test 

for being a late intervenor. 

So, in sum, Your Honor, their claims being 

bound, their claims litigation in other matters, their 

claims about fossil fuels, their cl about that is 

not in this Commission's j sdiction fail; and, again, even 

if they were allowed to intervene in s case and take the 

case as it is, they still don't clear the bar some other 

party not representing and litigating and advocating on the 

issues that are in this case. 

Clearly, Senator Dinniman, his attorneys and 

his witnesses are fully capable of litigating Senator 

Dinniman's claims in this case. So we don't need somebody 

se piling on that doesn't have a direct interest; and on 

that basis, we oppose their intervention. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. Ms. Urbanowicz, 

could you step up to the microphone? First, I need to know 

your address for the hearing sheet. I'm putting your name 

in. 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Your Honor, ean Air Council 

is at 135 South 19th Street, Suite 300, in Philadelphia, 

Pennsylvania, Zip Code 19103. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you, ma'am. 1 right. 

You heard counsel's argument. Could I hear your response? 

And I am interested to know how you intend to participate if 

really at 1 today. 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Thank you, Your Honor. I as 

a threshold matter understand that some counsel here 

rather new to some of these issues related to Mariner East. 

Clean Air Council is not. We've been involved in litigating 

both environmental harms and safety issues from the start 

the Mariner East permitting process. So we've been deeply 

involved wi the communities and the courts since 2014, I 

believe. 

The sinkholes, in particular, that have given 

rise to us being here today, it was Clean Air Council that 

called Amtrak to report that. The water supply issues 

have been raised the complaints and in the emergency 

petition, Clean Air Council has been involved with bringing 

some of that to light. 
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We've been an important clearing house for the 

2 communi It's helped residents understand what's going on 

3 and to help their voices be heard in this process and to 

4 understand the public commenting process. 

5 The Horizontal Directional lling 

6 Inadvertent Return Assessment l Preparedness and Contingency 

7 Plans that are referenced in the complaint and other 

8 documents are in effect in part - the current versions are 

9 in effect in part because Clean Air Council has been 

10 actively involved negotiating those documents. Most 

11 recent , we were before the Environmental Hearing Board 

12 just last month discuss these issues related to 

13 Horizontal rectional Drilling. 

14 So we are very deeply involved with all these 

15 issues, both on the legal front and in terms of connecting 

16 with communities. 

17 Our involvement today, I don't have witnesses 

18 that I intend to present. If something arises, we might 

19 need to ask Your Honor for permission to change our ans 

20 for the day, but as I sit here now, I do not have witnesses 

21 that I intend to present. 

22 JUDGE BARNES: Do you intend to cross examine 

23 witnesses? 

24 MS. URBANOWICZ: Potentially, Your Honor. If 

25 I could just add two clarifying points. Counsel was 
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ing on the mission of Clean Air Council, and 

might be familiar with the zation, but we're much 

more clean despite our name. That's how we 

started. But we've been involved in environmental 

protect and environmental health throughout course of 

all our proceedings with s. 

He also only one methods 

intervention, and while we believe this is of our 

mission as Clean Council, it's also in public 

interest, the PUC very broad intervention standards 

under third section of intervention, and we've been 

admitted as intervenors numerous times the PUC. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Thank you, ma'am. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, if I could just 

respond. First of all, involved s not equal 

standing. You can't away from direct, immediate 

interest, and have none. They can't explain how they 

can surmount the not be bound requirement of the 

intervention regs. 

Again, if they're in EHB cases, then they're 

in EHB cases. That doesn't mean because you're in an EHB 

case, you're automat ly in a PUC case. They haven't 

established standing. They haven't e ished any of 

those. 

In terms of the standard in public 
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interest, that's a loophole that could eat up the standard 

2 this Commission routinely applies, which really is emphasis 

3 on the first three standards, and that is do you have a 

4 direct interest that's affected? Are you bound? Are you 

5 taking the case as it stands; and if so, are the other 

6 parties able to represent all those issues? And they 

7 certainly are. 

8 So this is additional. This is unnecessary 

9 intervention. 

10 JUDGE BARNES: Perhaps, Ms. Urbanowicz, you 

11 could address those three prongs for the standing, whether 

12 your client's interest is unique and whether your client has 

13 a direct interest in the outcome of this proceeding and 

14 whether your client is taking the case as it stands or are 

15 you attempting to expand the scope of the issues before the 

16 Commission this petition for interim emergency reI f at 

17 least. 

18 MS. URBANOWICZ: CertainlYt Your Honor. First 

19 all, we have numerous members of the Clean Air Council 

20 that live in this vicinity and all along the pipeline route 

21 that we've been actively engaged with throughout this 

22 process. So we have standing both through our members and 

23 as an organization because this directly fects our mission 

24 to keep. the environment safe for the communities that we 

25 serve. 
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In terms of being bound by decisions here, I 

2 believe Sunoco has argued that Senator Dinniman is bound by 

3 the order, the ex parte order in the previous docket. So 

4 this looks like a bit of a change of course in terms of 

argument. 

6 That said, the decisions that the PUC makes 

7 could certainly affect pending litigation that we have in 

8 other forums. This is an agency of the Commonwealth. These 

9 decision are taken very seriously, and because we have 

active litigation, it serves us to make sure that our 

11 interest is represented here as well. 

12 JUDGE BARNES: I'm satisfied that the Clean 

13 Air Council has standing. Counsel understands that if the 

14 parties here were to come to a settlement or some kind of an 

agreement, you would be bound by the - or I mean if the 

16 case fails at this level, as an intervenor, you don't 

17 necessarily have the standing to appeal, I suppose, to the 

18 Commonwealth Court. You don't have your own separate 

19 complaint pending. 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Correct. 

21 JUDGE BARNES: All right. I'm going to 

22 approve the petition to intervene and grant intervenor 

23 status to the Clean Air Council. 

24 MS. URBANOWICZ: Thank you very much, Your 

Honor. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

MR. FREED: And, Your Honor, just a procedural 

question for the folks that either have already moved to 

intervene and are here today or have not yet moved to 

intervene on the C-docket, I'm assuming that they're not 

going to be precluded from 

JUDGE BARNES: Intervening in the complaint? 

MR. FREED: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: Correct. Under the normal -

if there was no petition for interim , from the date 

the petition to intervene is filed, the company has ten days 

to respond in writing, and generally I just accumulate these 

and make rulings after a prehearing conference. I intend to 

hold a prehearing conference in the consolidated case after 

the answer period has occurred, which hasn't even occurred 

yet, because you have not yet answered the amended 

complaint. You have 20 days from April 30th within which 

time to answer. 

Yes, Mr. Sniscak. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, I want to be clear. 

You didn't say they can intervene. You're saying they may 

seek to intervene. 

JUDGE BARNES: They may seek to intervenej 

correct. That's what I meant. 

Is there any other counsel representing any 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



33 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

ot - all right. we shall ed. 

Mr. , would you 1 to give an 

statement? 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, efly. Obvious ,I 

think Your Honor knows we're dealing with a matter that 

involves hazardous Ii ds pipeline populated areas 

wi n 500 feet of , nearby schools, areas of public 

assembly, public water supplies and used Amtrak SEPTA 

lines and highways t the pipeline runs right under. 

Mariner 2 and 2X, the two pipelines that are 

presently being inst 1 , have had problems s 

the outset of their construction, including frac-outs or 

inadvertent returns, sinkholes, which we've already heard 

some about, Sunoco conducting unpermit activities, and 

Sunoco failing and, frankly, repeatedly ling to report 

inc s when they occur. 

We've repeatedly Sunoco and s 

s that problems aren't going to occuri when they do 

occur, they've been resolved, only to the next set 

problems occur. Many the problems by Mariner are 

the re t of the rout of the pipel through what is 

poor and highly volati geology. West Whiteland, frankly, 

is a poster child for poor geology. township has 

significant amounts carbonate rock susceptible to 

sinkholes, fractures the interface of carbonate and 
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non-carbonate rock, which you'll see the situation at sa 

Drive. 

These conditions combined with construction 

activities have resul in impacts of drinking water, 

sinkholes. The conditions have threatened homes, schools, 

rail lines and the integrity the existing line. As you 

know, the PUC had shut down the existing line and it was 

just reopened or approved to restart late last week. 

We believe that the construction of Mariner 2 

may have caused - well, it has caused in some areas, it may 

have caused in other areas significant damage to this very 

volatile geology that has not been investigated. In 

addition, the PUC, DEP has had to take numerous actions. 

The crux of this issue is that while we're 

going to hear a lot 11m sure of Sunoco's investigations into 

Ithe pipeline after the Lisa Drive incident in fact, the 

area of investigation was extremely limited and, frankly, 

didn/t even look at or address the most volatile parts of 

the geology West Whiteland Township, and that's a big 

concern. 

What we/re asking for is for this Commiss 

and Sunoco to be proactive, not reactive. We don't want to 

keep waiting until there's a problem and then addressing it, 

because, as even the PUC, the Commission recognized, one of 

those problems might be catastrophic, particularly the 
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tier of West Whiteland where you have 

si ficant karst geology, c , as well as 

numerous depressions and sinkholes. 

We believe that Sunoco d not and cannot 

lowed to continue construct Mariner 2 in West 

Whi and township. It is just not ate. And, 

, that Mariner 1 should notf lowed to start until 

's an investigation not just sa Drive area, 

but the entire part of West Whi icularly that 

tier where you have significant carbonate rock and 

numerous fractures, one line over next where there were 

construction activities to build ME2 no analysis was 

to see what impact those construction activities had. 

And, finally, there are concerns and there 

been expressed concerns by schools and the public about 

lack of information. People don't know how to respond 

in the event that there is a em. Do they get in their 

cars and drive away or s in your car potentially 

cause and explosion? Can they use r cell phones? Can 

not use their cell ? What are they to do? This 

information has just not to the public and 

it's something that I know Sunoco is saying that this 

relates to critical infrastructure information that cannot 

eased. 

We're at a loss as to why if the document 
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can't be redacted, why another document, the same way Your 

Honor is going to issue an opinion, two separate opinions, 

why there can't be another document that provides the needed 

guidance without providing the critical infrastructure 

information. Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. Can I ask just for 

clarity, is the Senator just seeking construction being 

stopped in West Whiteland Township or are we going beyond, 

because it sounds like just West Whiteland Township? 

MR. FREED: The Senator's district is West 

Whiteland Township. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

MR. FREED: So we're asking with regard to 

West Whiteland Township. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. But also that Mariner 1 

be stopped? 

MR. FREED: And that Mariner 1 be stopped 

until that further investigation is complete. 

JUDGE BARNES: Let me ask counsel for Sunoco 

what 1S the status of Mariner 1? 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, f , before we go 

there, we have a problem with this being filmed by 

individuals. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. There's an 

obj ection to recording - there is a camera there. All 
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right. Ma'am, if you would please stop. Thank you. 

Also, this is a good time to ask anyone who 

has cell phones or iPads to turn them off or onto silence 

mode. Thank you. 

MR. SNISCAK: Thank you, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: And if you have to have 

discussions, please take them outside. So my question is 

would the company be willing to - I suppose I have to ask 

-- willing to agree not to construct on the Mariner 2 or the 

Mariner 2X pending the outcome of this complaint proceeding? 

And we're talking about just West Whiteland Township. 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Fox. 

MR. FOX: The answer to that question is if we 

can have an expedited schedule for resolution of the 

complaint, we would be prepared not to pursue construction 

until July 1st. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, perhaps we should go off 

the record and give counsel time to k about a potent 

procedural schedule. Mr. Freed. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, there is a second 

issue, which is the operation of Mariner East 1. 

JUDGE BARNES: Correct. I don't know where 

the company stands on that. 

MR. FOX: That is operational. It's providing 
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product as we speak. 

JUDGE BARNES: Today? 

MR. FOX: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: And the company would not be 

willing to shut it down voluntarily? 

MR. FOX: No. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. So I guess we don't have 

an agreement. All right. I had to ask before we get into 

all this testimony. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. 

MR. FOX: It may limit issues, though. 

JUDGE BARNES: It might. 

MR. FOX: If the only issue is MEl, would it 

be fruitful for us to have that discussion off the record, 

because if there's an agreement on an expedited procedural 

schedule on ME2 and ME2X, then the only issue remaining 

would be the issues would be very limited. 

MR. FREED: I'm sorry, Your Honor. The two 

issues with that are expedited to July from -- we're already 

into - - I'm losing track of time. 

JUDGE BARNES: May 7th. 

MR. FREED: Of May. I mean, I don't even know 

if that's realistic to get any discovery done, to get all 

the discovery that's needed done; and, frankly, you know, 
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the Mariner East I, Mariner East 2, I don't know how much it 

limits the issues because they're very related issues. They 

I relate to the geology in the township and the 

investigation of that geology. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, there's another issue. 

It's not unheard of. This Commission has before been 

involved in cases -- and I'm going back to Verizon, the ass 

test where KPMG was hired as an independent examiner of 

Verizon's ass systems. You know what I'm talking about, Mr. 

Snisc;:tk. 

MR. SNISCAK: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: So we were involved in the 

contracting. The company, Verizon, paid, but we were 

involved in acing a cap on the amount, and it sounds like 

this party here wants an independent assessment of risk to 

be done, but paid for by Sunocoi is that correct? 

MR. FREED: I think that's part of it, Your 

Honor. I think the ultimate reI well, there's two 

separate things. There's MEl and ME2. We recognize as much 

as we would like to see MEl shut down and depending on how 

our investigations go as we move forward, obviously, we've 

been in a very limited time frame. We may ultimately come 

back seeking that reI f, but at this point we recognize the 

line is in. We recognize the line is operational. We're 

trying to be realistic on MEl and say at least shut it down 
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until we can assess those portions of the karst regions, 

particularly of the karst regions of West Whiteland Township 

just to make sure it's safe to broaden the scope of the area 

that was done as part of the ex parte order. I think it was 

about 300 or 400 miles - 300 or 400 feet, and it was just 

I mean, it doesn't even get into the most serious parts 

of the township. 

So we're concerned that this is now 

operational where, again, where problems have occurred and 

you're being reactive, sure, they've looked at the area and 

we can talk about whether that was sufficient, but where the 

problems are potentially the most serious, they're not being 

proactive, and that's a significant concern. 

As far as Mariner 2 goes, we believe that it's 

just - I mean, first of all, further construction is going 

to further endanger Mariner 1, which we're trying to accept 

is there and just needs to be made as safe as possible, and 

we also don't believe that this geology is the place for a 

new pipeline. 

Again, it's one thing to have something that's 

It's another thing to put something new in. 

JUDGE BARNES: Right. Well, that's you're 

ultimate complaint, but this interim ief that you're 

requesting is to halt construction, which appears the 

company is willing to do at least until July 1st. 
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MR. FOX: It/s hard to imagine weld be more 

expedited than what we/re doing here today. We have moved 

very quickly. We are prepared to move quickly. If they 

want to take depositions of part we/re prepared to doI 

that. We think it can be accomplished. We think it 

substantially narrows the issues that are before Your Honor 

today. 

The of the matter iS when he 

there/s been no independent investigation l there/s only one 

instance for all the work that/s been done in West Whiteland 

where there/s even been an allegation that there was an 

impact to ME11 and in that one instance l there was a 

completely independent evaluation done by the Bureau of 

Investigation and Enforcement I by an independent consultant 

who was hired by them and their conclusion that it was not. 

So that/s really what is at issue 

MR. FREED: And l againl Your Honor 

MR. FOX: If we want to have a discussion of 

MEl and the continued operation of ME11 we should limit t 

hearing to that. If the other issue - how could there be 

any immediate harm under the standard that you articulated 

if ME2 and 2X are not going to be constructing until July 

1st? 

MR. FREED: Your Honor there/s immediate harm 

I 

I 

because they have already constructed in the areas of the 
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most significant volati rock in the township in the 

2 northern tier with no analysis of that having been done I 

3 none I and we can talk - and l againl this goes to the whole 

4 issue being reactive versus proactive. 

5 Yes. There was not just one areal because 

6 weI re forg,etting about Shoen Road where we had the 

7 significant impacts to the drinking water wells and other 

8 issues l but if we want to talk about just those two issues l 

9 just in West Whiteland l we could talk about the 50 NOVs that 

10 DEP has issued in the consent order and the shutdown order. 

11 We could talk about the whole slew violations that have 

12 happened across the Commonwealth l but if we/re just going to 

13 focus on West Whiteland Townshipl this idea of only looking 

14 at where holes have opened up and we/re not going to worry 

15 about anyplace where the holes haven/t open up yet because 

16 it hasn/t happened yetI that/s putting on blinders. We need 

17 the company to be proactive. 

18 MR. FOX: All we/re trying to do is narrow the 

19 issues. 

20 JUDGE BARNES: I understand that. It doesn/t 

21 sound like we are. All right. So you may call your first 

n witness l Mr. Freed. 

23 MR. FREED: Your Honor -

24 JUDGE BARNES: Is there anything se we need 

25 to discuss? 
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MR. FOX: Just an opening statement. 

JUDGE BARNES: That's right. I'm sorry. My 

apologies. 

MR. FOX: So, as we just heard and discus 

the Petitioner is seeking extraordinary relief here. 

They're trying to shut down an operating pipel that has 

operated safely in this Commonweal since the 1930s 

they're trying to cease completion of the ME2 and 2X 

pipeline which are one of largest infrastructure 

projects in history the Commonwealth that creates 

billions of dollars economic benefit to the Commonwealth 

and hundreds of jobs. 

In order to do so, you correctly ident ed 

what they need to prove, which is that their right to reli 

is cleari that need relief is immediate, which is 

just what we had a scussion oni that injury would be 

irreparable if it's not granted; and the ief 

requested lS not injurious to the public erest; and the 

there is they have to prove all four those things, 

all four of them, and the word "prove!! is crit It 

requires actual evidence. It's not conjecture. It's not 

what if. It's not legat It's not rhetoric. It's 

proof. 

So the actual evidence that we are going to 

put on, and we're going to k in an opening statement 
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about the evidence that we're going to put on, will show 

that they can't prove any of those four elements. 

So let's talk about immediate risk. We just 

talked about the fact that we are not constructing ME2 and 

ME2X until July 1st. It's no immediate risk if we're not 

doing the very thing that they're seeking to cease us from 

doing. 

JUDGE BARNES: Are you saying that the company 

has no intention doing construction on Mariner 2 or 2X 

until at least July and are you under like a DEP order or 

something? 

MR. FOX: No. 

JUDGE BARNES: That's a voluntary? 

MR. FOX: This would voluntary. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. Thank you for that 

cl fication. 

MR. FOX: In addition to which, with respect 

to shutting down MEl's operation, the PUC has already 

determined that it is safe to restart MEl. They made that 

determination, and we'll introduce evidence about the basis 

upon which they made that determination, which was entirely 

independent of Sunoco. 

Okay. Now, let's turn to the flip side. The 

last one is, is it injurious to the public interest? We 

will be providing evidence that stopping MEl or stopping the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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construction of ME2 and 2X will have devastat economic 

impacts. We're going to have witnesses on that. 

chard llman will testify about the economic impacts to 

Sunoco. Alan Engberg, who is a shipper from Range 

Resources, will talk about the economic impacts on 

customers; and we will have Anthony Gallagher, a member of 

labor, who will talk about the impact on labor of shutting 

s project down. 

They will show that there is a profound impact 

on 1 three components, on the company, on its customers 

on labor, and the entire petition on this point just 

says it's not to be urious to the publ That 

not evidence. This evidence that we will on will show 

that that legation, that their conclusory allegation is 

demonstrably se. 

Now let's talk about the right to reI being 

clear on the merits. In fact, we're going to show every 

single argument that Mr. just made, that their right 

to relief is not clear. In fact, they don't have a to 

relief. In several instances, those issues have ready 

been determined, and in others, we're going to show 

evidence about why ir right to relief is not clear. 

So me just very brie go through them 

and tell you evidence that we're going to present on 

those issues. 
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The first one is that MEl is not safe to 

operate. As we said, that's been decided by the Commiss 

ter an independent evaluation. Then they rai in their 

amended ition that MEl, ME2 and 2X are not public 

utilities. That's been ided by the PUC Commission as 

well. It's been upheld by the Commonwealth Court. They've 

made this challenge again and again and again and it's been 

defeated over and over. 

The next thing they say is you can't build a 

pipeline safely in Chester County geology. I'm going to 

show you an exhibit that we're going to use. So a couple 

things. rst all, we're going to have the testimony of 

a geologist, David Demko, who is going to go through and 

this claim, which is preposterous, we have not 

investigated the geology of this area is false. He will 

testify to that. He will testi to the construction 

methods that we're using and that they are safe to construct 

ME2, and they will have no impact on MEl. 

But s is a case where a picture is a 

thousand words. So this is a map - do you mind if I 

approach that? 

JUDGE BARNES: You may. If you don't mind 

speaking into -- no, no, no, not that mic; this mic. 

MR. FOX: I'll speak very loudly. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, problem is the court 
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reporter has mic'd the witness' mic. Yes. Thank you. 

MR. FOX: Is that 1 right? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. Thank you. 

MR. FOX: So what we have here is a map from 

U.S. Geological ce of karst ion. We have 

a map the ent state and then we have a second just 

Chester County. The karst formation is this tan shaded 

area here. Overlayed on that map, which comes from the 

National Pipeline Mapping System, which is a publ ly 

lable website from the Department of Transportation, are 

all exist pipel s that run through County. 

You will see every s e one those 

ines crosses the karst geol , every single one. They 

are operated for years and years and years. Nobody 

has argued that construction these existing pipelines is 

, and we will have testimony on that. 

next argument that made was the 

routing was unsafe. A couple things on We're going 

to the testimony Matthew Gordon, who is the project 

manager. Mr. Gordon will t about extensive process 

by which Sunoco went through to locate the route of 

pipel 

In ion to and s is real 

important, Governor convenes a task force, the 

Pennsylvania Pipeline Task Force. They made recommendations 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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with respect to the routing of pipel s. Senator Dinniman 

was a member of that task force. Interestingly, Counsel 

Freed was also a member of that task force, and the 

recommendation of that task force was that collocating 

pipelines in routes where existing pipelines are is a 

preferred option, which is exactly what Sunoco did in this 

case. 

Now, the next argument is we've had IRs and 

that IRs are a safety concern. I'm going to tell you, 

because I've been involved in the DEP litigation, the IRs is 

the bogeymani that this is somehow a public health issue 

with respect to IRs. We're going to have actual testimony 

and we're happy we can finally put this testimony on of Paul 

Chrostowski, who is a toxicologist. He's going to say that 

what is drilling mud is primarily water and bentonite. 

Bentonite is clay. It's used in facial masks. It's used in 

baby products. It's used to dress wounds. And will 

testi that there is no toxicological impacts from the 

release of drilling mud containing bentonite on human 

health. 

The next one we have is that you can't 

construct ME2 and 2X safely next to MEl. We're going to 

have testimony from three separate witnesses on that issue. 

Again, Mr. Gordon will talk about the actual polic and 

procedures that we have in place. John Zurcher, who an 
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expert in p I safety, will talk about t that 

that is complete untrue; that the construction ME2 and 

2X will have no impact on the safety on MEl; and we'll also 

have Dr. Sam who will talk about and 

ubiquitous use HDDs. 

finally, as you heard, we ' t 

properly warned public. We're going to a couple 

witnesses on One witness, we're going to Matthew 

Gordon about ef s that Sunoco has taken to , but 

we're also going to introduce a letter that was sent 

Chairman Brown to Governor Wolf about this. 

's talk about facts and f 

evidence, not ecture. Over 66,000 letters were sent out 

to the public a brochure talking about how scan 

done safely and you do in terms of an emergency 

response. Over 20,000 of those were sent to ter County. 

2,200 public offici s got that letter, including Senator 

Dinniman. 150 of were sent to public offici s 

Chester County. were multiple public meet 

were PowerPo ions at those public meet with 

all of the public emergency responders. We're to 

introduce all information to show that, fact, the 

public has informed exactly about the erne issues 

with respect to s. 

last point is that the of the 
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release of Sunoco's integrity management plan we think is 

not only improper but illegal. 

So, in conclusion, the evidence, not 

allegations, not argument, not rhetoric will show that the 

request Petitioner should be denied. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Thank you. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, can I just ask, 

because I want to make sure I understand the facts and not 

the rhetoric, is Sunoco saying that they're not constructing 

until July 1 or if we had reached an agreement, they 

wouldn't, but they are going to construct? 

MR. FOX: Not constructing until July 1. 


JUDGE BARNES: They're not, period. 


MR. FREED: So they weren't offering anything 


anyway with the 

MR. FOX: No. We are offering that because 

we're trying to narrow the issues here. 

JUDGE BARNES: I always encourage parties to 

discuss settlement options to save everyone's time and the 

resources. 

MR. FREED: And, again, the evidence is going 

to address all these issues. I guess, just a factual sort 

of a si issue about the task force. 

JUDGE BARNES: Sure. 


MR. FREED: I was not a member of the 
 I 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 



51 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

~ 

task force. I was a member of the local government group. 

It was sort of one of committees. It's not ly that 

critical; just for record. Senator Dinniman was, 

although he did make statements disagreeing with some of 

findings of the task force, but we will cover that in s 

testimony. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

MR. FREED: And at s point, we'll call 

Senator Dinniman. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. Thank you. Senator 

Dinniman, please step over here to my Ms. 

Urbanowicz, would you p come up to the table? 

Please se your right hand, sir. 

Whereupon, 

ANDREW E. DINNIMAN 

having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. ease be seated. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you~ 

JUDGE BARNES: Could you turn the mic around? 

Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: There we go. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Please state your 

name and spell it the record. 

THE WITNESS: Andrew Dinniman, 

D-I-N-N-I-M-A-N. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. You may proceed, 

2 Mr. Freed. 


3 
 MR. FREED: Thank you, Your Honor. 

4 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

5 BY MR. FREED: 

6 Q. Good morning, Senator. 

7 A. Good morning. 

8 Q. I want to start out by just getting a little 

9 background. What municipality do you live in? 

10 A. West Whiteland. 

II Q. Are you famil with an existing pipeline known as 


12 Mariner 1 or MEl? 


13 A. I am. 


14 Q. Do you know where it's located West Whiteland 


15 Township? 


16 A. Yes, I do. 


17 Q. About how do you live from the pipeline? 


18 A. About two miles. 

19 Q. Are you familiar with pipelines that are being 

20 constructed by Sunoco presently or planned for the future 

21 known as Mariner East 2, Mariner 2X or ME2 and ME2X? 

n A. Yes, I am. 

23 Q. Are they or are they going to be in the same 

M right- -way as MEl? 

25 A. They are the same right of-way as Sunoco has 
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planned it. 

Q. So you would also be two les from the proposed 

locations of ME2 and ME2X? 

A. I would 

Q. What is your occupation? 

A. I'm a professor and a State Senator. 

Q. I want to focus on the latter. 

A. Thank you, sir. 

Q. For how long have you been a State Senator? 

A. I came into office in 2006. So I went through four 

elections. So it would now 13 years. 

Q. What district do you represent? 

A. The 19th Senatorial District. 

Q. What's the population of that district? 

A. Over 260,000. I represent the bulk of the 

population and the area of Chester County. 

Q. Can you just list maybe a handful of the 

municipalities that are part the 19thDi ct? 

A. In terms municipalities, there are many 

municipalities. I believe there are about 27, though I 

can't tell you precisely. 

Q. Okay. Does your district include West Whiteland 

Township? 

A. Yes, it does. I couldn't represent it if I wasn't 

living at least in part of the district. 
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Q. Will you describe essentially the character as you 

understand West Whiteland Township? 

A. West Whiteland Township is a bustling community. 

It keeps growing in population. We have over 18,000 people. 

We are - by the way, the per density per square mile is one 

of the higher ones in the county. It is almost 1,500. So 

we're 1,400 people per square mile, and whi some people 

might think of my district as rural, the per population 

density is really over 500. It is 620-something. West 

Whiteland is also the commercial center of Chester County or 

I should say one of the key commercial centers. 

Exton itself sits at the crossroads of Route 100, and 

Exton is part West Whiteland, and Route 30. Understand, 

in the areas near where this pipeline is going is two major 

shopping areas, is the county library and is a number of 

schools and senior care facilit s. In fact, it is the 

complete answer to your question is that this pipeline is 

being built in an area that is of high consequence both 

using FERC figures in terms of I believe it's over 500 

people per square mile -- it is considered a high 

consequence - and so, it is a place, probably one of the 

busiest places in terms of public assembly, aces for 

public assembly in the county, and, further, that it will 

grow and it is continuing to grow, and it is the center of 

the train track that goes right past Lisa Drive and into 
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Exton. 

Exton Station, to the best of my knowledge, I believe it 

is the second busiest train station on the Main Line. It is 

a stop not only for SEPTA, but also for the Amtrak and the 

Keystone Line, which state, as you know, helps keep in 

order. 

Q. And you may have mentioned this, Senator, but did 

you mention what the square mileage of West Whi and 

Township is? 

A. It's about 13 square miles. 

Q. And the population? 

A. The population is over 8,000 -- 18,000. Excuse me, 

sir; over 18,000. I remember moving in there in '72 and 

seeing those fields and it was wide open spaces, but now it 

is a place of intense development that is continuing with 

the increased economy at an incredible rate. 

Q. You mentioned the Amtrak line. I believe you also 

mentioned Route 30; correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. What's the proximity of Route 30 and the Amtrak 

line to the route of the Mariner East 1 Pipeline and the 

A. They have to go under the track, and one of the 

large sinkholes was within feet of that track. Also, 

understand, this - and perhaps people who don't live in 

Chester County wouldn't understand this, but sinkholes 
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happen all the time this type of terrain. In fact, the 

state has just given a $1 million contract to deal with it 

on Route 29, which is just outside of West Whiteland in 

terms of karst type areas, and we have made repairs on 

Business Route 3D, which is very, very close to the track 

and then to - and they have to go under Route 30 as well. 

Q. In your role as Senator -- I want to go back to 

that are you a member of committees? 

A. Yes. I serve as Chairman of the Education 

Committee, but I also have been a long-time member of the 

Environmental and Energy Committee. 

Q. And what is that committee? What are the roles of 

that committee? 

A. Our job is to oversee DEP and to look at questions 

involving the environment and energy development within the 

Commonweal th. 

Q. Any other committees or groups that you're a member 

of? 

A. Well -

Q. As they relate to 

A. Well, yes, many them do. I'm a member of the 

Agricultural Committee. I'm a member of the State 

Government Committee, and I could go on, but those are the 

ones that seem to me most relevant. I also do understand 

the technology that's involved. I serve as the Senate 
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ative to the Ben Franklin I as well as a 

number other commiss and boards I luding the Jo 

Conservation Committee the Legislature which is involvedl 

in setting policy and concerns involving environmenti 

and so as county commissioner I as al 

commissioner's representative on the Conservation District 

Board. 

Q. I believe Mr. Fox during his opening statement 

ment your part ion in the Pennsylvania Pipel 

I ructure Task Forcei is that ? 

A. That is correct. 

Q. What was your role with regard to that program? 

A. I repres Senate Democratic Caucus on 

add that Sunoco did not sign agreement.I 

Q. What does mean? 

A. That means the pipeline companies themselves 

made it clear they weren/t going to s oni and if you 

an endorsement of the agreementi 

and we haven/t heard a word about that agreement since it 

was filedi and the was and my e was to 

cont ly remind commission that had to deal with 

this issue of safety I public concern and l indeed, 

about pipelines as well as other issues and failure to do 

Now l this was a proposal; he is correct. I don/t know 
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if he's list ng or not. Ma'am, it's distracting when 

counsel talks at each other continually over here. 

JUDGE BARNES: I didn't notice. 

THE WITNESS: Just till I make my point. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. It's just that if 

you have four lawyers, what you've created most of the 

citizens, by the way, is we're David and Sunoco is Goliath, 

and I think you're representing that today. 

But the point more pertinent is this. In the 

end, nothing came of the task force. Additionally, when the 

suggestion was made to put areas ose together, there was 

at least on the commission itself very little discussion of 

this. I was not on sub-group that had made that 

recommendation, and I think the failure of task force 

and what the Governor I assume was trying to do was that in 

the end, it went nowhere. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Was industry represented on the task force? 

A. Very much so. 

Q. And did that have an impact on the nature of the 

recommendations based on your experience with the task 

force? 

A. There were many dif rent resentatives on it. 

I was surprised by the high number of industry 
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representatives versus the number of people who represented 

consumers and environmentalists. 

Q. With regard to standing before the Commission, have 

you 	ever been found to have standing before this Commission 

the past? 

A. Yes, I have, in a case involving Artisan Water. In 

fact, it was a significant decision, because previously, 

when legislators went in, they argued a Camille George case, 

who had been Chairman of the House Environmental Committee, 

years ago in Commonwealth Court, but the Commission said 

that as a legislator, I could go in - even though I did not 

live in that community, as long as I represented that 

that was part of my district, I could be a party to the 

case. 

MR. FREED: And, Your Honor, for the record, 

the docket number of the Artisan case that the Senator was 

referencing is A-2014-245124l. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. I'm familiar with 

it. Thank you. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Senator, I want to turn the attention now to the 

pipelines. You said you're familiar with MEl. Do you know 

who owns and operates that? 

A. Yes, Sunoco, which in turn is owned by Energy 

Transfer. 
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Q. What size is that pipeline; do you know? 

A. Eight inches, I believe. It was built in 1930. 

So 's 87 years old. 

Q. Do you know what it carr s today, what type of 

material? 

A. It carries what is classified as hazardous liquids, 

ethane, propane, 1 the various.tanes. 

Q. Okay. And has it always carried that type of 

material? 

A. No. I believe when it was first established, it 

carried fuel oil and automobi 1, oil and gas for 

automobiles . 

Q. Do you know when it switched over to carrying the 

hazardous liquids? 

A. In 2014, it not only switched over to these 

liquids, but it also switched directions. It had gone east 

to west and now it's going west to east. 

Q. Now, am I right you've been working with these 

issues, with the pipeline issues for some time now? 

A. More than I'd like to think. 

Q. What's your understanding? Have you familiarized 

yourself with the nature of hazardous liquids? 

A. I have indeed. 

Q. What's your understanding to the nature of those 

materials? 
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MR. SNISCAK: Objection. He's not an expert. 

JUDGE BARNES: He can give his lay opinion. 

Go ahead. 

THE WITNESS: Well, I cannot tell you the 

exact chemical compound. I can say this. What the citizens 

and believe me, the citizens come to see me all the time 

on this issue for the last two years. In fact, even as late 

as yesterday, there was a march citizens in West 

Whiteland Township being concerned about being in the blast 

zone. 

The concern 1S this. We know what to do with 

natural gas because we're informed and it has a smell. We 

never had much concern about oil or gas. I mean oil, oil 

that's used for cars, or fuel oil. But our theory is that 

when if and when there's a leak, there is no smell and 

what also can occur is a spark can set up a fire wall; and 

if I may say this. This is part of the basis the fear; 

that whenever there is danger, we have emergency procedures 

which are accurately and continually articulated to the 

citizens and public officials. 

For example, Chester County on both sides has 

nuclear power plants. If there should an accident, we 

have zones 5, 10, 15, 25 miles. We have rens . We have 

evacuation procedures, and, in fact, every year we give out 

the iodine pills, but the difficulty here is no one has told 
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us what to do. You can send letters that are general, and 

that's why we see letters from two school districts, the two 

largest -- fact, the West Chester School District one 

of the largest in the state - letters to Governor which 

simply ask the question: What do we do? Do we evacuate? 

Do we stay school? 

If Sunoco is not going and, by the way, 

their letters to the Governor, they ask a copy of the 

risk assessment and emergency management plan; not they 

want to know all the details to interfere some 

proprietary concern of Sunoco, but because they honestly 

don't know what to do; and Sunoco has not informed them, nor 

PEMA, nor has the Governor what you're to do if there's 

a leak and there's fire. 

So until Sunoco does that, my constituents are 

most unhappy with the situation and fear of the 

situation. In fact, an example that is that in tion 

to public schools in my district, there are also private 

schools, and one of those schools, St. Peter and Paul, lost 

20 students this year because a pipel went adjacent to it 

and their parents were afraid to send their kid to that 

school. 

So, this is how people feel, and all we ask is 

to communicate with public what do they do in an 

emergency. In fact, we haven't even gotten a notice from 
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PEMA as to what to do. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Senator, I was going to do this later, but since 

you mentioned it now, I'm going to present you with - you 

mentioned a couple letters from school dist cts. 

A. Yes. 

Q. I'm going to present you first with a document that 

I'm going to mark as P-l. 

JUDGE BARNES: So marked. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibit No.1 for identification.) 

JUDGE BARNES: Please provide the court 

reporter with two copies and one for me. Petitioner P 1 and 

Respondent's - Mr. Sniscak, what are your exhibits marked 

aSi R or something else? 

MR. SNISCAK: 	 They will probably be SPLP - 

JUDGE BARNES: One, two, three. 

MR. SNISCAK: 	 Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. That's fine. 

MR. FREED: And, also, Your Honor, a second 

letter 	that I'm going to mark as P 2. 

JUDGE BARNES: P-2, so marked. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibit No.2 for identification.) 

(Pause. ) 
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MR. FOX: Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes, sir. 

MR. FOX: I'd like to make a motion to move to 

strike the portions of his testimony that he just testified 

to where he's saying what constituents have told him. 

That's clearly hearsay. We don't have those constituents in 

front of us to cross-examine. He can testify from his own 

personal experience, but he can't testi to what people 

d him. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, this lS an 

administrative proceeding. It informs his knowledge. This 

is his job. This is what he does. This is how he gets s 

information and this is how he performs s duties. 

MR. FOX: The rules of evidence apply even 

though it's an administrat proceeding. It may inform his 

own opinions, but we don't have the ability to cross-examine 

anybody here who he says told him something. That is 

textbook hearsay. 

MR. FREED: I think it's clear that the rules 

evidence do not strictly apply, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Thank you. I will 

allow the testimony. It will go to the weight that I give 

it. Thank you. I'm overruling objection. Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: In factt there are a number of 

people here Your Honor t 
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JUDGE BARNES: Who are raising their 

THE WITNESS: who will testify to 

that, but they're not witnesses, so we're not asking them to 

testify. 

JUDGE BARNES: on. There's no 

in front you with all due t, Senator. 

THE WITNESS: I ogize. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Senator, you had ment 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, can I just have as 

a conti objection for that ? 


JUDGE BARNES: You may. You may. 


MR. FOX: Thank you. 


JUDGE BARNES: Go ahead, Mr. 


Freed. 


BY MR. FREED: 


Q. Senator, you mentioned a couple letters from school 

districts, one from I believe West Chester and the other one 

from Downingtown i is that correct? 

A. Yes, sir. 

Q. I presented you with exhibits marked as P I, a 

letter West Chester Area School District, and P 2, a 

letter Downingtown Area School District. Are these the 

two letters you were referring to? 

A. Yes, those are the ones. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Hold on. 11m sorry to 

interruptI but mine are not pre-marked. I just want to 

check with the court reporter. Can we just pause and mark 

those exhibits? They are marked. Okay. Thank you. 

All right. You may continue. Thank you. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor l just so you know I I 

considered pre-marking them. The order just kept changing. 

So I decided it was better to try and keep them in order 

than pre-mark them and jumping allover the place. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Switching now from MEl to ME21 you/re looking at 

the letters. Is there anything you want to say? 

A. Only that what the school districts which arel 

large places of public assemblYI are simply asking is what 

do we do. For example I West Chester says I we. have II four 

buildings within 3 / 000 feet of the pipeline and more than 

25 / 000 residences living on or near the pipeline. II 

Then they go on to saYI "Attachedis a copy our 

hazardous materials emergency protocol. Without a 

comprehensive sk assessment I it is fficult to measure 

our plan against potential risks if we don/t know what they 

are. If 

This was sent to the Governor and we haven/t gotten a 

response I so I presume he had forwarded it to the PUC or to 

-- because the Governor I remember I on these issues as 
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previously said, these are decisions that go to the PUC and 

that the basis of my complaint is I'm not arguing economic 

benefit or no economic benefit. I'm arguing that our 

citizens as indicated in this letter, including places of 

public assemblies, our schools, feel at risk because Sunoco 

has not given them information for them to plan out their 

protocol. 

In fact, when we get to the second exhibit, which was 

from Downingtown, she goes on to say, Dr. Lonardi, who's the 

superintendent and the head of the Pennsylvania 

Superintendents Association says, "The safety of our 

students is of utmost concern to our Board, parents and me. 

I ask, as part of the Integrity Management Plan, that you 

conduct a comprehensive independent sk assessment study 

regarding the construction of the new pipeline. The study 

should include evacuation routes, evacuation procedures, 

detection equipment, safety training for first responders, 

as well as an analysis and recommendation for the 

appropriate distance of the pipeline from schools to ensure 

sa evacuation, if needed. II 

These are the two largest school districts to which this 

pipeline goes through, and this information from the 

superintendents representing their boards are saying that 

Sunoco has not provided the informationi and, therefore, we 

want to know your risk assessment. We want to know what the 
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emergency plan says. Not just emergency service workers, 

but we as school administrators have to have this knowledge 

in order to protect our students staff. 

Q. You so mentioned that you're familiar with 

proposed ME2 and ME2X. 

A. I am. 

Q. Do you know what size the ME2 is proposed to be? 

A. I believe one is 18 and isn't X 20? 


Q. Okay. 

A. 	 Am I ? 

JUDGE BARNES: Subject to check. 

MR. FREED: A little bit, but I don't know 

that it's 	-

THE WITNESS: They're bigger, twice as big in 

some cases as the original 30-year old one is. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. As far as route of the pipeline through West 

Whiteland Township, can you describe how it runs through 

West Whiteland Township? 

A. Yes. It comes in from the northwest through 

Uwchlan Township through an area, and in area above 

West Whiteland and neighboring Uwchlan is where 14 wells 

went dry, and then proceeds down through the center of 

the commercial area and behind our county library, another 

huge place of public assembly, and then through an area that 

is a bit marshy and has some water in it. In fact, people 

who live in that neighborhood have continuous flooding with 

each nstorm. 
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is a bit marshy and has some water in it. In factI people 

who live in that neighborhood have continuous flooding with 

each rainstorm. 

Under Route 30 1 then a brief period through some 

propertYI and then under the railroad tracks ending andI 

then through where the huge sinkholes are. One which I went 

to see was 20 feet deep and 18 feet across. I mean I you 

could put a whole house in it. 

And then continuing through several areas of high 

concentrated town houses l then going by St. Peter and Paull 

the school l right front of itl within three feetl 

actuallYI and then continuing to proceed into West Goshen 

Township. 

Q. 11m going to show you a document that 11m going to 

mark as P-3. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

(Pause.) 

(Whereupon I the document was marked as Petitionerls 

Exhibit No.3 for identification.) 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. In particular l lId like you to look at the second 

page of that document. 

A. I have. 

Q. Do you recognize that as showing generally the 

route through West Whiteland Township? 
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A. I do, especially in the area yet to drilled 

around the the map is cut off, but around the mall by the 

county library, Route 30 and under the Amtrak tracks, 

and going south. 

Q. Now, from your understanding of the pipel route 

and I know we covered a little bit of this, but I want to 

just make sure it's clear for the record your 

understanding of the pipeline route and types 

activities that are near route, can you identify what 

types of act ties the pipeline ses through and near and 

how close? 

A. The ine not only goes directly by private 

residences and in some cases less than 50 The 

easement goes under people's decks, because there was no 

house there in 1930. This was f and, countryside. It 

so goes and through, ly li ly through 

apartment complexes, through eventually or adjacent to one 

of our largest malls, Exton Mall,· in the county. It 

goes near Exton Library, which has thousands of tors 

ly each , and then through a community called 

Meadowbrook, and then ultimately under Route 30. 

So I am famil This is an area not only we have a 

dense population, remember. We're way over even a thousand 

people per square mile. We are an area 's suburban 

urban, in essence. Suburban areas have urban centers. We 
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are the commercial center. 

In fact, it was the policy of the county when I was 

commissioner, in order to save open space, we encouraged 

more dense population in particular areas, and West 

Whiteland Township was one of those areas. 

As I say, it's not just individual houses, not just the 

dense population of my constituents, but it also is probably 

one of the most -- probably an area which has more places of 

public assembly than anywhere except for actual West 

Chester. 

Q. As far as the residences that are along the line, 

do any of those residences have private water supplies? 

A. Yes, they do. It's sort of surprising that you 

would think we'd all be on public water, but because the 

development came quick and fast, there are still a number of 

people who do have private wells. In fact, the records will 

show that are kept in DCNR, that if my memory is correct, 

there are 738 wells or at least I can say it's over 700, and 

we estimate that approximately 200 of those are in private 

water. 

Q. What about public water supplies; are there any 

public water supplies? 

A. Yes. For example, myself has public water through 

Aqua PA, but understand that the public water supply is 

coming from areas very near where the pipeline is going, and 
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what I I can convey, and perhaps I haven't done it 

adequately, is that this area of s valley where West 

Whiteland is is really the basic source of the aquifers 

are essent to the water supply this growing 

population. 

MR. FOX: Objection. He's not a 

hydrogeol st. 

THE WITNESS: I can say -

JUDGE BARNES: Well, what is your 

knowledge? 

THE WITNESS: My rsonal knowledge is based 

on being county commissioner the decision to a 

significant part of this vall and the reasons why we as 

county commissioners purchased it. 

JUDGE BARNES: So you're involved in planning, 

zoning and 

THE WITNESS: Yes, zoning planning and the 

purchase this property the discussions took 

place. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. I'll low the 

response. 

THE WITNESS: And the discussions took 

place was that we not only were preserving the , but we 

said this publicly, and Chester County is the county 

with its own county Water Resources Authority. They said, 
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we said, and clearly, that was t aquifer system 

this water that we were also saving, not just land 

in this growing urbanized area of our county. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Aside from the fact that you're on public water, do 

know about how many of water withdrawals let's just say 

Aqua has in West Whiteland? 

A. I believe they have if my memory serves me 

right, and at least two of them are near the pipeline. 

Q. And they're groundwater withdrawals as as you 

know? 

A. Yes, they are groundwater withdrawals, again 

because of the nature of this fer and why we're trying 

to save it is because of the abundance of water that is 

beneath the land here in this limestone karst like 

format 

Q. Are there any quarries in West Whiteland? 

A. Yes, there are quarries in West whit and Township. 

Q. And how many; do you know? 

A. I am famil with one large quarry that's 

basi ly in the township on line with East 

Township. 

Q. And do you know if quarry has any water 

withdrawals? 

A. I believe that our quarries, again to the t of 
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my knowledge from what has been told me, that those quarries 

2 have water that comes in and they have to have a pumping 

3 system to get that water out, and the reason we have the 

4 quarries is because of the limestone carbonate aspect of the 

5 geology, and that can be easily broken up and utilized. 

6 Q. So, just for the record, you mentioned being a 

7 commissioner. Prior to being a Senator, you were a county 

8 commissioner? 

9 A. For 14 years. 

10 JUDGE BARNES: Of Chester CountYi correct? 

11 THE WITNESS: Of Chester County. In fact, I 

12 think I had the longest tenure of any commissioner. 

13 BY MR. FREED: 

14 Q. You mentioned some of the knowledge you had from 

15 that. In preparing for this matter and just in general with 

16 regard to your role as a Senator, did you do any due 

17 diligence as far as trying to understand the geology of the 

18 area? 

19 A. Absolutely. I asked the 'director of the Water 

20 Resources Authority - remember, we're only county that 

21 has such an authority - to accompany me and go with me to 

22 meet with the staff of the U.S. Geological Survey, which has 

23 an office In greater Exton area. It's right across the 

~ line from West Whiteland. 

25 Why? Because we for 40 years or approximately that have 
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done a U.S. Geological Survey of our county in order to 

protect our water resources, and we especially have focused 

on this particular area, and I want to know and understand 

the geology of this area, and I wanted to know and see the 

maps from this area. 

One of the interesting aspects of this is the greatest 

predominance of sinkholes, both current sinkholes and those 

which are beginning to form, is in the area yet to be 

drilled around Exton Mall, around Meadowbrook. In fact, 

when construction is done in Chester County, they take into 

consideration possible movements of buildings and put in 

those aspects to prevent that. 

You know, if you live there, you see these sinkholes. 

You know they're there. In addition to that, as I said, 

PennDOT, the state agency that does our roads, they are 

fully aware of the sinkhole problems in Chester County even 

on a new road. The Route 30 bypass, relatively new, we have 

to fill them. We have to fill them just north of us on 

Route 29. We just gave one contract. This is not unusual 

for us to experience sinkholes in this region as part of 

living in this area, and most agencies of government, as 

PennDot, understand it and take care of it without us having 

to make any special requests. 

Q. As part of doing your due diligence to understand 

the geology, what did you learn about the geology of West 
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Whiteland Township? 

2 A. What I learned was pretty fascinating; that 

3 probably the most complex geology in Chester County is in 

4 this valley where West Whiteland Township is. They showed 

5 me on a map. 

6 MR. FOX: Your Honor, this is not just 

7 hearsay; this is hearsay of an expert opinion. That is not 

8 appropriate testimony. He can testify to what he 

9 understands, but he is now parroting the statements of 

10 experts in this area and offering it as his own. That is 

1l hearsay of an expert nature. 

12 MR. FREED: He's expressing what his 

13 understanding is. 

14 JUDGE BARNES: He can testify as to what he 

15 saw on a map. 

16 THE WITNESS: Yes. Thank you, Your Honor. 

17 What I saw on the map is this. It's not just one formation, 

18 but a series of formations that almost look like a Rorschach 

19 test in terms of coming in from all angles. You know, 

20 underneath us is not little squares that are not straight 

21 lines, but is an area of many fissures in this area. 

22 In fact, the problem on Lisa Drive was while 

23 you could argue whether it's in a karst area or not, it is 

24 exactly.along a fissure between the karst and Octorara land 

~ development. 
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JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. Can you spell 

Octorara? 

THE WITNESS: I sure can. s is what 

map showed. Octorara is 0 c t-o-r a-r-a. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: These are two 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. Is your microphone 

off? 

THE WITNESS: What do I do? 

JUDGE BARNES: There's a green light that 

should be on. 

THE WITNESS: I right. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. We're on. 

Thank you. You may continue if you're not finished. 

THE WITNESS: I'm simply saying, Your Honor, 

is that I didn't have to look at this map to understand that 

this is an area that is limestone prone to sinkholes, that 

if not rst, has karst-like features; This is open 

knowledge of anyone who's a public official in our area. 

This was one the bases our decis to 

purchase and preserve a significant portion West 

Whiteland Township to used not as open space as 

protection, but as protecting a source water. 

Looking at the map confirms what is the 

knowledge of almost any public official and indeed many of 
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the citizens within our township. But I think what struck 

me the most was not just the variety and the interlacing of 

these different types of formations, but the number of 

fissures that are throughout the region, and this is part 

and parcel of what we in the county, those of us who live in 

West Whiteland Township, those who are public offici s 

understand and it is part of the public policy decisions 

that we make. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. I'm going to show you a document - it's actually 

two documents. One we marked as P 4. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibit No.4 for identification.) 

THE WITNESS: May I rescue my water, Your 

Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: You may have some water, sir. 

THE WITNESS: Can I get it? 

JUDGE BARNES: He will bring it to you. 

THE WITNESS: All right. Thank you, Your 

Honor. Go ahead. I'm sorry. 

MR. FREED: And a second document, P-5. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

(Whereupon, 	 the document was marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibit No.5 for identification.) 
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(Pause. ) 

MR. FREED: Again, Your Honor, and again, 

Senator - I guess both Your Honors. 

THE WITNESS: In this room, 's Her Ronori 

I'm not. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. We're obviously going to have expert testimony 

about the geology, but since you mentioned having gone to 

the USGS and seeing pictures, I thought it might be useful. 

P 4, is that one of the pictures they showed you? 

A. Absolutely. 

Q. And what is your understanding as to what this 

shows? 

A. This shows part of the different formations. In 


fact, if you look, default lines are fissures 


between these formationsj and while it's hard this map 


to see, but if we got a map of the area near and surrounding 


Lisa Drive, you would see one of the fissures or fault 1 


between the two, Octorara and the carbonate limestone 


formations. 


Q. And then if you look closely, you can actually see, 

am I correct, that sort behind the ors with the 

different geologic formations is actually different 

features, surface features like roads and other things? 

A. Yes. In fact, this map and s other exhibit is 
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exactly how I did my diligence representing my 

constituents. I just didn't speak of an area that I wasn't 

an expert in, but I knew why we had the U.S. Geological 

Survey. I voted each year whether to continue that 

expenditure as well as our Water Resources Authority. So 

I'm familiar the reasons why, and these maps show the 

ue of what we did and spent in order to preserve our 

water resources. 

Q. And then I want you to just take a look at P 5. 

A. Yes. 

Q. Is s another picture they showed you? 

A. Yes, and this is the ture that concerned me the 

most. All those little dots are either current or potential 

sinkholes based on geologic formations. This is 

prepared by, as I said, the U.S. Geological Survey. 

If you look and you look and you see these areas, you 

will see they are mostly in areas near library, near 

Exton Mall. They are in areas that are remaining to be 

dril ini and when one sees this type of geology and sees 

these maps, I appreciated the PUC doing a limited study, at 

least geophysical study. While they might have gone a mile 

in the directions underneath the pipe, there was no real 

study according even to the own report the geologists of 

Sunoco that they actually studied this a mile north 

and a mile south. That was pipeline that was studied. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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But this is what you run into a mile north, and before 

even you hit it is the worst areas of sinkholes, and, 

fact, just west of what you see was the property that 

we as the county bought from Church Farm School in order to 

preserve the water resources in this limestone area. 

Q. 	 I want to sort of come back to MEl and ME2. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. Before we leave 

this exhibit, 	can I ask what the red dots represent? 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, the red dots are 

JUDGE BARNES: Sinkholes or depressions or 

what? 

MR. FREED: Depressions, and the green dots 

are I think sinkholes. 

JUDGE BARNES: Sinkholes. Okay. Thank you. 

MR. FREED: But our expert can address that. 

We have a 	 similar exhibit that sort of puts everything on 

the one. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm referring to P 

MR. FREED: P-5. 

JUDGE BARNES: Five. 

MR. FREED: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, that was my 

understanding from the U.S. Geological Survey as well, but 

depressions indicate some sinkage and, thus, should be of 
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concern. 

Listen l I know I to further answer your 

question l t it is possible under right conditions and 

under the right precautions to potentially do a pipe1 in 

such an areal but we have not been privy tOI either the 

citizens or myselfl of what Sunoco done. We don/t even 

their study. We don/t have the independent assessment. 

And if you/re going to do something in this areal it has to 

bel just like when you build a building l it to with 

special provisions taking into account geology. 

Yes l you can do something but you can onlyI 

protect us if provisions are therei and the 

frustration for us is Sunoco can give things that has 

nothing to do with national sk as a geological report to 

the PUC feels no obligation whatsoever to ease 

for us as citizens and for public officialsi and one reason 

I made this ition is because we don/t have access to any 

of this knowledgei and in the case of PUC order l it was 

only for the pipel underneath a mile in each direction. 

It was not for the geophysical work. 

In in the report it/s noted that theI I 

geophysical work was from the Amtrak to the development that 

is adjacent to sa Drivel which is a very short distance l 

and you/re not even in l according to our knowledge I based 

upon U.s. Geologi Survey maps I in the worst areas of 
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our township yet, geologic. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Just a comment. This is obviously longer 

than I had hoped. If you a break, feel free. 

A. No. Listen, I spent the last four years, ever 

since 2014, immersed in this stuff and having hundreds of 

constituents come to see me, not only from West Whiteland, 

but allover the county. 

Q. As far as ME2 and ME2X go, those are the two 

lines that are either being or going to be constructed; 

is that correct? 

A. That is correct. 

Q. Do you know what methods are ing used to 

construct those? They're underground pipel ? 

A. Right now, the DEP t is for HDD. They 

applied to DEP for trench and for what I think is 

called flow bore methods, which is actually HDD -- it's my 

understanding all the reading isHDD light. It doesn't 

have as much fluid, et cetera. 

Perhaps one reason they can't start construction yet is 

that DEP has not issued anything. Until May 11th, Ire 

still in the citizen input stage in terms of alternate 

ways to do. 

Q. You mentioned HDD. What is HDD? Do you know what 

that stands for? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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A. It is Horizontal Direct Drilling. It s far 

under. It can go in some of our areas 40 feet, 60 , 80 

feet. Supposedly, it is s invasive in terms the ly 

life of citizens, but ln this particular, our concern is 

that in a limestone cave, cave-l environment under the 

ground, that you move something under there. This is I 

fragile and this sinks. That's why all the I Ie dots show 

the depressions. 

We're quite concerned about any approach to drilling. 

You know, bore flow, by the way, is relatively new, because 

once I found that out, myself and my staff did research on 

that and we don't have evidence one way or the other. But 

that point is moot, because DEP has not given permission 

to use any of these other approaches. 

Q. Now 

A. One other thing, if I may, Mr. Counsel. what 

happened Lisa Drive in our view showed a potential 

ationship between the construction of Mariner 2 and 

Mariner 1. Remember, Mariner 1 is sometimes four feet under 

the ground. Often 's less because of erosion and other 

factors that have come the area. 

Now, when the largest sinkhole developed, one which 

forced a family to leave their house, I went to see what was 

occurring, and what I saw was that the Mariner 1 pipeline 

was exposed. Now, reason - now, Sunoco did not report 
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this in on Saturday, Sunday or even on Monday to PUC or 

PHMSA. They reported it into DEP, but DEP has no authority 

when it comes to pipeline safety; and it was reported in by 

myself and the citizens, because Sunoco, just like some 

of the other instances, did not feel it necessary to report 

that safety hazard in. 

When we reported it in, immediately the people from the 

PUC and PHMSA showed up, and there were significant areas 

just south of this, which the person on the site said, "0h, 

that's just caused by erosion,lI but which the DEP ordered 

them to put fences around because they believed those were 

sinkholes as well. 

You know we go through these arguments about whether 

it's a sinkhole. Most recently in another township in my 

county, the representative from Sunoco said what to the 

citizen looked like a sinkhole was a rat hole. Well, I'll 

tell you it must have been a very big rat and we in Chester 

County should fear that as well as the pipelines. They 

changed what it is now. 

Q. On this question you mentioned the different 

methods that you're familiar with, and I want to ask you a 

little bit about HDD. When Sunoco does HDD, are they 

required or supposed to give notice to nearby homeowners who 

have private drinking wells? 

A. Yes. The original understanding with the houses on 
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Shoen Road - the Shoen Road area lost their water. By 

way, there were also other homes that didn't lose their 

water but had floodi that never occurred fore - that 

people were to be notifi 72 hours ahead time. 

trouble was that DEP or Sunoco's interpretation 

didn't interpret what 72 hours meant. So you could have 

notified someone via a card two months before or half a year 

before, but it was 72 hours fore, that was finally 

straightened away at the various ronmental Hearing 

Boards. 

But also, the other difficulty in this was that the 

original water permit that Sunoco gott they were required to 

only consider houses and wells along pipeline 

and 150 feet on ei side. In the entire 350 mi of 

pipeline, only 22 private wells were identified only 

three in Chester County. Fourteen went dry and some the 

Q. Fourteen in 

A. In one area in West Whiteland Township. And there 

was only one actually that was listed and that persont 

reported in that she didn't receive a notice. Maybe it was 

the mail, but that's her report to me. 

JUDGE BARNES: Excuse met Senator. I have a 

question on 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 
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JUDGE BARNES: When you're saying 22 were 

identified, do you mean like on Sunoco's consultant's report 

or do you mean the DCNR website? 

THE WITNESS: The DEP allowed Sunoco to get 

their water permit Section 102 Chester and Delaware 

County, including West Whi and, as long as they took care 

of those wells, private wells were there. So from 

beginning, there was a problem because of the number 

wells that weren't on the water permit. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Do you know how they developed list that had 22 

wells statewide? 

A. Oh, yes. What they did, it surprised me how 

was done, is there is a list that's provided by well 

dril that is very unreliable. They only have half 

, s information and they don't all facts in, and 

voluntarily, actually, and it's housed in DCNR. So that was 

the list that was used. 

Now, supposedly, there were additional names that Sunoco 

was to notify based on whatever informat they were using. 

So when peop weren't notified and came to see me, I 

specifical asked Sunoco through Joe McGinn, who was their 

government representat at the time, to get me a list 

those individuals who they had actually sent letters to so I 
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could make sure that all the constituents were notifi 

They didn't do so. I then asked DEP this list. 

DEP re , said no, and also claimed that no such 

list existed within their files, but under water 

certificate, that list was supposed to be given to DEP. It 

then turns out when I appealed the denial of my Right To 

Know request, that all a sudden the list appeared DEP, 

which told me didn't st, but they would not give 

me addresses - I won the appeal, but we have the 

numbers or whatever .used in assessing instead the 

exact addresses. It takes more work, but ultimately I got 

what Sunoco and DEP wouldn't give me. 

Q. And I bel previously you said you or your staff 

had looked at how many drinking water wells are in all 

of West Whi and Township. 

A. Yes. Perhaps what one needs to understand here is 

the e of any good legi ator. I see the State 

Representat from our area is so here with us. role 

is this. Your constituents come in. You hear them. And 

when they come in in large numbers, you know have a 

special responsibil to do research and take care of 

it. 

took an oath of of ce, and my oath of office was to 

protect. health and welfare of the Commonwealth of my 

constituents, and I take seriously. So I did my 
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research and continue to do it. 

Q. You had talked, I think, about HDD and drinking 

wells and some impacts on some drinking wells, and I don't 

I if we used this term or these terms, but are you 

familiar with the term frac outs or inadvertent return? 

A. Oh, yes. You couldn't help but be if you I in 

West Whiteland. 

Q. And what's your understanding of what those are? 

A. That's when the fluid spits itself back, for lack 

of a scientific term. It returns into the area around it. 

Q. Do you have an understanding of why that occurs? 

A. It occurs, I presume, because of nature of the 

drilling; and while one could argue whether the material is 

lethal -- I mean is dangerous or not, point is it's 

still very unpleasant for the person who/s there, and I must 

have seen at least three dozen of these bottles brought in 

by people from wells who come to our office unfortunately 

from their point to make their case with the bottle of a 

very dark kind of - it almost looks like the kind of 

you'd find in a toilet, not in water that comes o a 

home. 

Q. Now, I know you mentioned Valley View and Shoen. 

Before I talk to that, do you recall when the incidents in 

the Shoen Road area occurred? 

A. They occurred the end of 2016 or 2017. I bel 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7l7) 761-7150 
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it was 2017. 

Q. Am I correct that it was maybe in the summer of 

2017? 

A. Yes, yes, because I do remember people coming in 

with the bott s of water and the hot weather, and I 

remember that five people had to leave their homes and stay 

in hotels. 

JUDGE BARNES: Counsel, I'm sorry, but it 

11:20. Can we move a little bit quicker, I guess? How many 

witnesses do people expect to cover today? 

MR. FREED: We're going to have two others. 

JUDGE BARNES: Two more? 

MR. FREED: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: And counsel 

MR. FREED: And this is by far the longest. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, I'll try to be 

short. 

MR. FREED: We'll and -- I understand. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. With regard to these frac-outs, prior to 

incident on Shoen Road, are you aware of there being any 

frac outs or these inadvertent returns Commonwealth? 

A. I was aware from reading the newspapers and the 
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news - 

MR. FOX: Object That's irrelevant. 

They stated at outset of this hearing that this is in 

West Whiteland Township. We should be confined 

JUDGE BARNES: Sustained. 

MR. FREED: Okay. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Let's talk about Shoen Road. Has DEP made any 

comments 	 regarding the geology in West Whiteland Township 

their concerns about drill in that area? 

A. 	 Absolute 

MR. FOX: Objection. That's straight hearsay. 

He's asking what DEP told him. 

THE WITNESS: Not what they told me; what they 

wrote. 

MR. FREED: First of all, Your Honor, under 

the PUC rules, this is based on public documents. I mean, 

there's a lot of what we're going to run through now with 

public documents. I did ask for stipulations. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. It's overruled. 

Continued. 

THE WITNESS: what wrote was that 

West Whi and would be one of most complicated 

geological terrains to drill in, and what we have 

experienced with the sinkholes and with loss of 
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water for many individuals is f that it is indeed a most 


difficult area in which to 11. 


BY MR. FREED: 


Q. When you say DEP wrote, do you know in what context 

they wrote that? 

A. 	 I believe it was written either it was written 

it was written certa after there were some 

frac-outs 	in our area, and I know it was written certainlY 

fore the Environmental Board got involved. 

Q. I want to show you a document that will be marked 

as P 7. 

JUDGE BARNES: Are we on six? I think we're 

on SlX. 

MR. FREED: Oh, we're on six. 

JUDGE BARNES: 	 You changed six to five. 

MR. FREED: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'd 1 to take a short recess 

pretty soon. 

MR. FREED: Okay, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Are you near the end of your 

direct examination? 

MR. FREED: Not ly. 

JUDGE BARNES: let's do it now. We are 

taking 	a ten-minute recess and we will report back at 11:35. 

(Recess. ) 
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JUDGE BARNES: Okay. We're on the record. 

Mr. Freed. 

MR. FREED: A preliminary matter, Your Honor. 

There was one resident intervenor who approached me in the 

hallway and would Ii to present her intervention. She 

didn't to do that this morning. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Can we have the 

name the intervenor? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Virginia Marcille 

Kerslake. 

JUDGE BARNES: Could you p se step up to a 

microphone, ma'am, with Mr. Freed? Thank you. 

MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: Good morning, Your 

Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Hi. Could you spell your name? 

MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: It's a long one. 

Virginia and then M-A-R-C I-L-L-E, hyphen, K-E R-S-L-A-K-E. 

JUDGE BARNES: Did you file a petition to 

intervene? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: I did on Friday, Your 

Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: On Friday, April 30th, was it? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Can I have your 

address? 
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MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: 103 Road -

that's S-H-O-E-N -- in Exton. 

JUDGE BARNES: E-X T-O-N? 

MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: PA. ? 

MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: 19341. 

JUDGE BARNES: And you are pro se, 

correct? You don't have counsel represent you. 

MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: Correct. 

JUDGE BARNES: And why is it you wish to 

intervene in this matter? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: I'm a res of West 

Whiteland Township and I live ly across road from 

the Shoen Road drill site, and this s my life and my 

family's. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. Mr. 

MR. SNISCAK: May I have a moment, Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: You don't have any 

here today, ma'am, or do you wish to testify? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: I can testify I'm 

called to testify and I brought my papers that I fi I 

was instructed to bring them along with the 

email accepting my petition to intervene. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



JUDGE BARNES: Is a copy me? 

2 MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: I six 

3 here. 

4 JUDGE BARNES: All right. Would you provide 

5 one to counsel? 

6 MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: Yes. I have for the 

95 

7 emergency order as well as the complaint. Do you want them 

8 for both? 

9 

to 

11 

12 filed? 

13 

The top page 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. Whatever you have, 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. You said this was 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Yes. It was fed. 

each shows the confirmation it was 14 

15 

16 

17 

successfully filed, it was actually Friday, May 4 

JUDGE BARNES: Right, the 4th. Okay. Is 

any objection to s lady be given intervenor 

18 status? 

19 

20 

21 

status or 

MR. SNISCAK: Is she asking for intervenor 

this become a statement put into the record? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: I'm asking for 

22 intervenor status. 

23 

24 

25 

MR. SNISCAK: Well, Your Honor, we don't see 

much 's dif from Senator Dinniman's compla 

I think this is much of same, but we have no objection 
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to her intervention. 

JUDGE BARNES: Even though 's 

overlapping, I'm going to allow it. Ma'am, you are being 

granted intervenor status. Thank you. 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Thank you. 

MR. FREED: So, Your Honor, now getting back 

to where we left off? 

JUDGE BARNES: Right. I remind you, Senator, 

you are still under oath. 

THE 	 WITNESS: Thank you. 

MR. 	 FREED: I'll mark as Exhibit P-6 an email 

dated January 27th, 

JUDGE 

(Whereupon, the 

Exhibit No.6 

(Pause.) 

BY MR. FREED: 

2017. 


BARNES: Thank you. 


, s document was marked as Petit 

for identification.) 

Q. Senator, you recall before we took a break, I was 

asking you about concerns raised by DEP about the geology of 

West Whiteland Township? 

A. Yes, I do remember. In fact, I remember reading 

this at that time. 

Q. And I'll you if you take a look at top of 

page 	4,number 11, my question will just simply be: Is that 

statement you were referring to? 
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A. On the top of page 4, number 11, yes; it goes 

on, of course, to explain what is so unusual about that 

scenario and, in essence, to justi why we need to have a 

thorough review of this geophysical terrain. 

Q. It is your understanding Sunoco was conducting 

in the summer 2017 activities around Valley View-

Shoen Road area? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And what were those activities? 

A. were involved in drill using HDD this line, 

and then soon into the drilling, they hit or damaged one of 

the aquifers and water two problems came about. One is 

some people lost 1 their water and others, as the person 

who has asked intervenor status, were flooded. 

Q. Do you know about how many homeowners' water 

supplies were impacted at that time? 

A. I bel it was 14. I know five ended up staying 

at a hotel. 

Q. So a number actual left ir homes for a od? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Do you know from your invest ions and your 

understanding, did any of these homeowners as far as you 

know receive notice prior to drilling? 

A. Several them sa they not receive notice, 

including the only one who was one of the three Chester 
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county wells who was on the original list of the 221 

IS why I asked Sunoco through Joe McGinn l their 

government affairs person I if I could have a list of 

names of whom they sent information to so that I could f 

who - you see l the citizens came to me as a 

public official I had no knowl exactly what 

houses they were supposed to notify; when Sunoco 

wouldn/t give it to me and when the DEP wouldn/t give to 

me, that/s when I in my Right To Know I and I eventually 

led and got even though they ected the Right To 

Know, and what real bothered me was there were statements I 

s statements there were no such list. 

to the impacts on the water wells 

at Shoen Road l when that occurred I do you know whether or 

not Sunoco notif DEP of the inc 

Q. SOl with 

s? 

A. I do remember that according to a number of the 

residents who came to see mel they did not notify DEP and it 

was the residents themselves. 

Q. Do you know if DEP took any act or resolved any 

act with Sunoco these impacts to the water 

wells? 

A. They did take some action, though the complete 

ils at this the game, you know, there's so much 

information. What I know is that eventually, they were 

attached to public water and each homeowner was paid 60 / 000 
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was given $60,000, but they could not -- for public water 

for the lifetime they stayed in that home, but they also had 

to agree not to make any negative statements or to bring 

action against Sunoco; and one homeowner did not accept the 

money and has proceeded to be active against Sunoco. 

Q. Do you know if DEP entered into any consent orders 

and agreements with Sunoco related to impacts on Shoen 

Road? 

A. Yes. There was later agreements and consent 

orders, and eventually, as you know, what happened is, 

because of a number of difficulties which Sunoco either 

d not follow the permit, did not report instances in, they 

were fined by the Commonwealth over 12 million, if my memory 

serves me right, a great deal money. 

Q. Before we jump ahead to that event, I just want to 

show you this document, this July 24th, 2017, Consent Order 

and Agreement, which I've marked as P-7. 

A. 	 Yes. 

(Whereupon, document was marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibit No.7 identification.) 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Have you ever seen that document before? 

A. Yes, I have. 

Q. Do you know if this lS ated to the incidents at 

Shoen Road? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 
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A. It is my understanding it was. 

Q. And does that layout what DEP found and what 

Sunoco agreed were the violations and facts of it? 

A. 	 It was my understanding that was its purpose. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, I have an object 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. 

MR. FOX: The document it f specifically 

says this can't used for any other purpose. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, the document is a public 

order, consent order and agreement. It's available. 

MR. FOX: But it specifically says if you look 

at 

JUDGE BARNES: I understand. You're saying 

its precedential uej is that what you're arguing? 

MR. FOX: He's relitigat this issue, which, 

by the way, is not relevant to this proceeding, which a 

DEP issue with respect to compliance with the permit, and 

the document it f says t part s do not authorize any 

other persons to use the findings this consent order in 

any matter or proceeding. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, that's a argument. 

MR. FREED: And Senator Dinniman is not a 

party of this agreement. He can't be bound by the 

agreement. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'll sustain the object to 
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extent that the response is a legal argument. 

MR. FREED: And, Your Honor, maybe to move 

things along, because it's a public document, it's my 

understanding that with regard to actions taken by DEP and 

public documents, the Commission can take judicial notice of 

that. So, rather than going through and marking these 

exhibits, we might able to move a 1 Ie faster and just 

have him unless there's something he specifically needs 

to refer to, I'll just rely on that judicial notice aspect. 

MR. FOX: We have no objection to admitting a 

public document. We just don't want it to be relitigated or 

facts of document to be used in this proceeding. 

JUDGE BARNES: Understood. 

MR. FREED: But, Your Honor, the s 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. What are you 

getting at, Mr. Freed? 

MR. FREED: The facts of this show continuing 

course of conduct repeated - which is part of what this 

case is all about is repeated waiting until an ident 

happens, addressing incident, saying everything okay, 

fail to report to DEP over and over and over again, and 

then saying we don't understand why people are complaining. 

JUDGE BARNES: You can make that legal 

argument in your efs, but 

MR. FREED: I'm not going to go through every 
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I am going to try briefly run through 

MR. FOX: That's exactly my argument. 

JUDGE BARNES: don't see any point 

MR. FREED: Not facts of this document; 

7 just facts as we move various incidents have 

12 

13 

15 

16 

kind 

over time. 

JUDGE BARNES: You may introduce each consent 

letter from DEP not inadvertent returns, 

it is you're trying to get, and you can get in that 

public 

MR. FREED: I rstand. I'm not doing 

more with this document. 

JUDGE BARNES: I just don't want to 

time, and please don't errupt me when I'm 

17 speaking. Thank you. 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, . I'm not going to do 

more with this document. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. All right. 

THE WITNESS: May I? 

JUDGE BARNES: No. 

n BY MR. FREED: 

~ Q. Senator, let me ask you a ion about Shoen 

~ Road. Is there anything present happening at Shoen Road 
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relat to Sunoco activities in the area? 

A. Having gone by that yesterday and Saturday as well 

since it's near my home, it appears I did not see 

activities at that site, but this is the but to address 

the general question, not the s of s , the 

problem is, as my constituents have again and again, 

that when Sunoco makes these agreements, whether it's giving 

each person 60,000 but you can't say anything about Sunoco, 

when it was West Goshen Township which got litigated, they 

were not to be able to say anything. They thought they 

something, and the end, in a three to two vote, the PUC 

said, no, you didn't, or the issue is moot. 

This is why it makes this is why I've come here, 

because the only authority to al wi hazards is PUC 

right now. Pennsylvania doesn't have regulations on siting, 

and I've roduced legislation to that even, sing 

regulations. The puc doesn't have that authority. No 

agency has that authority based on geophysical ions, 

based on high impact or high consequence areas, but what the 

puc has authority to do is they have taken authority 

from PHMSA based on federal rules and guidelines to act on 

issues that would be hazardous or contrary to safety. 

So I've made this petition based on the fact I knew 

all these agreements had been made but never kept, and I was 

conce of two thingsj one that this agreement would be 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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kepti and/ number two, that the bulk of my township was not 

covered -

MR. FOX: Your Honor, this is a speech. 

The question was whether there was any activity that 

witnessed. This is far afield from the question. 

JUDGE BARNES: It is going beyond the 

question. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. So, Senator, with regard to the incident at Shoen 

Road, we've talked about that. We know the people were 

impacted, no reporting. Let's move on. 

After that frac-out that occurred at Shoen Road, were 

there any other frac-outs that occurred in West Whiteland 

Township? 

A. Yes. The exact location I don't remember 

precisely, but there were other frac-outs in West Whiteland 

Township. 

Q. Do you know if there was one--are you familiar 

with the area of Lisa Drive? 

A. Yes, I am, very famil with it. 

Q. Do you know if there was a frac out at Lisa Drive? 

A. To my understanding, there was, and then soon 

thereafter came the three sinkholes. 

Q. Do you know if Sunoco notified DEP of the frac out 

that occurred at sa Drive? 
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A. To the best of my knowledge t they did not notify 

itt just as they did not notify the PUC on the sinkholes on 

Lisa Drive. 

Q. Now t you had mentioned that at some point t DEP 

takes an action to shut down the construction Mariner 

East 2; is that correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Do you have an understanding as to why that 

occurred? 

A. Because 

MR. FOX: Objection. I think there has to be 

a foundation that there was anything in the shut-down order 

that related to any work in West Whiteland Township. This 

case is about activities in West Whiteland Township. He has 

introduced a consent order on Shoen Road t which is in West 

Whiteland Township. We did not object to that. 

JUDGE BARNES: Are you referring to P 7 t the 

consent order? 

MR. FOX: No. That consent order deals with 

something in West Whiteland Township. Thatts Shoen Road. 

Hets now talking about another shut-down order that was 

issued subsequently. I do not believe there is any activity 

in that shut down order that was in West Whiteland Township. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor 

JUDGE BARNES: Wellt I dontt have the order 
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front of me. 

MR. FREED: I have a copy and I can 1 you, 

Your Honor, there's two reasons it's relevant. One is it's 

the same actor in Pennsylvania. 

JUDGE BARNES: May I see the order? 

MR. FREED: Yes, Your Honor. 

(Pause.) 

JUDGE BARNES: We'll mark this P-8. 

(Whereupon, document was marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibit No. 8 for i ification. ) 

(Pause. ) 

MR. FREED: And my second comment, Your Honor, 

is it shut down the entire construction, including 

construction of West Whiteland Township. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. I have to it. 

What was your question again? 

MR. FREED: My tion was simply was there 

the Senator had mentioned there was a shut-down and 

does he know why the shut-down was issued. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. I'm going to 

overrule the objection. 

THE WITNESS: Of course, yes. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Why would you know that? Why would you care about 

that if the specific violations that are not here were in 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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Chester County? 

A. Because any violation is relevant to a pipeline 

is going across the Commonwealth as a Senator who's on 

the Senate Environmental Committee and who has put bills 

and legislation related to the building of pipelines. So I 

would keep track of I had a staff that kept track of 

every violation and they became repetitious. 

Q. So what's your understanding as to why this was 

issued? 

A. It was issued because there was continual frac

outs, some of which were not report It was issued 

because things were done beyond permit and, again, was 

not gone to DEP or if was relevant to the PUC 

authori , and these are matters of concern, and I have the 

same concern and why I'm here any commitments that have 

been made might not be kept, because you know that 

expression fool me once, it's my t; fool me twice, and 

then -- fool me once, it's not my fault; fool me twice, it 

is my fault. Well, we've been fooled a lot of t s. We 

thought everything was taken care , and it wasn't, and I 

decided in the interest my citizens and a matter that is 

this significant, I wasn't going to just s back and take 

the word of Sunoco. 

Q. 	 Let's move ahead to 

MR. FREED: We marked this, Your Honor, as P 
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JUDGE BARNES: P-S. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. And, again, the order that shut down Sunoco, did 

you review that? 

A. I did. 

Q. Do you recall DEP generally making any conclusions 

regarding Sunoco's ability or intention to comply? 

MR. FOX: Objection. The order speaks for 

itself. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm going to sustain that. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Let's move over to - you mentioned that after the 

frac-outs on Lisa Drivel a sinkhole startedi correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Do you know when the first sinkhole occurred at 

Lisa Drive? 

A. It would have occurred months earlier than the 

final sinkhole l because I remember speaking to a group at 

the library and then being asked by a group of citizens to 

go to see TJ/s house I and I was surprised by the size of 

this sinkhole and this location near the railroad tracks. 

Q. And then you said that there were subsequent 

sinkholes? 

A. Yes. There was another one and then the final one I . 
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which, as I say, you could have put the whole house in it. 

It was 20 feet by 18 -- it was 18 across and 20 

feet deep, that's where I saw exposed line of 

Mariner 1. 

Q. Did sinkholes opening up involve any way 

MEl? 

A. Yes, because you know line was sitt there 

exposed, and what happened is there was nothing underneath 

it. It was just the line and you had the two sides, but 

underneath it was exposed. And the ion we never 

answered from Sunoco was this. Did they pull through this 

line in days just before this sinkhole got worse and 

exposed Mariner I? 

There's been some information from Sunoco that they did, 

but it's very hard to anything confirmed with this 

particular company. 

Q. So the question you were trying to figure out is 

whether there was a pull-back at about the time that those 

second and third sinkholes opened up? 

A. The thi sinkholes in icular, whether they 

they already been drilled, and what they were doing was 

trying to this i and what's interest is they were 

working over that weekend, and, as I said, what ly 

concerned me was Saturday, Sunday, no call to the PUC. 

In fact, not only wasn't a call made, but they actually 
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fill and covered t up and material up without 

tal to the PUC or PUC's bureau; and when they came 

out on Monday, I think at least expressed to me, 

both PHMSA and the PUC office, that are some very 

matters going on here. 

Q. Since a lot of this information is of record in 

government documents, I want to move and talk about 

the of informat that you've seeking to obta 

Have you ever of an integri management plan? 

A. I sure have. 

Q. And what's understanding of what that is? 

A. My understanding is we've as for it. We've 

told no, we can't see it. The most inating thing to me 

is even if the PUC wants to see t s integrity 

management plan, they to go to - not to 

, but they have to go to the ility in Berks County 

to look at it. It snit leave. 

I do understand integrity management risk assessment 

that limits what a government offi , an agency can do, 

but is not a I t if a corporat wishes to 

that information with residents. t is only by at 

least the statutory I t is only on government, and I 

put legislation, by way, to he correct that, ch 

its first in the Consumer Affairs Committee 

-- or a way that s can be done I should say. 
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Q. Now, during Mr. Fox's opening statement, d 

that you were provided with information regarding 

pipeline that was made to officials and public. 

Do you I ever receiving kind of information? 

A. Oh, sure, but this was boilerplate general f. 

I do remember attending various meetings in townships where 

everyone would say again and n, "So what's the 

specifics? What's going on ? What is the risk?" 

You know all my constituents ask is a very simple 

They like anyone else understands risk. 

just simply want to know what risk is so they can make 

some judgments. The school st cts are asking same 

question. It's not secret information that they want to 

get. 

, by the way, are not cal environmental s. 

These are moms and dads who are concerned about ir kids 

and want to know is their and what's 

evacuation plan. That's the kind information we can't 

get. 

Q. So did the information that you received, 

have guidelines or protocols on how to react in case 

an emergency? 

A. Nothing more than what we would receive on 

gas and I us to look - you know, you listen 

hiss , et cetera, et cetera. re was under quest 
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some explanation about products t et cetera t but 

whenever came to the ion of what do I dOt what is 

the risk t what is the safetYt no one would answer us, and we 

still are searching. 

As you saw in that letter t the reason Itm doing this t 

and the letter from the districts, is we're searching 

for some answers, because 's what the citizens want to 

know and 's why I put this casei so they will have 

some information to judge sk. 

Q. Have you reques~ed this informat directly from 

Sunoco? 

A. I requested s information through 

representat of Sunoco. I'm not sure Joe McGinn is 

now. He seems to have le the company continues to 

a consul tant . 

Q. And I take it from your answer, you haven't 

received anything? 

A. In requests and we would go to DEP, remember 

we requested through Joe, just get me a list of the peop 

that got 72-hour notice so I could with them. DEP 

is not forthcoming, and what happens is how does a citizen 

gain any access of judgment of risk? Are citizens supposed 

to arrange a tour to go up to the site in Reading to see 

management thing? They certainly can't the risk 

assessment, though the company could share or parts 
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by law. 

Q. Are you seeking information regarding crit 1 

rastructure? 

A. What I am seeking is not critical infrastructure. 

The question is this and that's what our petition says. 

Before construction begins, do a thorough geophysical 

analysis not just of this small area around Lisa Road and 

not just of the pipeline putting some device down and go 

a mile in either rection, but of the township, because 

where they're going to drill next, the most sensitive area, 

that mile. It's right after that mile. And if 

they're only looking at the geology to the lroad tracks 

where there was a large sinkhole and only as far as the next 

development, that doesn't provide our c izens with the type 

of assurance. 

I don't oppose gas lines, the way. All I want to do 

is make sure they're safe, and it's my duty to assure my 

constituents that they are safe, and it's been 

difficult to work with Sunoco to get any assurances. 

Q. So as far as the construction goes West 

Whiteland Township, and I know you talked about this 

ier, has there been installation of the pipel in the 

northern portion of West Whiteland Township? 

A. In certain parts, it's begun around Shoen Road and 

there's been some where the wells went dry, but the 
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significant portion that I'm concerned about is going from 

that area through the mall, past the library, under Route 

30, under the railroad tracks. 

And remember, in this kind of terrain, at least what 

we've experienced as county commissioner was, that it 

changes; that what can here one year, we don't know the 

impacts what has occurred by the construction, by the 

drilling, and this material, remember it changes. 

Q. That was the question I was ting to. In the 

areas where they've actually done construction, are you 

aware of any post-construction analysis the geophysical 

work, other than say this limited area at Lisa Drive, that 

they've done to assure the geologic integrity of the area 

where construction has occurred? 

A. If that's been done, it cert nly not been 

shared with myself or residents. In fact, we don't even 

have access that Sunoco has provided us with r report 

that they did for this small area or access to the 

independent evaluator's report. We don't even know who the 

independent evaluator is, and it's not on the PUC guidelines 

Sunoco 	has not sent this to us or offe it to us. 

JUDGE BARNES: May I interject here? 

Let's go off the record. 

(Discussion off the record.) 

JUDGE BARNES: We're back on the record. I 
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remind you again you're still under oath. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. I just want to finish up with a couple things. You 

mentioned the depth of Mariner East 1 during some of your 

testimony. What's your understanding of the depth? I know 

you haven't gone out and measured, but based on what's been 

reported in the area 

A. 	 Well, Mariner 1 was built back - 

MR. FOX: Objection. What's this based upon? 

JUDGE BARNES: Do you have a foundation for 

your knowledge? 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Do you have any knowledge regarding the depth of 

Mariner East 1? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And what's that? 

A. In some areas it's three feet and other areas 

Q. What's the basis of the knowledge? 

A. The basis of the knowledge is, as asked, is the 

reading of materials that go back to describe Mariner 1, 

okay? I can't tell you it's A, B or C because I can only 

tell you that I have that knowledge and it's not hearsay, 

but it's what I read, and that is that originally these were 

built on a form of open trench, that because of soil erosion 
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and other factors, some are at three feet, some are at four 

feet. 

HDD, it varies. At least what we've been told in terms 

of, that's what Sunoco and the PUC have told me and DEP in 

terms of where - but it's far below that of the original 

line above it. 

And reason that's a concern is because we don't know 

if damage below impacts what's above. Now, we do know and 

we haven't heard from Sunoco, at least I haven't and the 

residents haven't, what particular changes or what exactly 

are they doing to support and stabilize Mariner 1 with the 

possibility of changes below it. 

And in fact, no one's well was drive. Other people on 

Shoen Road didn't have the flooding until the HDD which 

seemed to have done something beneath the surface to create 

a problem. And we're concerned about that with Mariner 1. 

Q. Just on the depth/ you know, you said it could be 

four feet, three feet. Do you know what. the shallowest is? 

Do you have any 

A. What the what is? Excuse me? 

Q. Do you have any knowledge - and if you don't, 

that's fine - do you have any knowledge based on what your 

investigations, what you've read about, how shallow, what 

the most shallow is that anyone is in the area of West 

Whiteland Township? 
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A. No, but even at three feet, it is contrary to FERC 

regulations, I believe, which the PUC is to enforce if 

you're 50 feet from a house. Much of Mariner 1 is not only 

50 feet from the house, it's literally under part of the 

house. 

Q. Do you have any specifics about -- I know we talked 

about that we know it's hazardous liquids that are being 

conveyed through Mariner 1 now. Do you have any knowledge 

regarding which specific or which number of specific 

materials are going through? 

A. I believe that the license was for - or whatever 

it's called, like a license - was for ethane, but I am not 

sure that that's actually what's going through because all 

we have is Sunoco telling us what's going through. We have 

no one who is actually confirming and no system that 

confirms what is actually in the pipeline. And that's 

another thing the citizens would like to know, and it's a 

reasonable request. 

MR. FREED: That's all I have for now, Your 

Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. Is there cross 

examination? 

MR. FOX: Yes, there is, Your Honor. 

THE WITNESS: I'll look forward to it, once 

25 you decide who's doing it. 
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MR. FOX: Your Honor, is the intervenor going 

to ask 

JUDGE BARNES: Do you want to move them in? 

MR. FOX: Is the intervenor going to ask 

questions? Because that would be the close of the case 

before we would - 

JUDGE BARNES: Sure. Do you have any 

questions, ma'am? 

MS. URBANOWICZ: I have no questions for you, 

Senator. Thank you for your testimony. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Did you want to move your 

exhibits into 	evidence? 

MR. FREED: Yes. We can do it now. 

JUDGE BARNES: Let's do it now. I think we 

went up to P-8. 

MR. FREED: Yes, Your Honor, P-l through P-8. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection? 

MR. SNISCAK: May we have a moment, Your 

Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

(Pause. ) 

MR. FOX: I'm sorry. No, I don't. I'm sorry. 

JUDGE BARNES: No objection? Exhibits P-l 

through P-8 are admitted. 
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(Whereupon, the documents marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibits Nos. 1 through 8 were received in evidence.) 

JUDGE BARNES: Cross-examination? 

MR. FOX: Yes. For scheduling purposes, how 

long are we going to go before we take a lunch break? It's 

almost 12: 15 . 

JUDGE BARNES: It's 12:20. Would you rather 

go now for a half an hour break? 

MR. FOX: That's f , but I'm probably not 

going to finish in a half an hour, given the length of that 

testimony. 

JUDGE BARNES: Is that all right with the 

senator's schedule? 

THE WITNESS: It's fine with me. I'm here at 

the Court' s di sposal . 

JUDGE BARNES: You're here for the day, okay. 

MR. FOX: And obviously the normal 

instruction, that he's not allowed to talk to counsel during 

the break. 

JUDGE BARNES: Correct. I instruct you, sir, 

please don' t 

THE WITNESS: I can talk to him, just not 

about this. 

(Witness temporarily excused.) 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. We are off the 
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record. We will reconvene at 12:50. 

(Whereupon, at 12:18 p.m., the hearing was ourned, to 

be reconvened at 12:50 p.m., this same day.) 

AFTERNOON SESSION 

(12:55 p.m.) 

JUDGE BARNES: We are back on the record, and 

I remind Senator that he is still under oath. 

Whereupon, 

ANDREW E. DINNIMAN 

having previously been duly sworn, testified further as 

follows: 

JUDGE 	 BARNES: You may cross-examine, Mr. Fox. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Good afternoon, Senator Dinniman. 

A. Good afternoon, sir. 

Q. Sir, your counsel has twice represented to Judge 

Barnes that due to your arrangement with counsel, the only 

way you can bring this action is in your representational 

capacity as a state Senator. Is that accurate? 

A. No, it is not. I can bring it, addit , as a 

resident of West Whiteland Township if I so choose. 

Q. Have you done that here? 

A. I 	 have not found it necessary to do it because I 

25 believe that my responsibility as a state Senator covers it, 
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but I would add to you that in a previous case, the Artesian 

case, the PUC decided that a state Senator, namely myself, 

could represent his dist ct even if he didn't live in the 

same township. 

Q. I'm asking you a very simple question. Today

A. I trying to give you a direct answer. 

Q. Okay. Today, here, are you bringing this action 

your representational capacity as a state Senator? 

A. I am bringing it in both capacities, in my but 

the first capacity is representing as a state Senator. That 

is the capacity that is foremost. 

JUDGE BARNES: You are so bringing the 

action individually and in your official capacitYi is that 

what you're saying? 

THE WITNESS: If I have a petition to be 

rul , that the PUC has not yet rul on as whether I'm a 

party, 1 right. So I claim I'm a party based on being the 

state Senator. But if that should fail, I so, based on 

the Artesian case, I also can claim I'm a party because I 

live near and am impacted by this. 

But today, we're talking about a state Senator 

until the PUC changes its mind. 

MR. FOX: I don't understand the answer, quite 

frankly. I'm asking him whether today, for purposes this 

hearing, he is seeking to establish his standing as a state 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 
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Senator. It's a very simple question. 

JUDGE BARNES: I think he answered your 

question. He's saying in his ficial ity as a 

Senator, as a representat a certain strict, and 

so, it appears to met i dually because he resides near 

pipeline. 

THE WITNESS: Yes t mat am. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Do you have experts testifying on your behalf 

today? 

A. I believe so. 

Q. Okay. Can you tell me whether you retained them? 

A. The fee my counsel is through Senate 

Democratic Caucus. The reason that t sir t is because 

arcane nature of PUC law t there was no one in the 

Democratic -- none of our I felt they could represent 

met so they did go to outside counselt which both caucuses 

do on any number occasions. 

Q. So the simple answer to my question iS t your 

rts are be paid by the Senate Democratic Caucus? 

MR. FREED: Objection t Your Honor. This is 

ing into client relationship. 

MR. FOX: NOt it is not. This goes to 

st 	 ing. 

MR. FREED: NOt it absolutely to -- I was 
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retained 

JUDGE BARNES: Isn't the information 

averred, though, in the compl ? 

MR. FREED: About experts? 

JUDGE BARNES: No. Where did I read ? 

No, 

MR. FREED: I don't think it's been a secret 

about who's 

JUDGE BARNES: Senate is paying 

couns or something like that. 

MR. FREED: Yeah, but 's asking now about, 

what's t arrangement between and counsel and 

Senator. I don't even underst what the relevance is. 

MR. FOX: It goes to standing. I want to 

know, if 's claiming that he's in his individual 

capaci but his arrangement with counsel is through 

Senate Democratic Caucus 

MR. FREED: First of I, Your Honor, he never 

testifi his arrangement with me was anything other 

than in his official capacity. 

JUDGE BARNES: Maybe we should - 

MR. FREED: That wasn't question he asked. 

If that is question that Mr. Fox to ask, then 

Mr. Fox ask that question. 

THE WITNESS: And I answered. 
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JUDGE BARNES: All right. You can argue 

on briefs. 

MR. FOX: So can I have an answer to my 

ion, though, about whether the experts are being paid 

by the Senate 	Democratic Caucus? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: You can answer question. 

THE WITNESS: Yes, yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Now, in your individual capacity, have you had any 

idence on your property? 

A. What 	 do you mean? Def the word "subsidence." 

Q. Are you leging any subsidence on property 

11A. I asked you, what is word "subs 

Q. You've subsidence 

A. I don't 	know what that word - 

Q. Have you 	had a sinkhole on your property? 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. We need to stop 

here. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. 	 Have you had a sinkhole on your property? 

JUDGE BARNES: Excuse me, counsel. We can't 

be 	talking over other because 

THE WITNESS: You are right - 
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JUDGE BARNES: the court 

can only take 

THE WITNESS: I ze -

JUDGE BARNES: down one person at a time. 

THE WITNESS: No. I not had a 

on my prope because I don't 1 in the valley 

problems are. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Okay. Thank you. You testified that you're on 

public water, correct? 

A. That is correct. 

Q. Have you experienced any you don't have a 

private well? 

A. No, I do not. 

Q. SO no impacts to your well as a of 

any of the construction activities from ME2 and ME2X? 

A. No. 

Q. Have you had any impacts to your public water 

supply as a t of the construction of ME2 or ME2X? 

A. No, Aqua asked you to change the direction 

of the line you agreed. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, I'm asking yes or no 

questions and I'd appreciate a rect answer to those 

questions. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, he's entitled to 
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answer 	 he can't be asked to just answer a yes or no 

question. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, he 

MR. FREED: He's entitl to explain his 

answer. 

JUDGE BARNES: He can explain his answers on 

redirect. 

MR. FOX: That's correct. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Have you had any inadvertent return impacted 

your property? 

A. 	 Very hard on top of hill. No. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, I don't know how you 

want to handle I have documents that are pleadings and 

so documents that I want to show witness that are 

regulations and statutes. We don't typically introduce them 

as evidence. How would you like me to handle those? I 

mean, I'm happy to give everyone a copy of what I'm showing 

the witness, but I typically wouldn't roduce them into 

evidence. 

JUDGE BARNES: , but I think I'd like 

them marked as cross exhibits, just in case you change your 

mind. 

MR. FOX: That's fine. May I approach the 

witness? 
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JUDGE BARNES: You may approach. 

MR. FOX: We'll mark this as Cross Exhibit No. 

I, which is petitioner's amended petition for emergency 

relief. 

JUDGE BARNES: SPLP Cross Exhibit I? 


MR. FOX: Yes. 


JUDGE BARNES: So marked. 


(Whereupon, document was marked as SPLP Cross-

Examination Exhibit No.1 for identification.) 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Can you turn to the last page of that document, 

Senator Dinniman? 

A. 	 No problem. 


(Pause. ) 


A. The verification? 

Q. Yes. You signed the verif lon to that document? 

A. I sure did. 

Q. You signed that that facts are correct, true 

and correct to best of your knowledge, information 

belief? 

A. Yes. That's what the verification says. 

Q. And you did that under penalty of perjury, correct? 

A. Of course. I mean, I understand the law too, sir. 

MR. FOX: This is SPLP Cross Exhibit 2. May I 

approach the witness? 
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JUDGE BARNES: You may. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as SPLP Cross 

Examination Exhibit No. 2 identification. ) 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. And if you can turn to last page, did you sign 

the same fication to that document as well? 

A. Yes. 

Q. ' s under penal ury? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And do you have any corrections that you want to 

make to ei of these documents today, or are they still 

true and accurate? 

A. To best of my knowledge, which I signed, 

are what I understood, so to of my knowledge, 

they're accurate, yes. 

and apart from se documents and e 

legal proceedings as a public offi and elected state 

Senator, do you believe that the statements you make are 

legally and ly accurate? 

Q. 

A. I ieve that everything d be legally 

accurate to best of a person's lity to do so. 

Q. Okay. So let's go through some of the statements 

that you've and we'll see were accurate. 

So this. you testified that your residents and you 

were famil detecting from petroleum 
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pipelines because of the smell, correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Okay. And you also said that you were familiar 

with that for natural gas pipelines, correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Are you aware that in Pennsylvania, no natural gas 

transmission lines contain an odor? 

A. They I suggest that you I the companies that are 

sending us this information, because we are told that you 

listen for the hissing sound, you try to find and if you 

smell an odor that is unusual, leave the site and call 911. 

Q. I'm asking you a very specific question. Are you 

aware that 

A. And I just answered your question, that what I'm 

aware of, sir, is that the notifications that we get from 

Williams, from I these companies say that if you hear a 

hissing sound, you smell something that's unusual 

Q. Do you know whether that comes ~

A. call 911. 

Q. Do you know whether that applies to natural gas 

transmission lines? 

A. Since there is natural gas transmission lines going 

through my property, I have assumed that what I'm sent by 

the company would be natural gas as well. Why else would 

they send it to me? 
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Q. Are you satisf with the informat that you've 

gotten those natural gas transmission lines as to what 

you look for to respond to a potential issue? 

A. I don't know whether I'm satisfied or not. The 

line was in there fore I line was there me, 

so I just simply accept it as a reali 

Q. Okay. So if you could turn back to SPLP Cross 1, 

please, which is your petition, and if you could turn to 

page 16 I please? 

A. Which is 	your petition or my pet ion? 

Q. Your 	petition. 

A. I don't 	- 

Q. I just gave you that document. It's SPLP-1. It's 

your ition you fil for emergency reI 

A. 	 Hold on, sir. 


(Pause. ) 


A. I have this (indicating), whi is yours. I have 

s (indicating) I whi is yours. 

Q. Are the documents marked? 

A. 	 No. 

MR. FOX: I'll mark them. 

THE WITNESS: are no documents are 

marked 	here. 

MR. FOX: May I approach the witness? 

JUDGE BARNES: You may. 
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BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Sir, the two documents, could you give me those? 

A. They have your title on it, though, sir, your law 

firm. 

Q. No, that's not my law firm. 

A. Well, that's the firm that wrote 

Q. That's your law firm. You're not aware that Mr. 

Freed represents you? 

A. Of course I'm aware of that, sir. It's just that 

you guys have four lawyers and we're trying to figure out 

who represents who. 

Q. So these are your documents. These are the 

document s I showed you. 

A. Thank you, s 

Q. Can you look at SPLP I, please? 

A. I am. 

Q. Can you turn to page 16, please? 

A. Absolutely. 

Q. So I think you testified earl r today that PERC 

regulations require a certain depth of p 1 burial, and 

that MEl was not buried at t required depthi is that 

correct? 

A. I did testi that that's current regulations, but 

when MEl was put in in 1930, those regulations did not 

exist. They are safety regulations currently. 
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Q. And those regulations then do not apply to MEl, 

2 correct? 

3 MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor. That's a 

4 1 

5 JUDGE BARNES: Calls for a legal conclusion. 

6 Sustained. 

7 BY MR. FOX: 

8 Q. Were regulat adopted 50 years a the 

9 construction MEl? 

10 A. 's precisely the problem, s We're ing 

11 with ations that was at a time when there were no 

12 Ie living this area. Now are, so that's 

13 why we believe this should be different. 

14 MR. FOX: Your Honor, I'm going to ask again, 

15 I'm asking him a specific yes or no question, and he's 

16 testi If he wants to that testimony on direct, 

17 he to answer my questions. 

18 THE WITNESS: I did. 

19 MR. FREED: He's answering the question, Your 

20 Honor. 

21 JUDGE BARNES: All right. I'm going to leave 

22 the response on record. But he is asking you leading 

23 stions more or less, I ask you to tailor your 

24 response to answering the questions, and you'll be an 

25 opportunity to c fy your responses on redirect. 
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THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, just so I'm clear, I 

understand limiting answer to the quest , but he 

shouldn't be limit to just a yes or no 

JUDGE BARNES: Well 

MR. FREED: - because question can 

misleading. 

JUDGE BARNES: I understand that. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, if the question calls 

a yes or no, he has to answer it yes or no. 

MR. FREED: No, that's not correct. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, you should interrupt 

then, as he's answering, and say just yes or no. 

MR. FREED: That's not right. A witness has 

to be able to expl ,particularly on a leading question 

which is be def tion intended to lead the witness and 

MR. FOX: That's what cross 

JUDGE BARNES: That's what cross-examination 

is. 

MR. FREED: I understand, but he has to be 

able to then expl , if he's answering no, explain why. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm just trying 

MR. FOX: This is redirect. 

JUDGE BARNES: to move things along. 

MR. FOX: He can answer any question that he 
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wants to follow up on redirect. Cross examination is 

allowed to ask a leading question. 

MR. FREED: He is allowed to ask a leading 

question. He's allowed to answer it as appropriate. 

JUDGE BARNES: He's going to answer as he 

deems fit, and if you feel that the answer is going on too 

far, then you have a duty to interrupt. 

MR. FOX: Okay. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Can you turn to page 15 of that petition, please? 

A. Yes, sir. 

Q. So in this paragraph your petition, you are 

leging that the right- -way that was selected is not 

reasonable and safe because it's too close to private 

dwellings and places of public assembly, correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And it cites a regulation that is paragraph 76. 

I'm going to read it to you. liThe pipeline right- -way 

must be selected to avoid, as as practicable, areas 

containing private dwellings, industrial buildings, and 

places of public assembly. 11 Did I read that correctly? 

A. You can read, yes. 

Q. So that's not an absolute prohibition against 

citing these near public buildings or private dwellings and 

places of assembly; is that correct? 
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MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor, again, 

legal conclusion. 

JUDGE BARNES: Sustained. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Is that requirement as far as practicable? 

A. I understand what the word "practical" means, yes. 

Q. I'm saying, is that what the regulat say, that 

it's to be done as far as icable? 

A. Yes. 's what they 

Q. Okay. Are you aware that in s case, the 

selected right-of-way for ME2 and ME2X was to co-locate 

those pipel in the sting utility corridors? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So there was a lot of discussion earlier today 

about the governor's task force on pipelines. You are a 

member of that, correct? 

A. Was. 

Q. Okay. Now, task force issued extensive 

recommendat ions, correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. You signed on to the final report; did you not? 

A. There was no signatures on that final report, sir, 

not mine nor Sunoco IS. 

Q. Okay. So th respect to report, can you turn 

to Exhibit 16 the binder, please? 
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A. 	 Both binders are the same, or are you - 

JUDGE BARNES: No. 

THE WITNESS: Which binder? 

JUDGE BARNES: It says the binding part. 

THE WITNESS: Oh, Exhibits 11 -- so we have to 

go to the first one. Thank you, ma'am. You want me to go 


to 16? 


BY MR. FOX: 


Q. Yes. I'm going to tell you this is an excerpt of 

the report because the report is very long. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, just for the record, I 

understand -- I'm assuming the report would be one of those 

public documents that t if we needed to cite from in our 

briefs t we could? 

MR. FOX: 	 Absolutely. 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. Is this available on 

line? 

MR. FOX: Yes t it is. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. In full, okay. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. So when you said you didntt sign on to the report t 

you submitted this report to the governori did you not? 

A. Yes t we did. But there were specific 

subcommittees. 

Q. I understand that. 
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A. That dealt with specific -- and I was not on that 

subcommi t tee. 

Q. I understand that, but if you look at the second 

page that we gave you, it says, "Respectfully submitted to 

Pennsylvania Governor Tom Wolf I" and you are identified as 

someone who submitted that to the governor, correct? 

A. But sir, no one on that task force signed a 

document. 

Q. I didn't ask you -

A. You could respectfully submit it on behalf of the 

Commission, but none of signed the document, including 

Sunoco. 

Q. I'm just saying, you submitted that report to the 

governor? 

A. Yes, but not as a signed document. 

Q. Okay. Now, let's talk a little bit about the work 

the task force. If you look at page one and you go down 

to fourth paragraph, says, "Our work was 

transparent. " Do you agree with that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And it says, "Citizens addres us at seven public 

meetings and presented letters. II Do you agree with that? 

A. Yes. That was done in subcommittee. 

Q. "And more than 1,500 individuals also fered 

25 written comments on the draft report during a 45-day public 
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comment periodi" do you agree with that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. So if you go down to the second to last 

paragraph of this 

A. On what ? Are you still on one? 

Q. Same page. It starts with l "As task force 

members." 1/11 read to you. "As force members I we 

achieved remarkable consensus but not unanimity on 

recommendation l word or sentence of this report. Task 

member comments on recommendations are conta in Appendix 

A." Do you see that? 

A. No. 

Q. Okay. So if you go to page one l aga letter fromI 

to Governor Tom Wolftask 

A. 1 of 16. There you gOI governorls task force. 

Q. Same we were looking at. I didn/t the 

page. 

A. OkaYI sir. 

Q. 11m asking about second to last paragraph. It 

says I "As task force members I we achieved remarkable 

consensus but not unanimity on every recommendation I word or 

sentence of this report. Task member comments on 

recommendations are contained in Appendix A." Do you see 

that? 

A. I do. 
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Q. 	 You were aware of that procedure? 


(No response.) 


Q. You were given the opportunity to provide comments 

on the recommendations, correct? 

A. Yes, we could provide comments and focus in on 

those areas that especially were involved the 

subcommittees we were on. 

Q. Were you on a subcommittee? 

A. I believe I was. 

Q. What was that subcommittee? 

A. I can't you're talking about something four 

years ago, r. I do not remember. 

Q. Did you submit any comments to the recommendations 

in this report disagreeing with any of the recommendations 

in the report? 

A. I think if you look at -- if there is a written 

record, you will see that time and time again, I talked to 

the Commission about what they were ignoring, which was the 

input of our citizens and the recognition of what their 

concerns were. 

If you want to present the record and ask from the 

testimony, I'd be happy to answer 

Q. I'm asking you something very specific again, 

Senator Dinniman. It says, the Task force members' comments 

on recommendations are contained in Appendix A. Do you have 
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any comments that are contained in Appendix A? 

2 A. I don't remember. I didn't have to put my comments 

3 in since I made them at the meeting quite clearly. 

4 Q. SO - 

5 A. And they're on the record. 

6 Q. SO we're clear, if we provide, again, citations to 

7 all of Exhibit A and there is nothing from you in there, you 

8 did not provide a formal written comment on the final 

9 recommendations that were submitted to the governor? 

10 A. What would be the point if no one had signed 

11 Q. Can you just answer whether you did or not? 

12 A. The answer is no, because I said it in the 

13 transcript of the meeting and because no one was willing to 

14 sign on, so as far as I was concerned, there was a stalemate 

15 and there was no task force report and it sat on a desk and 

16 it's never been acted on. 

17 Q. When you say there was a stalemate and no task 

18 force report, this is the task force report 

19 A. I understood, but sir, you can submit a report, but 

20 this was one of the only reports that I have been part of 

21 where no one signed, all right? So if a signature is a yes, 

n no one was willing to put a yes. 

23 Q. And you did not put in any comments, though, that 

24 was formally in the record as part of this submission on 

25 Appendix A that objected to any recommendation in this 
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report? That's the question I'm asking you. 

2 A. No, because I already said it in the transcript. 


3 
 Q. Okay. Can you turn now to the section of the 

4 report - I can tell you how many pages to flip ahead. 

A. How many pages? 

6 Q. Yeah, I'm going to tell you in one second. Soif 

7 you flip one, two, three, four, f , six l seven l eight, the 

8 ninth pagel which is the siting and routing work group 

9 recommendation No.1? 

A. Siting and routing. Is that before or after 

II creating an inter-agency coordinating committee? 

12 Q. Itls the siting and routing work group 

13 recommendation. 

14 A. OkaYI I have it then. 

Q. You have it? 

16 A. Recommendation No.2, so let me turn one back to 

U get to No.1. 

18 Q. Got it? 

19 A. I do have, sir. 

Q. So midway through there l I'm going to read this. 

21 Just tell me if I'm reading it accurately. 

22 A. Yes l sir. 

23 Q. "Pipeline companies shall use practices appropriate 

~ for the individual project that can reduce the impact on 

land use changes. Depending on the type of this project l 
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this approach should consider using existing corridors, co

locating with other infrastructure or combining project, 

when feasible, to minimize new disturbance. II Did I read 

that accurately? 

A. You did read accurately. 

Q. And that is a recommendation of this task force, 

correct? 

A. There is no recommendation if a statement isn't 

signed, but it is a recommendation of the subcommittee to 

this task force, and that's precisely why I'm here, 

because of my concern about land use. 

Q. Okay. So 

A. And by the way, sir, the subcommittee reports 

weren't signed either. 

Q. Did you resign from the task force before the 

report was issued? 

A. No, I did not. 

Q. Okay. So with respect to this,when you co-locate, 

does that minimize areas of disturbance, potent ly? 

A. Could maximize it, depending on the 

Q. Could it minimize ? 

A. Depending on the terrain, yes. 

Q. And could it minimize the need for the use of 

eminent domain? 

A. The use of eminent domain is a separate question in 
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my mind because how does it minimize it when your company 

uses it, have used it? 

Q. It minimizes the need to obtain additional eminent 

domain if there's already a right-of-way which allows 

another pipeline in that same location, correct? 

A. But it also takes away the right of every citizen 

along that pipeline to make an objection that is not 

one, but now three pipelines on their property, so it works 

both ways, sir. 

Q. Okay. But I'm asking you - and please answer the 

question I asked; you'll have an opportunity to answer and 

say what you want to say on redirect - I'm asking you, does 

it minimize the need in certain circumstances for the use of 

eminent domain? 

A. In certain circumstances, yes. 

Q. Okay. Thank you. Now, next, you claim that 

inadvertent returns from the construction in MEl and ME2 

create a public safety sk to West Whiteland Township, 

correct? 

MR. FREED: What are we referring to now? 

MR. FOX: We can turn to page 12 of his 

petition. I'm done with task I'm asking about 

his petition. 

THE WITNESS: Page what, sir, now? 

BY MR. FOX: 
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Q. Page 12. 

A. Found 15, go back to 12, to 12. 

Q. So if you look at paragraph 62, you lege that the 

construction of ME2 and 2X through West Whiteland Township 

has resulted in and will continue to risk IRs and otherwise 

endanger public and private water supplies, correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. One the concerns that you have is with IRs that 

are going to impact in West Whiteland Township, correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Now, you testified ier this morning that there 

was an inadvertent return on Shoen Road. 

A. Correct. 

Q. Can you tell me what due diligence you did to 

ermine that there was an inadvertent return on Shoen 

Road? 

A. Yes. I went down to see it. 

Q. And you personally observed an inadvertent return 

on Shoen Road 

A. No, I -- excuse me, let me cl fy that. I saw the 

results in terms of what happened on Shoen Road, in terms of 

flooding. 

Q. And that was from an inadvertent return? 

A. No idea what it's from. 

Q. Well, I just asked you, you testifi this morning 
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that there was an inadvertent return on Shoen Road. 

A. There was inadvertent returns in many places, sir. 

My concern is that we are still feeling the impact of the 

drilling in the Shoen Road area. 

Q. Okay. I'm going to ask you it again, because I've 

now tried to ask it three times and you haven't provided me 

an answer. 

A. I understand your question. 

Q. 	 Is it correct that you testified this morning that 

was an inadvertent return on Shoen Road? 

A. Yes, it is correct, sir. 

Q. And are you standing by that testimony right now? 

A. What I am standing by is that the impact of the 

drilling, including the inadvertent return, has continued 

with continuous problems of flooding, and that's what 

the intervenor who was approved, it's her property. 

Q. I'm not asking you that, sir. I'm going to have to 

ask this question until you answer my question. Do you have 

in your due diligence any information that there was an 

inadvertent return on Shoen Road? I'm not asking you what 

it impacted, not asking whether it caused flooding. I'm 

asking whether you, in your due diligence - you said as a 

state Senator you've done a tremendous amount of due 

diligence on this project. 

A. I do not know inadvertent return on each and 
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every road. 

Q. But you testified this morning that there was an 

inadvertent return on Shoen Road, correct? 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, the record is what the 

is. 

MR. FOX: I'm ting for an answer. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Do you have in your due diligence any information 

that there was actually an inadvertent return on Shoen Road? 

A. No. I only have that wells went dry on Shoen Road 

as a result of drilling. 

Q. Okay. Thank you. Now, do you know what drilling 

mud is composed of? 

A. Drilling what, now? 

Q. Drilling mud, drilling fluids. 

A. Yes, that's the benzonite (phonet ) or whatever 

the stuff is called that you can use for masks and cosmetic 

purposes as well. 

Q. So you're aware that 's used for facial masks? 

A. Sure. 

Q. Okay. And baby products? 

A. Sure. But it doesn't look like those -

Q. And it's used to dress wounds? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. And it's also used as a cure diarrhea? 
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A. I presume, if you tell me so, you would know. 

Q. Do you have any evidence at all that drilling mud 

has any toxicological effects on human health? 

A. No, but I do know that the constituents who came to 

me felt that clogged up the machinery that was producing 

water in the well. In other words, that benzonite 

(phonetic) was responsible for destroying a number of the 

equipment. In fact, the proof of that is that they were 

paid by Sunoco for the equipment that was lost. 

So it doesn't affect .human health. It isn't the most 

pleasant of appearance, and it also did create difficulty 

terms of clogging the various well equipment. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, I move to 

everything after the word "no." 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, I object. This idea, 

I mean -

MR. FOX: I asked him a very simple question. 

MR. FREED: No, let me -

JUDGE BARNES: All right 

MR. FREED: say, this idea that somehow 

people want bentonite or should have bentonite in their 

water is absurd. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. We're not 

MR. FOX: I didn't ask that. I asked him 

whether he has any evidence whether there is any 
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toxicological impacts on human health - 

MR. FREED: Why don't you lay a foundation by 

showing that he's alleged toxicological 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm going to allow the answer. 

Move on. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Do you have any information from your extensive due 

diligence that what was found in the wells of Shoen Road was 

drilling mud or bentonite? 

A. The citizens brought examples of what was found on 

Shoen Road, and I saw no denial, at least in the public 

press, from Sunoco that this was another substance. 

Q. 	 So I'm going to ask it again. 

JUDGE BARNES: Senator, could you speak into 

the microphone? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: The answer is that there was 

constituents brought in a material that they claimed they 

found in their wellt and they didntt in their well 

before the drilling, all right? So I simply took the word 

of the constituents who live there t number one. 

Number two is that I saw nothing in the press 

at that ,time in which Sunoco denied that this was what was 

in the water. 
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BY MR. FOX: 

Q. So do you know whether, from any testing that 

you've done or that was done by the Democratic Caucus as to 

whether what they found in the wells was actually drilling 

mud as opposed to sediment? 

A. First all, the Democratic Caucus wasn't involved 

in this case until two weeks ago, and so that would be a 

wrong statement, question you to ask me. 

Second, David Mano went forward and had tests done on 

the material that was in his well, and he told me that some 

of those - and that's independent of Sunoco, and told me 

that he was informed that some of that was this benzonite 

(phonetic) mat al. 

JUDGE BARNES: Is Mano spelled M-A-N-O. 

THE WITNESS: Mano is spelled M-A-N-O, yes. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Did you have anybody independently review Mr. 

Mano's test results to see if they actually contained 

drilling well mud in his well? 

A. No more than I had someone independently undo 

Sunoco' s lab reports. 

Q. But you've done no independent investigation to 

determine whether any well that was impacted on Shoen Road 

had drilling mud in it? 

A. Not in - I take the word of my constituents who 
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then in turn tell me the report. 

Q. So the answer 

A. I am not sitting there as a lab for people that 

have complaints about Sunoco. 

Q. So your only basis for the assertion in this 

hearing that there was drilling mud in the wells at Shoen 

Road is a statement that one of your constituents made to 

you 

A. Based on lab study reports, yes. 

Q. That you didn't independently review? 

A. No. 

Q. Thank you. So another claim that you se is that 

the karst geology in West Whiteland Township is unsafe for 

the construct ion of the ME2 and ME2X pipel ines i is that 

correct? 

A. That is certainly correct. 

Q. And that's a particular concern for you using HDD 

technology through karst? 

A. First, the area is limestone which has 1 the 

charact stics of karst, so what you're saying and what 

you're accepting, then, that this is then a karst formation, 

and which is contrary to what your spokesmen have said. The 

knowledge of this being a limestone karst formation 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, I'm going to cut him 

f. I'm asking him a question -
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THE WITNESS: Can you repeat the question? 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. You have a particular concern using HDD 

technology through karst formation; is that correct? 

A. Yes, sir. 

Q. Okay. Are you aware that there is no proposed 

future HDDs through karst in West Whiteland Township? 

A. What your petition to the DEP says is, you are 

using a combination of three types. You're using, in 

certain areas, HDD; in certain areas, a flex - whatever you 

- the light HDD, the flex bore; and in other areas, you're 

using open trench. 

So based on what you put in to the DEP and what is under 

consideration, I'm assuming that HDD is listed as one of 

those. 

Q. Do you know whether any the HDDs that are going 

to be continued in West Whiteland Township go through karst 

geology? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So your position is that we are continuing to do 

HDD drilling through karst, not a flex bore, not open cut, 

HDD through karst in West Whiteland Township? That's your 

position? 

A. I can't have a position because you haven't 
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informed us where you're drilling with what particular 

procedure. And if you inform us, I'd be happy to answer the 

question. If you would tell me and say where on the map are 

you doing HDD, where are you doing flex bore, where are you 

doing open trench. 

You might have shared that with the PUC but you've never 

shared it with me or the citizens, so I can't answer your 

question. 

Q. Okay. So you don't know? That's your answer, you 

don't know? As you sit here today, you don't know? 

A. Because I don't have the information that Sunoco 

could provide, but you have refused to provide. 

Q. Do you know whether that information lS all 

publicly available in front the DEP? 

A. We have responded, we have until May 11th to 

respond to the information that is in front of DEP, and we 

will respond to that information and to your report, and 

you'll able to read our response when the citizen comment 

period is over. 

Q. So you have the information, you just haven't 

commented on it? 

A. We haven't had the opportunity to write up, s 

Q. I'm asking 

A. 	 We don't have the information 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Enough. Enough. 
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BY MR. FOX: 

Q. I want to know whether you have the information. 

A. We have information from DEP which we will now 

examine once this hearing has, once today has subsided, and 

we have staff that have reviewed it and not had the 

opportunity to share, and the problem they have told me is 

that you are not identifying precisely where you're doing 

the HDD drilling. 

And so once I see that, we're holding off our comments 

until we see if we can get it. 

Q. I have a couple very simple follow-ups then, okay? 

A. Yes, sir. 

Q. So first of all, we'll have plenty of testimony in 

this court showing exactly where the HDDs are and are not, 

and are you aware that all of that information is posted on 

line on DEP's web site and was mailed to the residents? 

MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor, we've 


JUDGE BARNES: Sustained. 


MR. FREED: - covered this ready. 


JUDGE BARNES: Sustained. 


BY MR. FOX: 

Q. But it's posted on DEP's web site on line? 

A. I thought that was 

JUDGE BARNES: I sustained the objection to 

the question. 
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MR. FOX: What's the objection? 

MR. FREED: We've covered this already. 

THE WITNESS: If it's sustained, then I don't 

answer, right? 

MR. FOX: I don't think so. I don't think I 

asked that question before, about whether the information 

about where HDDs and open cut 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Are you aware that that's lable on DEP's web 

site? 

A. We are aware of what's available. f has 

examined that, and the staff is meeting with me before the 

May 11th to write our response, sir. Just as you want time 

to write a brief, so too I as a state Senator utilize staff 

and need to review all the material. 

Q. Just one final question. I think we went around 

and around on this and I don't think I got a direct answer 

on it. So based upon, as you're sitting here today, before 

we put on our testimony, you don't know exactly where, you 

personally, in West Whiteland Township where Sunoco is 

proposing HDDs versus ex bore or versus open cut? 

A. Correct, because you've never communicated that to 

us. 

Q. All right. Well, we have questions on that as 
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well. Okay. 	 I'm going to show you a document here. 

A. You'll have to move it so I can see the person as 

well as the exhibit. 

Q. That's fine. You can do it there. I just want the 

Judge to be able to see it as well. So I'm going to show 

you a document which we're going to have expert testimony on 

which shows a USGS map underlaying of the karst formation. 

You said you did a lot of due diligence on this and met 

with USGS. To your knowledge from your extensive due 

diligence, is that where the karst formation runs through 

Chester County, that shaded area which is the shaded area? 

A. That is an area that is karst. There are other 

areas that are limestone and there are fissures, and that 

map is not a fair map of the geology. 

And I would go back and say that our map, which is also 

from USGS in which we specifically ask them to provide us a 

map with all the fissures and all the formations, is a 

map that is a far better map than a map which simply shows 

I don't see any fissures on your map. I don't see any 

other formations on your map. You're not identifying what 

those formations are on the map. 

So I cannot answer I can answer that according to 

your 	map, yes. According to our map, no. 

MR. FOX: Do you mind if I approach? 

JUDGE BARNES: I have a question about the 
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map. Is that an exhibit, a marked exhibit? Are you going 

to take a picture it? 

MR. FOX: It will be Exhibit -

MR. WITKES: It will be No.2, Your Honor. 

MR. FOX: No.2. 

MR. WITKES: It's the binder. 

MR. FOX: We will have testimony about where 

this came from. 

JUDGE BARNES: Later, okay. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. So all I'm asking you is, you may say there's other 

areas. Is the area that's depicted as karst an area that 

you agree is an area of karst as determined by the USGS that 

runs through Chester County? I'm not saying it's the only 

one. You may say that there are others. Is this an area of 

karst 

A. This is one area of karst, that is 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Fox,I'm sorry, but the 

court reporter is probably having a hard time hearing you, 

so if you could also speak into the microphone. From your 

seat would be better. Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: I'm not arguing 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. I just also want to represent to you that on this 

map is depicted from the National Pipeline Mapping System 
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all the existing pipelines that pass through Chester County. 

2 Do you have any reason to doubt the accuracy of that? 


3 
 A. I have no reason to doubt it. We have the third 

4 highest number of pipelines of any county in the 

Commonwealth. 

6 Q. SO if you look at that map, and I want you to look 

7 at it carefully, do those pipel s pass through the area 

8 that you,have agreed is properly identified as karst on that 

9 map? 

A. Correct. 

11 Q. Okay. Thank you. Now, have you filed any 

12 complaints about the safety of any of those other pipelines 

13 that have passed through karst in Chester County? 

14 A. None of these other pipelines have had construction 

around them to completely - none of these pipelines 

16 changed, to the best of my knowledge. 

17 JUDGE BARNES: Is that a yes or a no? Is that 

18 a no? 

19 MR. FREED: Your Honor, this is really 

critical. He's explaining -

21 JUDGE BARNES: Well, but first he has to 

22 MR. FREED: Okay, if you could first -

23 JUDGE BARNES: answer it. 

24 MR. FREED: answer yes or no and then 

explain. 
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THE WITNESS: What is the question again? 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. My question is, have you fil a complaint with 

respect to the safety of any of those pipelines that 

currently cross the karst formation that you agree sts on 

that map Chester County? 

A. No, because 

Q. Okay. Thank you. 

A. No, I have a right to continue my answer, I 

believe. 

MR. FOX: He can ask that question on 

redirect. 

MR. FREED: Your Honor 

JUDGE BARNES: Very briefly, I will allow him 

to - go ahead. 

THE WITNESS: Because none of these are 

carrying the same type of volatile materials and none of the 

others have itioned to put two adjoining pipelines next 

to an 87-year old pipeline, so that's why I'm focusing on 

this one. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Do you know what the blue designation is? 

A. Not unless you tell me the code. 

Q. So if the blue is carrying the same material, would 

25 your answer change, as MEl and ME2? 
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MR. FREED: There/s a lot of blue on that map. 

2 MR. FOX: That/s what 11m asking him. If the 

3 blue 

4 MR. FREED: There/s rivers l there/s lakes. 

5 BY MR. FOX: 

6 Q. 1 1 m asking you the blue lines 

7 A. All of those blue lines 

8 Q. - represent pipelines -- is there a legend on 

9 there I sir? 

10 A. It says karst I it saysl hazardous liquid pipelines l 

11 and they/re not blue. 

12 Q. Okay. Well

13 A. And there/s gas transmission pipelines which are 

14 blue. 

15 Q. Okay. So the red lines then are hazardous liquid 

16 pipel ines correct?I 

17 A. Are you asking me if the red line also 

18 butane, propane, ethane? Is that your question, so I can 

19 answer it? 

20 Q. I'm asking you whether they carry hazardous 

21 liquids. 

22 A. I can't answer that until you explain to me if they 

23 are carrying the same materials. 

24 Q. I'm going to ask you this question then. The 

25 legend on that map which you said is accurate identif 
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anything that is 

MR. FREED: Object , Your Honor. He never 

said it was accurate. How can testify to the accuracy of 

a map didn't create? 

MR. FOX: I asked him whether designation 

on the 

MR. FREED: I'm ing to object to the whole 

line of stions on the map. I've been letting it go 

because I figured the document speaks for itself and we all 

understand he didn't create it, but if he's going to start 

having to attest to the accuracy of the map, I'm going to 

obj ect. 

MR. FOX: I asked him originally whether 

there's a National Pipel Mapping System and whether this 

accurately depicts the pipel s in his county, and he said 

yes. That was s testimony. Now I'm asking him, the ones 

that are designated as red, does that denote a hazardous 

liquid pipelines? 

MR. FREED: I'm going to object. 

MR. FOX: That's 1 I'm asking. 

MR. FREED: I'm going to object that you 

cannot testify on the accuracy of information on a map you 

did not create or have any involvement in the creation of. 

THE WITNESS: Nor have, if you had put that -

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 
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THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm overruling the objection, 

because he did testi The question is whether the red 

lines containing hazardous liquids. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Yes. Do red lines carry hazardous natural gas 

liquids? 

A. That's what the code says, but I don't know what's 

in the red lines. 

Q. Okay. Thank you. And do those red lines cross the 

karst formations? 

A. That they do, but no construction is going on 

around them. 

Q. No construction's going on around them? 

A. No, sir. They are not putting in new 1 s, 

digging up the old, putting in the new and doing it at the 

same time. 

Q. Are there also electric lines, gas lines and water 

lines that go through these karst formations in West 

Whiteland Township? 

A. On the curbs of the streets set at - not at the 

depth of HDD, but they never get to the wires in that case, 

yes. 

Q. And do you have any information that they're 

unsafely constructed in karst formations? 
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A. Not at the depth they're constructed. 

Q. So you're unable to say that just because a 

pipeline is in karst, that it's unsafe? 

A. I didn't say that, sir. What I said, and I 

distinctly remember saying, lS that special provisions need 

to be made when we are talking about a karst formation, and 

that Sunoco, as of today, has not publicly informed the 

citizens or anyone else, and that until the DEP hearing 

takes place and the citizen comment period is ended, it is 

impossible to answer your question. 

Q. Okay. So I just want to make clear your testimony, 

that with proper procedures, you can install a pipeline 

safely through karst? 

A. Once we've got - it is possible, but to answer 

your question, we need to know what the procedure is, what 

the depth is, and we need to read all of the citizen 

comments. 

And at this stage of the game, you do not have 

permission from the DEP to do anything but HDD in this area, 

and we do not know, at least I don't know, maybe Sunoco 

knows, but we not know what the decision of DEP is going 

to be. That's why we have public comments. 

Q. SO your position is, you don't know at this point 

whether. the procedures are safe? 

A. Not until the public hearing comment period is over 
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and that we then proceed to a DEP examination. 

2 Q. And there are procedures, however, that would make 

3 it e? 

4 A. There are procedures. Whether Sunoco is following 

5 those procedures, we will know at the conclusion of the 

6 hearing. 

7 Q. Okay. Great. So let's talk about that a little 

8 bit then. I don't know if you have it still in front of 

9 you, but there was an Exhibit No. 6 that your counsel placed 

10 in front of you, which was a letter from the department. 

11 It's not in my binder. It's actually an exhibit that was 

12 used by your counsel. 

13 JUDGE BARNES: Counsel, how long do you think 

14 your cross examination will go? Because we're approaching 

15 2:00. I was thinking of giving you one hour for this 

16 witness. 

17 MR. FOX: I think it's going to be another 

18 half an hour. This is a critical witness. 

19 JUDGE BARNES: All right. We'll give you till 

20 two 

21 MR. FOX: If I get short answers, it will be 

22 faster. 

23 JUDGE BARNES: 2:15. 

24 THE WITNESS: I can't answer short answers 

~ without the short questions. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

164 

2 

3 

4 

6 

7 

8 

9 

11 

12 

13 

14 

16 

17 

18 

19 

21 

22 

23 

24 

MR. FOX: They're short questions. They're 

yes or answers, 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. So do you have that exhibit in front of you? It 

was an Exhibit No.6, or - was it six or seven? 

A. Which exhibit is -- I will defer to counsel. I 

have five 

Q, It was an email to Monica Styles that was put in 

front you. 

A. I. will wait until I see the exhibit. 

Q. No.6, do you have that? 

A. 	 I do not. 

MR. FOX: Do you have that, counsel? 

THE WITNESS: I have three, I have five, I 

have four. 

(Pause.) 

THE WITNESS: Okay, I have this in front of me 

now from Ann Roda dealing with this question, yes. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Okay. So can you turn to page four, which is I 

think what your counsel had shown you? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And paragraph 11 is what you focused on, correct? 

A. Yes, 	 it was. 

Q. Okay. And this was a comment that was made by DEP 
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to Sunoco about the karst near Exton and East Whiteland, 

correct? 

A. Comment from the DEP, correct. 

Q. So s was issued before, this comment was issued 

before the permit was issued to Sunoco, correct? 

MR. FREED: Objection, which permit? 

JUDGE BARNES: Sorry? 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. The permits that DEP issued that this is referring 

to, this was dat January 27, 2017. The permits that this 

relates to weren't issued until February 2017, correct? 

A. That is correct, because you - the DEP sent, 


ect it. Then you responded. Then they approved 


Q. So this is a comment that was submitt to Sunoco 

that Sunoco responded to and the permit was issued 

subsequently, correct? 

A. To the best of my knowledge, correct. 

Q. Okay. So one of the comments in paragraph 11, the 

last one on the first line before the meaty paragraph says, 

IIProvided detailed assessment of measures to reduce the sk 

of drilling in these areas. II Do you see that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. And 's exact what you're talking 

about . The department wanted the measures that Sunoco was 

going to use to mitigate against risks of subsidence in this 
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karst area, correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. In your due diligence, have you reviewed the an 

that Sunoco submitted to reduce the risk through its 

construction methodology subsidence? 

A. How did you reduce the risk 

Q. I didn't ask you t sir 

A. The answer is, the answer, s , is I've read it, 

but it is not correct when three huge sinkholes - and 

people are forced out of their houses. If that is how 

Sunoco exercises responsibility, then we have a problem, 

sir. 

Q. Do you know whether, in the area of sa Drive, 

that was karst? 

A. In the area Lisa Drive, what we know is that you 

built this on a fissure between the Octorara, between 

Octorara and the carbonate or the limestone formation. 

I do know from going to visit that was fill with a 

muddy material that was liquid, and they stuck a stick down 

to see how much stuff was there, and it went up to at 

least four feet on that stick. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, he's not answering my 

question. 

MR. FREED: He absolutely is answering your 

question. 
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MR. FOX: He's not. 


MR. FREED: You just don't like the fact that 


knows exactly where the problem occurred. 

JUDGE BARNES: You may - 

MR. FOX: He's not answering my question. 

JUDGE BARNES: ask your next question. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Have you reviewed the plan that Sunoco has 

submitted to the department to deal with voids in karst 

formation, no matter what type of construction technology 

Sunoco uses? Have you reviewed that plan? 

A. My staff has, and I have seen it in a cursory 

manner. 

Q. Have you reviewed it yourself? 

A. I said, in a cursory manner, depending on staff. 

Q. Do you know what the name it is? 

A. I told you, I reviewed it in a cursory manner, and 

I depend on staff to give me a full review, and they will do 

so by the time we f sh any by the time and in 

relationship to the comments that are due on the 11th of 

May. 

JUDGE BARNES: Senator, if you don't know t 

answer to a question, you can say, II I don't know. 1\ 

THE WITNESS: I don't know. 

BY MR. FOX: 
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Q. Okay. So I'm not talking about the plans to change 

the construction methodology. I'm talking about the plan 

that Sunoco submitted as part of its permit application to 

deal with voids and karst. 

A. There have been so many plans submitted to DEP that 

I cannot recall specifically which plan is which, 

considering the number of plans that have been submitted. 

Q. So that without reviewing or remembering that plan, 

you're not expressing an opinion about whether that plan has 

the proper procedures in place to deal with karst? 

A. If the proper procedures are in place, why did 

people have to leave their homes and why would a sinkhole 20 

feet deep and eight feet -- 18 across? Sir, you're 

asking, you can -- sir, you can have all the procedures in 

place, but the proof is in the pudding. 

The proof is what happened in terms the sinkholes on 

Lisa Drive which were huge and which forced people out of 

the house. And you can smile as much as you want, because 

you're fortunate, you don't live in one those houses. 

Q. All right_ Well, we'll have expert testimony about 

whether 

A. Well, we look forward to that. 

Q. We will have expert testimony about whether there's 

actually karst in that area and whether the procedures 

applied in that area, but you have always 
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A. 	 The same 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. This is not an 

argument 

THE WITNESS: I apologize. 

JUDGE BARNES: Please state a question. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. You also claim that you don't have, that in the 

area that's the most tical to you, the area where there 

is karst which hasn't been drilled yet, that you don't have 

enough geological information about that drill. Are you 

aware that in all of that area, there was a fracture trace 

analysis done? 

MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor. I don't 

know what his foundation is 

MR. FOX: I'm going to have witnesses who will 

testify 

MR. FREED: No, you're saying he said 

something, and I don't - 

THE WITNESS: I've never testified in terms of 

a fracture formation. I've only said, including in the area 

on Lisa Drive, that there are fractures. And you 

unfortunately 

JUDGE BARNES: All right 

THE WITNESS: - put your gas 1 on a 

fracture. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Thank you, Senator. 

MR. FOX: I'm asking 

JUDGE BARNES: There's an objection right now. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. I'm asking a very specific question. You testified 

that you were concerned that some of the drilling in the 

most sensitive areas has not yet occurred, correct? 

A. Correct. It hasn't. 

Q. And you're concerned that there was not sufficient 

geological investigation done in those areas, correct? 

A. Not that was provided to me or to the citizens. 

Q. Okay. So you don't know whether it's been done or 

not? 

A. How would we know if you don't provide it? 

Q. Okay. Fine. So you have no knowledge then about 

whether a fracture trace analysis was done in those areas? 

A. No, because you didn't tell us it was, if it was 

done. 

Q. You have no knowledge whether geophysical 

investigations were done in those areas? 

A. We don't even have a knowledge of what your report 

says on Lisa Drive because you never gave it to us. 

Q. I'm asking you whether you have any 

A. No, because you don't give us anything. 

Q. Okay. When you say - 
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A. You don't provide us with anything. 

Q. When you say we don't provide it to you, do you 

know whether 1 of that information is available in the 

Department of Environmental Protect 's files? 

(No response.) 

Q. Do you know 

A. It is available in the environmental protection 

files. It is not available to us on line. And how would we 

know what's in the files, and why wouldn't Sunoco go, and 

you as an attorney go the extra step to share such knowledge 

with public officials and the citizens, which is really the 

problem that is occurring in West Whiteland? 

Q. So your answer is, you don't know? 

A. I don't know because how would I know if you don't 

tell us anything, and how would we know what's in the files? 

Q. Okay. That's fine. Let's talk about another issue 

that you've raised in this, which is whether it was safe to 

restart MEl. You're aware that last Thursday, the 

Commission voted unanimously that it was safe to start the 

operation of MEl, correct? 

A. I am. 

Q. Now, I want to read you the mission statement of 

the Commission, the PUC. That mission statement 

expressly-

MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor. What's the 
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relevance? 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm going to allow 

MR. FOX: He's questioning the of 

this. I want to statement. Again, s is, I 

guess, Cross 

JUDGE BARNES: Three. 

THE WITNESS: I am very familiar with 

mission statement of DEP as a member of the Environment 

and Energy Committee. 

BY MR. FOX; 

Q. This is of PUC, not the DEP. 

to 

it. 

JUDGE BARNES: What is this, Cross 3? 

MR. FOX: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

(Whereupon, document was marked as SPLP Cross 

Examination t NO.3 for identification.) 

BY MR. FOX: 

A. The PUC? within that, we'll be 

Q. So the miss statement, I'm going to to 

you, it says, II Public Utility Commi 

balances the of consumers and utilities; ensures 

and reliable utili ce at reasonable rates; ts 

the public interest; s consumers to make 

and informed utili choices; further economic 
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and fosters new technologies and competitive markets in an 

environmentally sound manner. I! Is that accurate? 

A. That's what it says. 

Q. Okay. And so that mission statement expressly 

includes protecting safety, correct? 

A. I believe there is a conflict in the PUC between 

its mission for economic development and its protection 

the public, and we're putting in legislation to correct that 

conflict, just as the federal government corrected a few 

years ago with FAA. 

Q. Okay. So that's your position on the PUC, that 

there's a conflict there. 

A. Yes. 

Q. One of the things they say is that they're trying 

to protect the public interest, correct? 

A. That's where the conflict is. They have a 

responsibility, and no one denies that responsibility, to 

further the economic development. They also have the 

responsibility to protect the public interest. 

And the fact of the matter is, in the federal government 

and in the Federal Aviation Administration, it was decided 

that was a conflict, and they divided those 

responsibilities. I personally believe there's a conflict 

here. 

Q. Okay. Is that why you said, and I'm going to quote 
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you in your press release, "It's as if PUC is saying, 

'We're smarter than else and we ly don't care 

what the public has to say?'" Did you make quote? 

A. I indeed make that , s , and 's not what 

I meant. What I meant is, PUC makes its sions 

primarily on what the industry to PUC. 

Now, in this particular case, citizens 

complained and complained was someone else as an 

independent evaluator. 

But time after time, when Sunoco 

they take your word for it. And we, as s of my 

district and myself, we believe that eve put in 

should undergo evaluation and there should 

evaluators doing that. That is lacki current 

process. 

That's why the citizens have come to strust what 

Sunoco says, because they have no abili , no means to make 

an objection until after until occurs. 

Q. SO that's why you said, from you 

in your press release, on this ar which is 

the only thing you were quot on, "It the 

PUC is taking Sunoco's own geophysi is and test at 

face value in deciding to let company resume ion 

in Mariner East 1." You said that, correct? 

A. I did. 
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Q. Let me ask you a question. 

2 Sure.A. 

3 Q. Okay. You said that. And your position was that 

4 this particular case - I'm not talking about in any 

5 other case - in this particular instance, that they were 

6 taking what Sunoco said at face value without an independent 

7 evaluation. 

8 A. My position is that we were never given an 

9 opportunity to see your report or the evaluator's report, so 

10 how would we know what was in it? And the ability to 

11 comment is now after that decision has been made through 

12 what we're going through today. 

13 And when you do that and don't share it with us, and you 

14 as a company could share I of that information, including 

15 the risk assessment, you've chosen not to. 

16 And so my comment is that if you're going to make 

17 decis , share it with the public and then we don't have 

18 to say, it's because you're smarter than we are. That is a 

19 criticism of Sunoco and its refusal to share things with the 

20 citizens. 

21 Q. That's not what this comment says, sir, to be -

22 A. Is that your interpretation of what the comment 

23 says -

24 Q. I'm go to read it again, because it 

25 MR. FREED: I'm going to object -
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THE WITNESS: I am 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, because this is the 

third time now -

JUDGE BARNES: All right. I think the 

question has asked and answered, and I'd like to move 

on. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Was an independent evaluation of what occurred at 

Lisa Drive done by the Bureau of Invest ion and 

Enforcement and by its independent consultant that they 

hired, ARM? 

A. It is my understanding it was done. We have not 

seen it, and are unable to comment on validity of that 

independent evaluation. 

Q. That's a public document. The concurrence of the 

BI&E and the ARM report have been made publicly available; 

i sn' t that correct? 

A. Not to me. I don't know. I'd have to ask counsel 

if he has that. We check on I the PUC on a daily basis 

to see what's , and my staff told me they haven't 

seen it. 

MR. FREED: Are you talking about the summary 

that they did or their actual tests and studies and data? 

THE WITNESS: We've seen the summary, but how 

do you judge a summary without having any tails? 
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has not been the order in has summary, but we 

2 have not seen the complete 

3 BY MR. FOX: 

4 Q. There's a written which I can show you. I'm 


5 going to ask whether you've seen that. Is that okay, 


6 then you'll tell me you've seen this report? 


7 A. It would have been nice if you sent it to us 


8 ier. 


9 Q. If go to the b 
 , could you ease look at 


10 t binder? 


Ii A. Which one, sir? 


12 Q. The that both Exhibits 18 and 19 in 


13 ease. 


14 A. Okay, 18 and 19. goes to ten there we go, 


15 No. 18. 


16 Q. So I'm going to start with 18. s is a document 


17 is dated 1 27, 2018. It's from the Bureau of 


18 Investigation Enforcement of the Pennsylvania Public 


19 Utility Commission. It's their statement concurring in 


20 Sunoco's motion to reinstate Mariner East 1. Have you 


21 ewed that? 


22 A. The thing I've ewed is the summation which 


23 is in the order, which there was a review, are you 


~ t ling-me this is the complete evaluation or is this the 


25 summary? I did see the summary. I have not seen the 
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complete evaluation 

Q. I'm asking 

A. -- unless you're telling me that's what this is. 

Q. I'm asking, Exhibit 18. 

A. Exhibit 18 - 

Q. That's this document. 

A. In order to answer your question, I am asking you, 

is this the summary or is this the complete evaluation? 

I've already said I saw the summary. I have never seen the 

complete evaluation. 

Q. Yes, No. 18 is the complete investigation by the 

Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement. Have you reviewed 

that? 

A. Only the summary, sir. 

Q. Okay. So you haven't reviewed the full No. 18. 

Now, No. 19 

A. Is this available on line, sir? 

Q. 	 I don't know whether it's available on line. 

(Pause. ) 

Q. Yes, it lS. 

A. Well, was it available on line as of -- as of when? 

When did it go on line? Because we check on a continuous 

basis. The 

Q. It 

summary - 

was filed the same day as the petition for 

MR. FREED: By "on line," you mean - 
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MR. FOX: 1 27th. 

2 THE WITNESS: On line with the docket, you're 

3 saying? 

4 BY MR. FOX: 

5 

6 

7 

Yes. Q. 

A. Then no. Then I haven't reviewed it, no one 

has made any effort to -- nei the PUC nor yourself has 

8 made any effort to say, "Be assured, citizens, be assured, 

9 Senator who sents , that s is the evaluation. II 

10 We don't even know who ARM is. 

II 

12 

13 

Q. I want you to look at No. 19, which is a report by 

ARM Group, Inc. And aga this is a report is --

MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor. It's the 

14 same document. 

15 

16 

MR. FOX: No, no. I'm talking about No. 19. 

MR. FREED: een is same document as 

17 what's attached to 18. 

18 MR. FOX: Okay. It's attached. 

19 BY MR. FOX: 

20 

21 

22 

Q. Have you reviewed that document? 

MR. FREED: It's same document. 

JUDGE BARNES: on. 

23 BY MR. FOX: 

24 

25 

Q. Okay. So at this point, because you haven't 

ewed them, you don't any basis to challenge what 
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those - you 	personal , you don't have any basis to 

challenge 	 conclusions in those reports? 

JUDGE BARNES: Wait a minute. So Exhibit 19 

is the report ARM Group that's incorporated in 18; is 

that correct? 

MR. FOX: That's correct. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Go ahead. 

THE WITNESS: So is both 18 and 19 on 1 ? 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Yes. 

A. Then we have not had an opportuni to review it, 

nor have you as a company, just be proactive, just being 

polite and courteous to the citizens that, lfHere, rest 

assured, here's our report. If 

Q. Okay. So just some of the work that's done this 

report, No. 19, one the things is multi-channel -- MASW. 

MR. FREED: I'm going to object, Your Honor. 

I 	 think s he didn't review 

MR. FOX: So I'll ask it this way. That's 

f 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Have you or anybody on your behalf done any 

elect cal resistivity testing in the area of Lisa Drive? 

A. No. 

Q. Have you 	or anybody on your behalf done any 
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microgravity test near Lisa Drive? 

A. Sir, that's not my respons lity. My 

responsibili is to find out the results of reports, 

and if you've done that, you've not shared them with us in 

any way, and 's what I never understand about the why 

don't you share things so that we can respond we can 

work together in solving this problem? You have not done 

as a company. 

Q. Have you done that testing or anybody on your 

behalf done that test ? 

A. Not to the of my knowledge. 

Q. Have you or anybody on your behalf done any soil 

borings on Lisa Drive? 

A. Hard to do soil borings when sinkholes were 

every back yard, but the point is -

Q. Sir, have you 

A. No 

Q. done I 

A. No, sir. That's your answer. But you've never had 

the courtesy to, I've asked you now for fifth time, 

and I know I'm witness, why does you as ir attorney 

not share things with us so we can answer your question? 

Your company and you as an attorney have refused to 

share informat in interest of the citizens that we 

want to know. We might be on your side. You might 
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proved the point. But if you don't share it with us, how 

can we respond to you? 

JUDGE BARNES: That's a rhetorical question. 

MR. FOX: I wasn't sworn in, so I'm not 

testifying. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Have you done MASW testing or anybody on your 

behalf do that in the area of Lisa Drive? 

A. No, we have not. 

Q. Have you done strain gauging or any line testing of 

the MEl pipeline? Have you or anybody on your behalf done 

that? 

A. Not my job as state Senator to do those testings. 

It's my job to read the results when you make them available 

to us. If they're not available to us, how can we answer 

your questions? 

Q. I understand you don't think it's your job, b~t 

have you or anybody on your behalf done that testing? 

A. I already told you. I said no. 

Q. Okay. Thank you. It's going to be close to 2:15, 

maybe a little bit longer, but we're getting there. 

Okay. You talked about drinking water wells and who was 

notified. Do you know that there was a procedure that was 

agreed to between the department and actually the Clean Air 

Council and Sunoco in August of 2017 to increase 
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notification to all private well owners within 450 feet of 

2 the Mariner East 2 and Mariner East 2 (sic) pipel ? 

3 A. And that did not take place until after the 

4 citizens complained that they had not received notice. That 

5 was brought by the Clean Air Council to solve problems in 

6 the future, but it was after August of 2017! but it did not, 

7 it did not - it was done because people were not noti 

8 and there was no cl fication of what "72 hours" meant. 

9 Q. Are you aware that 800 property owners who 

10 potentially had water wells in West Whiteland Township were 

II given notice about - a letter asking whether they had 

12 private water wells? Were you aware of that? 

13 A. I was aware of that! but since there are only 700 

14 and some wells, it seemed odd to me that you would write to 

15 800 people! so you were writing to people who didn't have 

16 wells. And many of those wells were half wells. Many of 

17 those wells were never completed! if you were relying on the 

18 DCNR list! which was our complaint from day one. 

19 Q. I'm not asking you about the DCNR list. I!m asking 

W you whether we reached out to 800 property owners to 

21 determine whether they had a private well on their property 

22 in West Whiteland Township. 

23 A. I was aware! yes. 

24 Q. Okay. Are you aware that we identified 75 private 

~ wells in West Whiteland Township? 
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A. Through that process, yes, we would have 1 

2 you to do a further process than just send a ter 

3 and ask a response. 

4 Q. SO you came in here today asking for emergency 

5 ief, correct? 

6 A. That is correct, sir. 

7 Q. You talked a lot about Road. That happened 

8 about a year ago, correct? 

9 A. Yes l s ,the problem continues. Water 

10 continues to flow where you're building pipe, and it 

11 can well until you report back to us, that anI 

12 instability is created, is being created in material 

13 under this 

14 The point is the water problem for the residents 

15 who live, as intervenor who's come here l is that ir 

16 problem hasn/t ended. And we don/t know if that has any 

17 impact on the int ty of ME11 and you basically have 

18 the case, where we/re saying there/s still issues to 

resolved in that easel and 's why we mention 

Did you seek emergency reI when the Is on 

Road were impacted? 

22 A. NO I we did not[ because what occurred at point 

23 was l we were so amazed that that was going on and people 

24 were l all t people were -- and in the end, by the t we 

25 were readYI Sunoco had given each person $60,000 water 

c 
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from now and into the future as long as they lived there. 

2 Q. Okay. 


3 
 A. With the condition that they say nothing about 

4 Sunoco. 

5 Q. At the time, though, you didn't seek emergency 

6 relief, correct? 

7 A. No. 

8 Q. Okay. Can you turn to No. 9 In the exhibit book, 

9 please? 

10 A. You're back to the other exhibit book. 


11 (Pause.) 


12 A. Here comes nine. Oh, I'm very familiar with this 


13 letter, sir. 


14 Q. SO this is a letter from Gladys Brown, chairman of 


15 the Public Utility Commission, to Governor Wolf dated 


16 February 2, 2018, correct? 


17 A. Correct. 

18 Q. Okay. Can you turn to the second page? 

19 A. Yes, sir. Do you know why this letter was sent? 

20 Q. I'm not testifying, sir. I'm asking you 

21 A. No? Then I'll slip it in my answer. 

22 Q. Okay. In the second sentence of the first 

23 paragraph, it says, "The Pipeline Safety Section spent 76 

24 inspection days during 2017 on the Mariner East project, 

25 more inspection days than on any other pipeline." Do you 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



186 

have any reason to doubt the accuracy of that statement? 

2 A. I would have not reason to doubt the accuracy of 

3 that statement. 

4 Q. Thank you. Okay. I want you to go down to the 

5 third paragraph. "The Commission also understands that in 

6 2017 1 Sunoco sent public awareness program mailings to 

7 approximately 66 / 000 people. This includes property owners 

8 within one-eighth of a mile of a Sunoco pipeline l public 

9 officials I emergency responders I schools and excavating 

10 companies. In addition/Sunoco conducted training for over 

11 2 / 000 emergency responders and public officials over 16 

12 meetings in 2017." Do you have any reason to doubt the 

13 accuracy of that information? 

14 I have every reason to doubt the efficacy of that 

15 information since two our largest school stricts have 

16 told you that they do not know what to do in an emergency I 

17 that if Sunoco had done all this l you wouldn/t have two 

18 school districts I their superintendents writing. 

19 This was put out I sir, by the way I since -

20 MR. FOX: Your Honor l 11m not asking him that 

21 question-

22 THE WITNESS: You're not interested I so f 

23 but -

24 BY MR. FOX: 

25 Q. I'm asking you whether the information in terms of 
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the nature of t notice is accurate. Do you any 

reason to doubt accuracy of the statistics she 

cited? 

A. She can cite statistics. I have diffi that 

statistics, ef ive of that communication, no, 

because of what citizens and the school districts I 

are saying. ly it hasn't rung a bell, so to 

in what you're to people, hasn't 

attention whatsoever. 

And this notice, sir, was sent out - 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, that's not my 


JUDGE BARNES: All right. 


MR. FOX: I don't think I asked him 


questions about why notice was sent out. 

MR. FREED: He asked the quest , do you have 

any reason to lieve it's not accurate, and d 

why he believes it's not accurate. 

MR. FOX: No, he didn't say that. He d he 

doesn't think notice was effective. I whether 

the statistics were accurate. His answer to was, 

has no reason to lieve -- or to doubt the statistics. 

MR. FREED: And his 

MR. FOX: That was his testimony. 's all 

I asked him. 

THE WITNESS: Yes-
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MR. FOX: I'll move on. 

JUDGE BARNES: Correct. 

THE WITNESS: You want to do it, statistics, 

yes. fectiveness, no, because would not be 

letters school dis cts from citizens if 

were sincere and went through an effort of 


commun ation. 


BY MR. FOX: 


Q. Okay. Well, let's t k about that communicat 

Can you turn to Exhibit 10? 

A. I'm there. 

Q. Okay. So this is a letter that Sunoco sent out to 

public officials, which also s an important safety message 

and contains as an attachment to it a brochure that 

know, pages long. It ks about safety issues 

re to the pipeline. Do see that? 

A. Yes, s 

Q. that says, "Dear Publ f ial." Did you 

rece a copy of this? 

A. We received many copies from -- almost every 

company s 

one from 

Q. 

you testifi 

meet 

us something about 

company the other 

ir I just got 

Can you turn were you aware also, I think 

to this, that there were public 

ster County that t with safety issues? 
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A. Yes. I attended some of those meet But the 

2 question the citizens asked that Sunoco did not answer was a 

3 very simple question. What happens if there's a leak? What 

4 is the evacuation procedures? 

5 Q. Okay. 

6 A. And what is the level of risk that I am to be aware 

7 of and how do I make a judgment? 

8 Q. Okay. So -

9 A. And that's the complaint that came in from the 

10 hearings, and supervisors told you that as well as the 

11 citizens. 

12 Q. Okay. Would you turn to Exhibit 11, please? 

13 A. I don't have 11 this book. It ends at 10. 

14 Q. It's up there. 

15 (Pause. ) 

16 A. Let's go to No. 11. What is -

17 Q. This is the Mariner Emergency Responder Outreach. 

18 Was there a PowerPoint done when you were at these public 

19 meet ings? 

20 A. Yes, there was. 

21 Q. Okay. So I'm going to represent to you, we'll have 

22 testimony that this was the PowerPoint that was done at 

23 those meet 

24 A. I have no reason to doubt what you say. 

25 Q. Okay. That's good, for once. 
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A. Don't take that too far, because - 

Q. 80 let's 

A. Wait a minute, sir, because if it was an effective 

PowerPoint, you would not have received the notice from 

Chester County Emergency ces requesting that they see 

the management plan, and that was schedul for today, in 

fact, and they sent you a letter. It was delayed. Now it's 

delayed again, and your sence is no reason why they 

should not and to do that, they have to go to Reading, 

and they had a whole crew assembled there. 

80 they, emergency responders themselves have asked 

for more information than what the PowerPoint has here. 

Q. 80 you claim that there's not information with 

respect to emergency response and how to respond to an 

ident and what people should do and how they should 

detect 	it. Could you 

A .. Well, if 

Q. Can you let me ask my question, please? 

A. Yes, s 

Q. Can you flip through to the -- it's a way through 

here. There's a lot information here about 

A. Yes, there is 

Q. emergency response, and I'm not going to go 

thrQughit. But I just want to see if there are specific 

slides that deal with some of the issues that you said has 
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not been communicated. 

2 So I'm looking at a slide that says, "Managing the 

3 Pipeline Incident," "ER Procedures and 911 Dispatch" that 

4 goes on for a couple of pages, "ER Procedures for Pipeline 

5 Operator," "Emergency Response Procedures," a slide on 

6 recognizing a release which has pictures and visuals about 

7 how you recognize a release, a slide on ER procedures for 

8 incident command, a slide on critical size-up questions -

9 MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor. Is there a 

10 question in here? 

11 MR. FOX: Yeah. I'm going to ask him a 

12 question. I'm just going through -

13 MR. FREED: I'm hearing testimony, no 

14 questions. 

15 MR. FOX: This is identifying -

16 MR. FREED: From a guy who claims he's not 

17 under oath. 

18 MR. FOX: I'm identifying the document and the 

19 elements of the document, and I'm going to ask then if they 

20 address the subject matter -

21 JUDGE BARNES: It's overruled. please ask 

22 your question. 

23 BY MR. FOX: 

24 Q. "ER Procedures - Initial Actions," "ER Procedures -

25 Hazard Assessment," ER procedures where there's no ignition 
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and ER procedures where there's ignition and a fire, ER 

procedures that have protective actions, especially with 

evacuation and sheltering in place to the public and private 

sector, "Risk Based Response - Key Points, II "Recognizing 

Other Hazards," and at the end it says there will be 

emergency responder meetings with a whole list of references 

that are made in there, etcetera. 

All of that, I'm asking a very simple question. All 

that is contained in this PowerPoint; is that correct? All 

I'm asking, is it contained in the PowerPoint? 

A. The answer is, it is in the PowerPoint, but the 

Chester County Emergency Services would not requesting a 

meeting for you if you had satisfactorily answered what 

they've asked. 

And what we've never received the answer to and what the 

school districts are asking, if the school districts, who 

also shared these presentations, knew the answer, felt 

that you had satisfied the answer, they wouldn't writing 

to the governor to get their questions answered. 

So yes, the information is here. Did it take care of 

all the questions of our first responders? No. They asked 

to see your integrity plan. Did it take care of the 

question of our school dist ts? No. They took the 

extraordinary step of writing directly to the governor. 

Q. Has Sunoco refused to respond to Chester County? 
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A. Let me put it this way. Your response was not 

particularly enthusiastic, and it's my understanding - and 

I won't go o it any more than that, to say that our 

emergency services and our county ficials conveyed to me 

that you weren't icularly enthusiastic and you delayed 

in setting up this meeting which they had asked for much 

earlier than the scheduled date of today. And they state to 

you a specific date by which it had to be done because of 

their eling of unresponsiveness. 

Q. Okay. But there is a meeting scheduled, a follow-

up meeting 

A. I don't know when you rescheduled it for, but it 

was supposed to be today. There's no reason it couldn't 

have been today. You're not constructing emergency -

Q. Okay. So I want to talk about the last issue here, 

and that is the Integrity Management Plan. So in your 

petition for emergency relief -- this is the last area that 

I want to cover you say that Sunoco is required to have 

an Integrity Management plan for ME2 and ME2X. Currently, 

is your position that they have to have it now? 

A. They have to have it within, it's my understanding 

that they have one year to put that in place, but the 

citizens would feel much better if they didn't have to wait 

24 a year, if they knew exactly what it is. 

And we can't - no one has ever invit the citizens or25 
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myself to 	see it! only emergency responders! and you usually 

you have insist at least in your other meetings that 

they sign a ece of paper saying! not to continue to - not 

to say anything to anyone_ 

And as you know! you don!t have to follow that statute. 

The PUC does! and I would! as a public official, if I saw 

the information. 

Q. So just so we!re clear from your testimony! the 

legal requirement to have the plan is not effective until a 

year after ME2 and ME2X become operational, right? 

MR. FREED: Objection! Your Honor. 


MR. FOX: He just testified to that. 


MR. FREED: He said it!s s understanding. 


BY MR. FOX: 

Q. 	 Is that your understanding? 

JUDGE BARNES: He can ask 

THE WITNESS: That!s my understanding. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Okay. So you gave a quote also recently that said 

you have a moral! ethical and constitutional duty to stand 

for the safety of the people of Chester County. Do you 

recall making that quote? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. And that duty would extend to laws that 
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preserve confidentiality of information that could be 

used to sabotage a pipeline or subject a pipeline to 

terrorism? 

A. If you believe that sharing reports with us and the 

geophysical can be a - we don't see the relation of this 

type of information to terrorism. Other information, we do 

see, we're not challenging that information. 

The question before us is, does the geophysical 

Q. Sir, could you answer my question 

A. structure create a hazard and thus fall under 

the PUC for an immediate action? And that's all we're 

asking. 

Q. The duty that you said you have as a state Senator, 

which was ethical, moral and constitutional, does that 

extend to laws that preserve the confidentiality of 

information that could be used to sabotage a pipeline or 

subject a pipeline to terrorism? 

A. Yes, but 

Q. Thank you. 

A. But what is necessary is a review of what 

information can be used and what information companies and 

Sunoco is withholding from us that is not subject to 

terrorism, or terroristic concerns. 

MR. FOX: Just one second, Your Honor. 

(Pause. ) 
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MR. FOX: Can we have a two-minute break with 

this document? Because it's highly confidential. 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. 

MR. FOX: I'm trying to figure out a way to do 

it without having to clear the courtroom. 

I 
JUDGE BARNES: Okay. We are going off the 

record. 

(Discussion off the record.) 

JUDGE BARNES: We are on the public record. 

Mr. Fox, did you 

MR. FOX: Be we start with the proprietary 

information, I just want to note that during the break, a 

member of the audience, Eric Friedman, who is a member of 

the Clean Air Council, who has been in opposition to this 

project, removed some kind of device underneath counsel 

table that may have been a recording device, despite the 

admonition of Your Honor that nobody record. 

We asked him whether it was a recording device 

and he was recording without our permission. He refused to 

answer. We told him that we wanted him to come back so that 

question could be answered by Your Honor, and he refused to 

come back into the court. I just wanted to put that on the 

record. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. It's noted. Thank 

you. At this t , we are going on the proprietary record. 
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(Pursuant to posthearing rection of the Court by email 

2 dated May 8, 2018, the proprietary designation of 

3 following testimony was removed by agreement of 

4 counsel and the proceedings remained on the public 

5 record.) 

6 BY MR. FOX: 

7 Q. I'll make this short. 

8 A. Is this separate from cross-examination, so I know 

9 what's going on? 

10 JUDGE BARNES: No, you are still in cross

11 examination. 

12 THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

13 BY MR. FOX: 

14 Q. So, as part of the relief that you're asking In 

15 this case, you're asking for the release of Sunocols 

16 Integrity Management plan which Sunoco has designated as 

17 highly confidential; is that correct? 

18 A. I don't know what you designated it as, but I am 

19 asking for the plans. 

20 Q. I'll just ask you to assume that we have designated 

n that as highly confidential. 

22 A. I trust you. I assume that. 

23 JUDGE BARNES: Could you pull the mic closer 

24 to you? 

25 THE WITNESS: Oh l I apologize. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 


2 
 THE WITNESS: I had better turn it on. 


3 
 BY MR. FOX: 


4 
 Q. SO are you aware of the Public Utility Confidential 

5 Security Information Disclosure Protection Act? 

6 A. Both - the federal or the state one or both? 

7 Q. State one. 

8 A. Yes, I am. I was right after - 2002, wasn't it? 

9 Q. No, I think it was actually 2006. 

10 A. All right. Representative Rubley was the author of 


11 that, so I am aware. 


12 Q. Now, the first question I have for you, is the 


13 Public Utility Commission a board or commission of the 


14 executive department of the Commonwealth? 


15 A. Excuse me? I'm 


16 Q. Sure. Is the Public Utility Commission a board or 


17 commission of the executive department of Commonwealth? 


18 A. It is a commission the Commonwealth, and since 


19 it's not a 1 slat , I presume it's an executive. 


20 Q. Thank you. And I think you've stated many times 


21 today that you are a public official, correct? 


22 A. Yes, I am, sir. 


23 Q. So I'm going to read to you from Section 5 of the 


24 Act. 


25 A. Which says I don't say anything. 
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Q. It says, "An agency shall not release, publish or 

2 otherwise disclose a public utility record or portion 

3 thereof which contains confidential security information in 

4 accordance with the provision of this Act. 11 You're famil 

5 with that, right? 

6 A. I am, sir. 

7 Q. And you're aware that the relief that you are 

8 requesting today, to the extent that Sunoco believes that 

9 information is highly confidential, would be an order from 

10 this commission, which is an agency of the Commonwealth, to 

11 release that information? 

12 A. I lieve that cert information can be released 

13 which is necessary for the public to understand, and that 

14 information be separated from that which is either 

15 proprietary or highly - or is subject, which would hurt the 

16 protection of our interest here in Pennsylvania. 

17 Q. That's not the relief that you're seeking. The 

18 relief that you're seeking is the release of this report, 

19 correct? 

20 A. I am seeking the release 

21 MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor. The 

22 document speaks for itself. 

23 MR. FOX: Okay. 

24 MR. FREED: It's actually being 

25 MR. FOX: That's fine. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Can we go to the ? 

2 MR. FOX: We'll let the pleadings speak for 

3 itself. 

4 MR. FREED: I'll clarify it. 

5 BY MR. FOX: 

6 Q. Okay. I want to also read you paragraph six of 

7 this. "A public official" - you're a public offici 

8 correct? 

9 A. I hope so. 

10 Q. "or public employee who acquires a public 

11 utility record or portions thereof which contain 

12 confidential security information or any reproduction of a 

13 public utility record or portion thereof which contains 

14 confidential security information and who knowingly or 

15 recklessly releases, publishes or otherwise discloses a 

16 public utility record or portion thereof which contains 

17 confidential security information or any reproduction of a 

18 public utility record or portion thereof commits a 

19 misdemeanor of second degree, subject to prosecution by 

20 the Attorney Gene and shall, upon conviction, be 

21 sentenced to pay a fine of not more than $5,000 plus costs 

22 of prosecution, or to a term of imprisonment not to exceed 

23 one year, or both, and shall be removed from public office 

24 or agency employment.!l You're aware of that provision as 

25 well? 
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A. Yes, but are you saying that that also is a 

company's responsibility under this Act? 

Q. No, I'm not testifying. I'm asking you questions. 

So my -

A. I am aware of t , but I am also aware, sir, that 

a company can, on its own, decide to release that which 

chooses. 

And I would assume that if the material that we desire 

is released, that the PUC would know what to release and 

what not to release in order to protect their own employees. 

In fact, Sunoco has shared some of this information with 

emergency responders. You were to meet today with emergency 

responders where you would also share the information, and 

1 of those individuals do sign similar types of 

statements. 

So yes, I'm aware, but what I'm asking for in my 

petition is, at least I just automatically assume that 

understanding that regulation, that the PUC would only 

ease those types of documentation weren't 

propriet and that weren't in that would not create a 

hazard. 

And the geophys structure and our debates on 

geophysical on karst versus what's karst-l and fissures 

never appeared to me as either proprietary or doesn't 

deal with the question of safety. 
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And why I'm asking for it is because with the lack of 

2 siting regulations in the Commonwealth, either geophysical 

3 or in high consequence areas, the only thing we have is what 

4 the PUC has gotten from PHMSA which s it authority 

5 to deal with hazards. 

6 So if we prove or show that it's hazardous to drill in 

7 this particular area, then we're saying that's the 

8 responsibility the PUC. 

9 But we're not asking - we're simply asking for that 

10 part of the plan which is which the PUC would 1 is 

11 accessible to the public, so they would know. 

12 Q. So I'm going to ask you two short questions and I 

13 would hope you give me a short answer this t The first 

14 question is, to extent that you are seeking the release 

15 of confidential information or information which Sunoco 

16 thinks is highly confidential information, that would be 

17 something you would be concerned about under Section 6 we 

18 just read? 

19 A. Yes. 

20 Q. And if you can turn - this is the last question. 

21 If you can turn to SPLP Cross Examination I, which is your 

22 petition? 

23 A. Yes. 

24 Q. In the very last paragraph is page 19 which is the 

25 relief that you're asking for. It's the section that says, 
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the relief requested. Do you have that in front of you? 

A. I know my petition, sir, so you can feel free to 

read it. 

Q. Okay. So one of the things that you're 

respect ly requesting the Commission to issue an order 

is prohibiting the construction and ion of ME2 and 

ME2X in West Whiteland Township and the operation of MEl in 

West Whiteland Township until such t as Sunoco fully 

conducts and releases to the public a written integrity 

management program, risk analysis and any other information 

required to warn and protect the public from danger and to 

reduce the hazards to which the public may subjected by 

reason of MEl, ME2 and ME2X. That's the relief that you're 

requesting as I read it, correct? I'm just asking whether 

that's the relief you requested as I read it. 

A. As I explained to you, sir, yes. 

Q. Thank you. 

A. 	 We are making 

MR. FOX: No further questions. 

JUDGE BARNES: That's f Any redirect? 

MR. FREED: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: What about the exhibit? Can we 

23 go back on the public record? I don't think anything 

24 really ~-

25 	 MR. FREED: I didn't see an exhibit. What 
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exhibit? 

MR. FOX; We have integrity management 

plan. 

JUDGE BARNES: Were you going to - I thought 

you were going to question the witness on the document. 

MR. FOX; Only if we need to - we didn't know 

whether we were going to do it based upon his testimony, and 

right now we don't need to. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

(End of proprietary.) 

JUDGE BARNES: So we're going back on the 

public record. Is that agreed? 

MR. FOX: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: Would somebody please tell the 

people outside they can come in? Off the record. 

(Discussion off the record.) 

JUDGE BARNES: So we're going back on the 

public record. 

Ms. Urbanowicz? 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Thank you, Your Honor. 

Just so the record is clear, I wanted to make 

sure that 's no implication that the Clean Air Council 

was behind any ill recording of these proceedings. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

MR. FREED: Or Senator Dinniman. 
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JUDGE BARNES: Or Senator Dinniman. 

2 It was brought to my attention, a complaint 

3 was made by Mr. Fox that he bel s a recording device was 

4 left under counsels' table and then removed prior to the 

break we just had. 

6 And I would just reiterate to all people here 

7 that there is no recording lowed because counsel objects 

8 to being recorded, and by that I meant, for 

9 clarification in case it wasn't clear, I meant no video 

recording and no voice recording, all right? Thank you. 

11 So we are on redirect. Mr. Freed? 

12 MR. FREED: Thank you, Your Honor. 

13 REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

14 BY MR. FREED: 

Q. I want to you back a ways to Mr. Fox's 

16 discussion with you of the pipeline construction task force. 

17 The task force report, what is that made up of? 

18 A. The task force was made up a series of 

19 recommendations, and in that report there were any number of 

recommendat ions. 

21 One, for example, dealt with recommendations about 

22 proper communication with the public and bringing the public 

23 into the discussion. So I could point to parts, s the 

24 task e report that I don't believe Sunoco followed. 

But I didn't do that because there's a report, but it 
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has no signatures on it. There has to be an assent. And no 

2 one signed it. Actually, the problem was that it started 

3 that the company didn't want to sign it, and then some of 

4 the environmental groups didn't want to sign it. 

5 And in end, it sits on a shelf somewhere. No one 

6 did anything with it, and the question now is, why did we do 

7 it and spend all that time if it just s s there all these 

8 years. It could help guide us through some of these 

9 questions on both sides. 

10 Q. And so it's made up of reports of the various 

II subcommittees? 

12 A. And recommendations that each subcommittee would 

13 put together, correct. 

14 Q. And the particular recommendation on co location 

15 that Mr. Fox was asking you about was a recommendation of 

16 the siting and routing subcommittee; is that right? 

17 A. Correct. 

18 Q. Were you part of the siting and routing 

19 subcommittee? 

20 A. Not to the best of my knowledge, but that was a 

21 long time ago. 

22 Q. Do you want to look at -

23 A. They have the members listed, sir. 

24 Q. I'll just let the record speak for itself. 

25 A. And I don't believe you'll find my name there. 
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(Pause. ) 

A. My -- if I may, counsel -

Q. Well 

JUDGE BARNES: No. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. You said there's a lot of recommendations in 

Do you how many recommendations, separate reports and 

recommendations there were? 

A. I'm maki a guess of perhaps anywhere from 30 to 

40. It might have been a little less, a little more, but 

Q. I actually think it was a lot more, but that's 

A. As I say, that was on 2013, if Governor Wolf was 

elect in 2012. I lieve it was in his first year. 

Q. Now, you were asked some questions about Shoen 

Road, correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. What happened at Shoen Road? 

A. Well, s was the problem. It was that when the 

drilling took ace, something happened to the water, and a 

number of wells went dry. But on the other hand, there was 

a number homes that were adjacent, including the 

intervenor who's here, where they had flooding that they had 

never had before. 

And-some of that water is continuing to today, and the 

concern is that the case is not closed because we have a 
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concern about that, again, is that doing anything, that 

constant flow of water, to the support under MEl. 

Q. What do you mean that there's water issues still 

happening? 

A. Well, the water is still flowing. What you have to 

understand, a virtual 1 was created. Trees came down. 

And this never occurred until the drilling took place. 

So I guess water has to go somewhere, and the water 

formed a new direction which - as a result of what 

occurred. And so the compl s were not just from the 

homeowners. 

And I know that DEP itself went out to, and my staff 

too, went out to inspect the situation at the request of the 

homeowners who came to visit me, and not only that, but 

there were some people, I remember there was a garage that 

repaired cars, and he all of a sudden had no water. 

So it wasn't that water goes where it's going to go, 

and so it wasn't just the wells going dry. 

Q. And water is pretty important for people to live, 

isn't it? 

A. Well, the water that's important is - well, of 

course it's important. We don't live without water. But 

what happens is, you have - Chester County is ssed to 

have an abundance of water, and we always have problems with 

soil erosion, and that's why I brought up the issue of hew 
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deep is the soil, even if there were no obligation in those 

2 days, because in construction you have removal of soil, you 

3 have water going into the soil. 

4 And so we have water problems in County 


5 because of the 
 construction. And fortunately, we 


6 haven't had these underground, and that's one of our fears 


7 and concerns. 


8 Q. So I want to ask you about bentonite and other 


9 things. Do you add bentonite to your water? 


10 A. I don't lieve that Aqua adds it to the water. At 


11 least if they do, they -

12 Q. Do you think Mr. Fox adds bentonite to his water? 


13 MR. FOX: Objection. 


14 THE WITNESS: I would hope in the interest of 


15 his fami , he does not. 


16 BY MR. FREED: 


17 Q. In your opinion, is bentonite something that's a 


18 positive thing to have in your water? 


19 A. No. As I said, it looks like something that just 


20 came out of the toilet, and 

21 Q. What about sediment? Do you know what sediment is? 


22 A. Sediment meaning exactly, so I understand 

23 Q. Meaning dirt, ground. 


24 A. Uh-huh. 


25 Q. Do you add sediment to your water? 
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A. No, I do not, and one of the problems that 

2 people felt was not just what the water looked 1 , but was 

3 that the actual well equipment got bentonite or 

4 gravel caught in it and led. But Sunoco did reimburse 

5 those people, so there was effects from thebenzonite 

6 (phonetic) on well equipment. 

7 Q. Do you think people should be upset if there's 

8 bentonite or sediment in their water? 

9 MR. FOX: Objection. How does he know whether 

10 people can be upset? 

11 BY MR. FREED: 

12 Q. Should be. 

13 A. I would be upset if there was because I would 

14 assume immediately that that water is not drinkable, and I 

15 would then seek out other sources of water. 

16 Q. I believe Mr. Fox was asking you about certain 

17 information Sunoco has allegedly at least generated 

18 that you said you've never seen before. Was getting 

19 information one of the reasons you brought this case? 

20 A. Yes. All I want to do is, and all my constituents 

21 want to do, Mr. Freed, is to see the information. And let 

22 me say something I said before. There's risk in everything 

~ we do in our lives. But the citizens should have 

~ ability to understand the risk that's involved. 

25 It might well be that sk is shared and scussed, 
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which is exactly - you know, right after the task force 

2 report, I went to Joe McGinn and I said, II Joe, bring 

3 together, let's get together with a group of citizens and 

4 let's talk about what's go on here. Let's discuss what 

5 the meaning of sk is." 

6 I also told Joe about some legislation, because at that 

7 point in the game, people were mad at the land agents who 

8 were threatening people at 10:00 at night with 

9 domain, and we just got - who were subcontractors to 

10 Sunoco. 

11 And we just got a bill through the Consumer - which 

12 we're one of the only states that doesn't regulate our land 

13 agents. And so that is the concern. 

14 Q. I know Mr. Fox was asking you about different types 

15 of testing that was done, fracture trace analysis and 

16 different things. Did you understand that he was asking you 

17 about whether that was done prior to work to install ME2 or 

18 before work to install ME2? 

19 A. In terms of those questions, it would be - I do 

20 not know of that work, prior or during, but if - and some 

21 of this problem is so easily resolvable. 

22 If someone would simply, in terms of me as a state 

23 Senator, in terms of my constituents, say, "Here's what 

24 we've done. Here's why we did it. 11 

25 But when everything is kept a secret that might not 
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necessarily have to be proprietary or highly confident 

you destroy any sense of trust with the constituents. 

Ie especially what they don't know, and we 

haven't seen the same level of fear wi any r company 

that we've dealt with over the years, because they have 

really made an intensive effort to share things, they 

acceded to our requests. 

For example, when a company came in after Williams to 

cross the Brandywine, we had with Williams that 

should not do a cross-cut, but go to ect this 

river. And at first, the DEP backed us, then after 

Governor Corbett's e ion, they took that backing away. 

But when Columbia came, they came to me they said, 

IISenator, we're going to do this. II I sa "Why are you 

going to this? It's go to cost you $4 million. Why 

aren't you fight with me?" They said, "Because we 

understand, we work the community we can get it to 

our customers much quicker t way. If And we just haven't 

found this company will to work with us. 

Q. With regard to some of the work the PUC recently 

did for opening of MEl, I bel you were being asked 

about some, what are be described as reports of the 

consultant the PUC. Do you recall that question? 

A. Yes. 

Q. In what Mr. Fox showed you, were there any test 
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results or data attached to those documents? 

2 A. If there were, they weren't in any draft form. And 

3 as you know, the one thing that we did see, and perhaps 

4 you'll remember or can instruct me, is whether we're 

5 there was something the order that was a summary of this. 

6 But a five-page report, I would assume there would be a 

7 whole appendix attached to it or we would - I mean, I would 

8 have liked to have read that before I came In. 

9 Q. You've seen technical reports? 

10 A. Oh, all the time, and I get through them. 

11 Sometimes I struggle, but I get through them. 

12 Q. And sometimes they're 200, 300 pages involving 

13 appendices? 

14 A. Yes, and that's what surprised me when I saw this. 

15 It was f pages, I believe. And that's why I was trying 

]6 to find out -  maybe six pages - what was the summary and 

17 what was the report. What was the difference between 18 and 

18 19, and where were all the statistics and the graphs whi 

19 we'll probably be arguing with witnesses forever later today 

20 and into Thursday. 

21 Q. In , the PUC consultant report referenced 

22 reports that were done by Sunoco that weren't part of any of 

23 this, didn't it? 

24 A. That's precisely the problem. In , even to 

25 figure out the basis of the fact that the DEP granted Sunoco 
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its 401 water certificate, we had to go through three 

documents. And there's no way for the public that any of 

this transparent. 

We had a st f member work on this two days before 

we could understand the relationships between all these 

documents. So the problem in some ways is that neither the 

PUC nor t companies should assume that they're really 

being transparent. 

They are certainly transparent to other people who might 

be in the industry, but there's not really been an effort 

that we've seen in Sunoco to make that transparency real. 

I know, for example, as a teacher, as a professor, I can 

know all this very - you know, I can very astute and 

know all this information, but unless I can communicate it 

and people understand it, then it doesn't do much good, 

except those in the field. 

Q. wi reference -- I know Mr. Fox was asking you a 

number of times about the statement that the PUC thinks it's 

smarter than everyone, the Commission thinks it's smarter 

than everyone. You had actually moved to intervene in the 

MEl matter so you could have time to actual review 

reports, right? 

A. That is correct. 

Q. And what happened with that intervention? 

A. I had asked to be a party. The decision was made 
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before a decision was made on me being a party, despite the 

2 decision in Artesian that I could be as a state Senator. 

3 And I wrote a letter to the PUC, saying that because I 

4 had written to you and because of the Artesian case, and 

5 because we are having a hearing the same day that you're 

6 meeting to receive public input from the DEP, and because 

7 the citizens don't really understand the differences between 

8 these organizations, to at least delay your decision to May 

9 11th, because the citizens who came made it clear that they 

10 thought that it was useless for what they're seeing. They 

11 t the PUC had already bia the field on another issue. 

12 And one of the real problems we have is not only 

13 communicating information, but things operate in silos. 

14 People don't neces ly operate in silos. They don't even 

15 know how to divide it. 

16 Q. Had you been granted intervention, your hope would 

17 have been to be able to review reports? 

18 A. Of course. And because I wasn't given that 

19 opportunity nor my constituents given that opportunity, 

W that's why I proceeded to do this. 

21 If those reports are very reassuring and we examine 

22 them, then - and that data is one that we can know, but no 

23 one - you're talking about houses 50 feet away from the 

M pipeline. You're talking about schools with hundreds of 

25 students and community centers and day care. 
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Q. In fact, Sunoco opposed your intervention, correct? 

A. 	 Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: I just wanted you to be aware 

of the time. It's 3:05. 

MR. FREED: I'm trying to - we're just about 

done here. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Now, I know Mr. Fox was asking you about some of 

the work that was in the area of Lisa Drive, and that 

the - based on these reports and that the Commission looked 

at that and said, "Okay, we're satisfied." 

I know you raised, and I think you said this ier, 

but I know you raised some concerns about the that - 

where this work was done and what it covered and what it 

didn't cover. Is that what 

A. , and if I'm wrong, someone can correct me, but 

it's my understanding that mile south and north was a 

check of the pipel ine. 

But our concern wasn't simply the integri of the 

pipeline. It was the nature of the terrain. And it only 

went from the area by the Amtrak tracks, which is the first 

area in which the pipe hold was, to across the field where 

new pipel were developing at what was called Lynetree, 

which is a heavily populated area next to it. 

And so knowing that, then I felt that -- and not having 
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access to information, not having decision made on my 

2 intervention, how was I to defend my citizens which I take 

3 seriously, without any information? 

4 Q. And I wasn't sure I asked this. I wanted to bring 

5 it around, close out something else. The fact that you 

6 weren't allowed to intervene and give your input and review 

7 the reports and have your consultants, that was what you 

8 were referring to when you said that Commission must think 

9 it's smarter than everyone else? 

10 A. Precise ,preci I have deep respect for the 

11 Commission. The Chairman worked for the Senate Democratic 

12 Caucus for a great number of years, and I count her as a 

13 good friend and as one of the finest people that I know. 

14 But the fact of the matter is, everything in this 

15 process takes place with Commission, you get the company's 

16 proceedings, in this case, double checks were made. 

17 Usually, they're not. 

18 And the citizens and my constituerttssit on the 

19 sideline. They get more and more frustrated. And what's 

W even more difficult is when the governor would not authorize 

21 a risk study, and said publicly to that effect. 

22 The reason that letter was sent is because, while the 

23 governor said it, he never sent a formal letter to the PUC 

24 asking for that - that's the honoring the police day -

25 never sent a letter to the PUC formally asking that. 
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So Ms. Brown, Chairman Brown sent me a copy that 

2 because she wanted me and others to understand that while 

3 they didn't receive a letter, they wanted to make it c 

4 

5 

6 

what they It their authority and responsibility was. 

So here we sit. The citizens met with the governor. 

They st at least some type of risk analysis, one whi 

7 would not necessarily compromise any type of terrorist 

8 that wouldn't compromise the terrorist provisions. 

218 

9 And the governor says no, the PUC can't do it and says 

10 it's not in their statutory responsibility. So in the end 

11 what happens is, citizens did a Fundme on Internet, and are 

12 getting the money, and what they're actually creating is a 

13 tool. It is not a condemnation of any company or anything, 

14 but a tool by which citizens can sit down and understand the 

15 meaning of risk and how to evaluate risk, because we know 

16 that tons of pipelines are in the pipeline to come to 

17 Chester County, and we would have far preferred to work with 

18 companies as Sunoco and us loping - and the possibili 

19 is still there. 

20 We invite Sunoco, we invite the industry to work with us 

21 ln an instrument that's a sk analysis that doesn't 

n compromise what the statute says we're not to compromise, 

23 but most importantly, so the citizens can have understanding 

~ and people, as superintendent of schools, as to exactly 

~ what's happening. 
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And that doesn't occur in a public forum where you might 

have a hundred people or 50 e. It's a necessity. It 

takes a while. We have to educate ic. 

Q. And I know that you've I t to ize 

this, but I just want to make it c as a document 

that Mr. Fox was referring to, which was SPLP Cross Examine 

I, which is your petition. 

IIYou were reading from the Hwhere to 

release of, I think he was talking about the tten 

integrity management program. In t, you 

ask is that Sunoco fully conduct and release to ic a 

written integrity management plan and assessment 

allows them to protect themselves, correct? 

A. Yes, because -- listen, if I I I 

understand the importance of pipelines, and I also 

understand there are safe means to I 

the economic development. 

All I have asked for is that the a means to 

evaluate the decisions being made and an 

what risk means. And it's still not too late. 

I would hope that Sunoco would do s, , s 

still a chance of the public gaining some reassurance, 

because the truth of the matter is, this I'm not 

saying this incorrectly -- the public doesn't trust Sunoco. 

And I would only hope that the company work wi 
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us on some kind of risk analysis where we can restore a 

2 sense of trust and with or thout PUC and DEP, so 

3 industry would he us in that ef 

4 Q. And I know Mr. Fox put some documents front 

5 you, both a PowerPoint as well as a document that was 

6 purportedly sent out to public officials. You had a chance 

7 to look at brief 

8 A. Yes, brief I mean, you have to understand -

9 Q. Well, then, I guess my question is, other than I 

10 t Mr. Fox said there were some very important 

11 instructions on emergency response. Did you see - let me 

12 ask the question. Did you see anything in there other than 

13 some sort notice that !I Dial 811 before digging, II 

14 that any dance on what to do in case of an 

15 emergency? 

16 A. I didn't see much, in my ef review, didn't see 

17 much fference than t mail that I from every 

18 pipeline company that goes into my territory. And often 

19 t se companies extend the courtesy in my senate office for 

20 that. But 

21 Q. Did it tell you whether to stay in ace or in 

22 your car and away? 

23 A. This is what the question is. Listen 

24 Q. Did it tell you whether to turn on your cell phone 

~ or turn it off? 
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A. No, it did not. But understand, se are not 

people out to destroy a company or a pipeline. They're moms 

and pops. They're both parties. They are no different than 

anyone in this room who simply wants to know, if that 

pipel is ten feet from my kid's bedroom, is my child okay 

at night? Is that school where my child goes to okay? 

Now, that is a reasonable question that everyone, 

including me, would ask. And all I've t ed to do with 

Sunoco -- and perhaps Sunoco can help us achieve this -- is 

say, help us with this dialogue. 

Help us develop a risk analysis so the mother and father 

they're scared to death. And people are afraid 

especially of what they don't know. 

And when a company, and regulations don't allow that 

sharing the danger, really - my final comment is - theI 

danger is, there's been some new pipeline companies that 

want to come now. 

I would say at the beginning of this process in 2014, 85 

percent of my constituents began to become unhappy with 

Sunoco but didn't oppose pipelines. It's now reversed 

itself. 

And so the whole industry has been hurt by this lack of 

trust and the lack of a dialogue. All we want is the 

fundamental of this established, either by the Marcellus 

Share Coalition or by Sunoco itself. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 



222 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

I urge you to go back, because ,t s emergency 

order is only the first of sease, the 

second thing, I've asked for what take up to a year, 

and Mariner 2X is not completely Parts might be 

in. We're going to go through this n. Why not 

establish a means to solve this? 

Q. And just one other qui quest On the 

PowerPoint that you were shown -

A. Yes. 

Q. -- I believe you had said in re to ions, 

that was something that shown to the p structure task 

force; is that -

A. No. I didn't see it there. it have 

been shown. I might not have been in room. 

Q. Did you ever see that ? 

A. Only in -- I remember go to some meet and 

seeing portions of it at these meet But if you had 200 

angry citizens or you have 200 inquis ive citizens who 

aren't angry, it's very hard for 

Q. And again, I understood from that 

there were some nice headings on 

any detail on precisely what to do? Were 

anything from those meetings, did they leave 

that gave them instructions on how that 

A. Here was -
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MR. FOX: Objection. The document speaks 

itself. 

JUDGE BARNES: You also asked Ii three or 

four questions in one. 

MR. FREED: , I did, it was compound. 

THE WITNESS: If I may answer 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Let me first ask, the first question is well, 

let me do e 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm finding some of 

questions to be somewhat repetit I and elicit the same 

information that I'm hearing 

THE WITNESS: Maybe 

JUDGE BARNES: over and over again, and no 

of to the Senator, but do want to put on your 

logist , correct, sir? 

MR. FREED: I'm just -- this is my last 

question. 

JUDGE BARNES: All Thank 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Just on this PowerPoint, was anything in 

there t gave direction on specifically how to respond to 

erne ies for the public? 

MR. FOX: Objection. 


THE WITNESS: This is exactly 
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JUDGE BARNES: There's an objection. I'm 

2 sorry, sir. Go ahead. 

3 MR. FOX: The witness says he hasn't even read 

4 it. He's asking him to testify, is there anything 

5 there 

6 THE WITNESS: I've seen it. 

7 MR. FOX: He said hasn't read it. He may 

8 have seen or heard parts of it 

9 MR. FREED: It's Mr. Fox's exhibit. He asked 

10 the witness five minutes questions about it. 

11 JUDGE BARNES: All right. I'll allow the 

12 question. Thank you. 

13 THE WITNESS: Very simply, every meeting I've 

14 gone to, every - whether it be a township meeting or these 

15 protests that I've heard the citizens speak of, they ask one 

16 essential question, which our emergency responders have said 

17 to me they can't answer. 

18 And that question is, if there's a leak and if 

19 there's a spark, what are we to do if a firewall, God 

W forbid, gets created? 

21 No instructions have been given in that 

22 , not only not by Sunoco, not only not by the PUC, and 

23 not only by the governor, but by PEMA itself, the 

M Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency. 

25 So our citizens sit there with nothing. And 
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when you have nothing, you fear. And the least of things 

that we should do, and the PUC is responsible for and hasn't 

and should insist on, is that there be a protocol. 

And that's why the superintendent of West 

Chester says, what do we do? We have protocols, but do they 

meet what the PUC has deemed to be safe? 

And 1 I'm trying to do is, by raising and 

getting this information, to answer t question that every 

person I talk to says, what do I do? 

The teacher says, III only have two arms and I 

do a preschool. I can only carry two ki out. What am I 

supposed to do? Do I stay there? Do I leave?" 

And that information is not provided in a 

format that can be used by our emergency never mind 

emergency services, by our teachers, by pastors in the 

church, by nurses who are the caregivers assisted 

care facilit and nursing homes. 

MR. FREED: Thank you, Senator. 

THE WITNESS: And thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: I can actually down now? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Oh, did you want to ask a 

question? 
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MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Yes. 


JUDGE BARNES: All 
 please seated? 


MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: should I come down? 


JUDGE BARNES: I suppose, at a mi 


She's an intervenor she has a stion. 


So s 	 is vi a Marcille -- how do you pronounce your 

name? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Marcille-Kers 

JUDGE BARNES: Go , ma'am. 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Yes. I just have a 

ck quest the Senator. 

RECROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: 

Q. Sunoco's counsel ment a document. I ieve 

it 	was prepared November 2016 Sunoco and it was 

void mit in karst ions. There's a 

t e in that document where t list different areas, 

fferent sect of Mariner East, and then classify 

according to effects from the drill 

In that document, the Lisa section was classified, 

so this is ahead construction, as very low 

A. Yes. 

Q. How do you feel about classification now, 

Senator? 

A. Sunoco an error in that classif ion because 
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t pipel sits directly on the fissure, on the fault. 

2 And so they can claim it's not karst, but it's not Octorara 

3 either. And the worst place to do drilling or to lay 

4 pipelines is on fault lines. 

5 Q. All right. And then, another section identified in 

6 the document and classified as very low sk is the Shoen 

7 Road to Devon Drive section. And can you give your opinion 

8 on that classification? 

9 A. Well, that's where 14 peop lost their water. 

10 That's where we saw the flooding as a result. And that's 

11 why we wanted to see all the information, because if my 

12 constituents come to me and say they have not received 

13 proper information from Sunoco, that Sunoco's 

14 classifications haven't turned out to be the reality that 

15 they've expe enced, then how are we then Senator, you 

16 need to go in there and make sure that there'S some way that 

17 we can see s information, because what we've been told 

18 hasn't turned out to be the reali And my job is to go 

19 and do that on behalf of my constituents. 

20 Q. Thank you. Thank you that. Has the PUC given 

21 us any guarantee against leaks on Mariner East? 

22 A. I've never seen a guarantee against leaks on, 

~ against any pipel 

24 Q. And what about Sunoco? Have they given us kind 

~ of guarantee against leaks? 
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A. I don't think a company can give that guarantee 

because then 'd be held up to liability if t was a 

leak. will give us guarantees about t good 

construction, about quali of materials but I've never 

seen one that s is, we approve of - and we this 

snit happen, but as you know, it did happen in West 

l 

Virginia. 

JUDGE BARNES: Could you into the mic? 

THE WITNESS: As you know, it d happen in 

West Virginia where a firewall was created. Fortunately, it 

was in a rural area and not through a high impact area. 

BY MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: 

back to 

drilling fl Do we know if the dri ing f 

contain anything other than bentonite and water? 

Q. Okay. And I one last question, 

A. I do not know, and Sunoco has d no, but I have 

not seen a chemical analysis other the fact that it had 

benzonite in That was done by David Mano. I have not 

seen or ewed a complete analysis. 

Q. Okay. And is it true that bentonite is classified 

by the DEP or some other administration as an industrial 

waste? 

A. 	 It is my understanding, and I've heard that 

classification. 	 But the key matter is, it isn't a easant 

to have in your home. It isn't very easant you 
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wake up in the morning and your pump is clogged with the 

2 mat 

3 And even under the new plan which hasn't been approved 

4 , with public comment until the 11th, the flow bore still 

5 uses some fluid, though less, and that's why I call it HDD 

6 light, for lack of a better term. 

7 MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Okay. Thank you. 

8 JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. When you say HDD 

9 light, L-I G-H T? 

10 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

11 JUDGE BARNES: All right. Thank you, sir. 

12 You may s down. 

13 Do you want the witness to be excused? You 

14 can return to your seat. 

15 THE WITNESS: I would like to, yes. 

16 JUDGE BARNES: That's f 

17 (Witness excused. ) 

18 SENATOR DINNIMAN: Do I come back on Thursday, 

19 or that's not an obl ion? 

20 JUDGE BARNES: It's not an obligation. 

21 SENATOR DINNIMAN: Then I will remain here, as 

22 my stuff got soaked, I'll remain here then. 

23 JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

24 SENATOR DINNIMAN: Thank you very much, and 

25 thanks to team that int ed me, too. They're doing 
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their job, I do my job. 

JUDGE BARNES: We're off the until the 

next witness do we want a five minute break? 

MR. SNISCAK: Sure. 

JUDGE BARNES: We'll take a f minute break. 

(Recess. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: We're on the record. Mr. Fox? 

MR. FOX: I'm just trying to see what I used 

on cross that would be admitted, so it would be No.9, which 

is a public document, the letter to Governor Wolf from 

Chai Brown. 

JUDGE BARNES: That is - well, that's in this 

binder here. 

MR. FOX: That's No.9, yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: okay. So is it a cross - 

MR. FOX: No, this is 

JUDGE BARNES: This is a regular 

right? 

MR. FOX: Yes, it's a regular exhibit. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. So there's a mot 

to admit SPLP 	 Exhibit No.9. Any objection? 

MR. FREED: No objection. 

JUDGE BARNES: It is admit 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as SPLP Exhibit No. 

9 for identification, was received in evidence.) 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



231 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

to 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

n 

23 

24 

25 

MR. FOX: Thank you. The other public 

document would be No. 16. 's exc s from Governor's 

P ine Force. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection? 


MR. FREED: No object , Your Honor. 


JUDGE BARNES: SPLP Exhibit No. 16 is 


admitted. 

(Whereupon, the document was as SPLP Exhibit No. 

16 identification, and was rece in evidence.) 

MR. FOX: And then No. 18, which is the 

statement of the Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement 

concurring, dated April 27th. 

JUDGE BARNES: objection? 

MR. FREED: No object 

JUDGE BARNES: SPLP Exhibit No. 18 is 

admitted. 

(Whereupon, document was marked as SPLP Exhibit No. 

18 for ificat and was rece in evidence.) 

MR. FOX: And then No. 19 is t ARM report. 

MR. FREED: That's not a part of 18? 

MR. FOX: It is of 18, but I it as a 

separate exhibit. 

JUDGE BARNES: That's fine. 

JUDGE BARNES: objection? 

MR. FREED: No object 
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JUDGE BARNES: SPLP Exhibit No. 19 is 

2 admitt 

3 (Whe , the document was marked as SPLP No. 

4 19 ification, and was rece . ) 

5 JUDGE BARNES: What about II? 

6 MR. FOX: I don't think we need to admit any 

7 of ts that I did on cross. 

8 JUDGE BARNES: Not the PowerPo ? 

9 MR. FOX: The PowerPoint I'll put in 

10 my own witness, because he didn't seem to know 

11 JUDGE BARNES: For foundation, 1 So 

12 what is t for witnesses? 

13 MR. FREED: We're going to go with 

14 geologist now. 

15 JUDGE BARNES: Ira Sasowsky? 

16 MR. FREED: And then actually, one izen 

17 left. I 

18 JUDGE BARNES: Perhaps we could call 

19 first, if testimony is going to be very brief. 

20 MR. FREED: I think it's important - I'd 

21 really 1 to ogist in today. 

22 JUDGE BARNES: Fine, all right. 

23 MR. FREED: So I'm a little bit worried 

24 if we up and then we worry about, if we don't 

25 get done. 
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JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes? 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, we have a 
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5 motion concerning Senator Dinniman's standing that we'd like 

6 to present. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. There was 

else I wanted to cover, whi I'm forgetting. But go 

7 

8 

9 MR. SNISCAK: you, Your Honor. rst of 

10 

11 

all, I'd like to dis e a bench memo that we 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, is this part 

12 efing? 

13 JUDGE BARNES: I don't even know until I see 

14 it. 

15 MR. SNISCAK: t's not briefing. We're 

16 entitled under the regs to memos, parti~u,~o,~ 

17 we can cut down on -

18 

19 

20 

memo. 

MR. FREED: No, I'm not talking about 

I'm talking about 

MR. SNISCAK: 

motion. 

It's a hearing motion. 

21 lowed under the PUC's regs. 

MR. FREED: I understand. 

MR. SNISCAK: I have it right here to 

It's 

22 

23 

24 

25 JUDGE BARNES: is this? This looks 1 
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a memorandum. 

MR. SNISCAK: Your Honor, what it is, it's a 

bench memo. And it supports -- and 1'11 summarize it. You 

don't have to neces ly read it now. But 1 will summarize 

what it says. 

The bottom 1 is two ints: the 

Senator certa does not have representational standing. 

And 1 t nk we d all irly agree, based on what we 

from his testimony today, that over under for 

him mentioning the word, that he's doing this on behalf of 

constituents, citizens and people, s to be in excess of a 

hundred, at least. 

And again, l'm not criticiz him for that. 

l'm just 's how 's approaching s case as a 

entat And if you re 1, Your Honor, we had a 

conference call, 1 believe it was last 

And that call, it was represented the 

Senator was icipat only a representat capacity. 

And Your Honor, fact, 1 think mentioned some Bell 

Atlantic or 1 decisions and Your Honor , is he 

partic ing individually, and the answer was no, it's 

representational. Now, we heard something fferent today. 

But that as it may 

JUDGE BARNES: please get to the 

because YOU're just talking about was in an off 
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record conference. 

MR. SNISCAK: We I, it's a representation for 

the Court, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: All 

MR. SNISCAK: But obvious ,the position 

changed. The pleading snIt say individually. It's a 

sentational bent to , if you read it. 

But anyway, I would like to approach, and I 

won't t a lot time, I would just 1 to bring before 

Your Honor reasons why we think has, under 

Pennsylvania law, no sentational standing, also 

address his individual standing after the testimony that was 

just elicited and the cross-examination by Attorney Fox. 

JUDGE BARNES: Are you expecting me to make a 

rul on s standing on bench? 

MR. SNISCAK: Well, we're asking you to. I 

think you could save everybody a whole bunch of time and 

effort in s case if you were to the motion. 

And aga ,under 5.103, motions, if a motion 

would dispose of a party's rights, it may acted upon by 

the Presiding Officer prior to the of further 

testimony. 

The reason for that is, if it's appropriate 

and if the motion is granted, then we may not need to 

here any further. 
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So the first is, the long-standing law 

in Pennsylvania is to bring an act I you have to have a 

direct, immediate, substantial icular to 

bring a complaint. 

And what we've from Senator's 

advocacy and when I say II Senator's, II I mean the 

advocacy of his representat is that 's this 

Artesian case that is precedent somehow or se 

conferring standing. 

The fact is, the Artesian case is not a 

wellspring for precedent for the Senator's 

standing. That case was a 2014 ALJ's is an 

application case where he was inte an st 

case. So right away, this compl nt is 

because he's bringing a compla not an 

existing docket, which it was an ication t 

case. 

But more important st 

that our Supreme Court since 2014 ect 

of representational standing by a I slator in 

before courts and agencies. 

And in that case is 

on 

memo 

-- it is Markham v. Wolf, a 2016 case. case, 

makes clear that there was really y one c for 

giving a limited exception for a I slator to 

l 
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ional standing, and is the gravamen of 

the complaint has to be that some 's being done to him 

that has his ability to vote in the legislative 

process. 

And we heard testimony today where the Senator 

a voting record. 

's nothing this 

anybody is doing 

again, Markham is 

not an i case. There's a whole progeny, if you look 

at ution of it going back to Camille George 

cases, going to the Fumo cases, go to other cases that we 

cite in our memo. 

And it also says in cases that a 

legi ator can't sue is a capacity for 

already and existing laws. 

And at its core, tot ity of his suit is 

that SPLP is not complying with the PUC should be 

requi in its existing laws, so it's an attack on 

exist law, not future law, not 1 slative process. 

ive attack. 

Now, the rule it f, if you look at the 

evolut re's a sound basis ic policy and 

It is a 

~ fundamental fairness. 
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When legislators are exercising 

representat 1 intervention in cases, the agenc s 

themse s can find themse s whipsawed between lng 

legislators, and those 1 slators may have a say in matters 

like t ir appointment, retentions or budgets. So rule, 

you know, evolution of rule serves a 

Additionally, t Senator lacks lity to 

represent citizens and t constituents public, 

, as he's testified to. 

He is not a 1 , and a product of his 

attempt to represent them is s continual reference to 

hearsay what he's he rom them, what , you 

know, types of thi 

So that's anot r reason that 

or people as he phrases it 

s this 

limi representational Ii for an el ficial, 

and icularly a legislator. 

So again, is impeding s lity to 

vote at Legislature, and that under the Markham case is 

the site to allow kind of representation. 

Above and failing to prove 

representational standing, on the st the 

first t that we know aimed that again, 

we haven't had a proper pI that would cause us to 

respond to subject of individual standing. 

But he said, III'm trying to ic here, (I 
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"under both, as a representat 

standing as a legislator, but also on an individual basis." 

Well, on an i basis, first of all, 

his pleading 't properly plead that. Secondly, if you 

look at s cross answers, he doesn't show any recti 

imme ate or other interest that would allow him to 

if I heard him 

an 

action or complaint. 

He that there is no impairment to his 

well, no sinkho s, no inadvertent returns. He said he 

lives approximately two miles away from the line. 's a 

fai good distance, and that I 's been as long as 

probably he's in that or that dwelling. 

So there's no direct, 's no immediate, 

's no substantial interest in having a problem with 

line. is then being 

spun as if, "I'm go to represent the people. 11 

He can't do that on a representational basis, 

so he can't that cl 

, his individual st 

himself as, "I'm an 

intervenor in this case." And are other issues that 

are important. 

And why we need guidance on his status as 

e a representational party wi standing or not, it was 

clear that ic funds are funding this case and his 

complaint and his petit 

Now, if he doesn't have representational 
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standing, then what we're see are public funds funding an 

2 individual, and that's an issue, and that's a problem. And 

3 the Commission certainly should give an answer on that, 

4 whether that is allowable or not. 

5 And again, the other point is, in terms of 

6 individual standing, you have to show more than - we cite a 

7 case, the official court reporter's case, I won't bore you 

8 with the cite. 

9 But what it says is, you have to show direct 

10 harm. You have to show impending harm. You can't just 

11 merely offer conjecture that something might happen the 

12 future. You have to show tangible evidence. It's not, 

13 "might be." That's not the standard for an inj unct ion. 

14 It's not IImight be." You have to show here that it is. And 

15 that's not shown, and that's not even pled prope in his 

16 pleadings. 

17 So with that, Your Honor, we think that the 

18 Senator has failed to show essential basic representational 

19 standing as a matter of law and as a matter of fact. 

20 And similarly, for his individual standing, he 

21 has not shown the ability that as a matter of law, as 

22 well as a matter of So we need not go any further in 

23 this proceeding. 

24 JUDGE BARNES: Your response, Mr. Freed? 

25 MR. FREED: Yes, Your Honor. And let me just 
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say preliminarily that what's nging my ears is Mr. 

2 Fox's ier statement that we should not have litigation 

3 by ambush ln this matter. And frankly, that's what we're 

4 dealing with here, this issue. We have a schedule for 

5 pleading. We have a schedule for briefing. This should be 

6 part of the briefing. 

7 But putting aside, Senator Dinniman is 

8 absolutely able to represent and be here in a 

9 representational capacity, and there are many cases. 

10 And I would refer you to the Senator's 

11 standing application and his preliminary response or 

12 preliminary objection to response to Sunoco's answer 

13 attaching his standing in t Mariner East 1 case, where we 

14 mention a number of the cases and the case law. 

15 And we didn't file a brief, but it was in 

16 paragraph one that was mentioned. Obviously, we're not 

17 saying Artesian is necessarily precedential. What we're 

18 saying is Artesian, based on the precedent, is a situation 

19 where this very Senator in front of this very Commission in 

20 a very similar situation was found to have standing to be a 

21 party. 

22 So that's why we're emphasizing that, because 

23 this Commission has previously already ruled on this issue 

~ with regard to this particular Senator. 

25 JUDGE BARNES: If I may add, that is true. At 
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the tel c conference, very ef procedural conference 

that we I asked for cl , because I am used to 

seeing in a caption, you know, a representative or a Senator 

saying, s official capaci 

MR. FREED: Right. So let me - 

JUDGE BARNES: or individually 

MR. FREED: And ly the one 1 in 

there - - I'm sorry. 

JUDGE BARNES: Just don't interrupt me 

I'm Go ahead. 

question 

represent 

cannot 

his 

because I 

doing in 

official 

finish, 

then you 

MR. FREED: I engaged -- 's no 

as to who I represent. I have been engaged to 

Senator in his official capacity. 

JUDGE BARNES: So are you clarifying 

MR. FREED: But not mean that 

t up there himself if wants to assert 

capacity. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, now you're confusing me, 

just - - all I wanted was clarification. Is 

s ficial capacity or dually and s 

ity? And if you 't know - 

MR. FREED: I don't 

JUDGE BARNES: answer to that let me 

ease. If you don't know the answer to that 


't have to answer. 
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Actually, I am not ined to not 

2 counsel an opportunity to respond to memoranda, so I am not 

3 going to rule on the standing issue, and I think we'll just 

4 allow the parties to brief it, okay, because this is an 

5 expedited proceeding, that/s the way 11m going to 

6 MR. SNISCAK: I understand l Your Honor. 

7 

8 

9 

JUDGE BARNES: 

MR. SNISCAK: 

I just don't feel it is fair. 

surprise claim l we had this 

in the answer that lacked standing, so it shoul 't have 

IO been a surprise to Mr. 

11 

12 

SENATOR DINNIMAN: 

JUDGE BARNES: You 

If I may 

talk to your counsel. 

13 lid feel more comfortable if you talk through your counsel 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

than to me rectly. 

(Pause. ) 

MR. FREED: The confus , Your Honor l the 

fact that in fact, when we spoke, this was before the MEl 

ing. In the MEl rul I the Commiss essentially 

anyone who was an intervenor that matter can either file 

r own compla or join in this exist one. 

Senator Dinniman l in that case, I believe 

correct me if I'm wrong -- did it in both his offici and 

23 individual capacit s, so now he essentially wants to come 

24 here bring that over here as well. I know it 

~ complicates things l and we obviously have to 
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JUDGE BARNES: Think it over put it in 

your brief. I am not going to throw out s case today on 

the basis of a standing objection. 

MR. FREED: And let me, if I may, Your Honor, 

just t record 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, you don't real have to 

put your whole 1 argument on the record. 

MR. FREED: Okay. I'll just say that, you 

know, and again, efly, that, you know, the parties 

have gone to the Court of Common Pleas. Sunoco had 

"No, no, you can't come to the Court of Common Pleas, you 

come to the PUC. II Now Sunoco seems to be saying, IINo, the 

PUC deals with This isn't a place for you ly to 

come. II You know, it's becoming a t of a chicken-and-an 

egg situation, where, you know, obviously there to be 

some forum for the Senator to come to to 

JUDGE BARNES: I appreciate the frustration. 

MR. FREED: Okay. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. So you have a witness to 

call? 

MR. FREED: I do, Your Honor, Ira Sasowsky. 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Sasowsky, would you please 

stand over , raise your right hand? 

Whereupon, 

IRA DANIEL SASOWSKY 
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having been duly sworn, testified as lows: 

JUDGE BARNES: Please state your name 

spell it for the record into the microphone. 

THE WITNESS: Ira Daniel Sasowsky. 

JUDGE BARNES: please spell name. 

THE WITNESS: First name Ira, I-R-Ai last name 

S-A-S-O W S K-Y. 

JUDGE BARNES: Go , Mr. Freed. 

MR. FREED: Thank you, Your Honor. 

Good afternoon, Mr. Sasowsky. 

JUDGE BARNES: If you wish me to him as 

an expert geology, we need to go through that first. 

MR. FREED: I am. I'm going to voir 

first. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

MR. FREED: I'm going to the witness 

h a document, P-9. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. So marked. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibit No.9 for identification.) 

VOIR DIRE 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Mr. Sasowsky, I've handed you a document. Is this 

your CV? 

A. Yes, it lS. 
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Q. And by whom are you presently empl 

A. Today, in my capacity, I'm here with Sasowsky Earth 

Sc Consultants. 

Q. Do you also do other work? Do you a day job? 

A. Yeah. My job is, I'm a at 

the Universi of Akron I teach hydrogeo 

geomorphology and so 

Q. And tell me about your educat 

A. I a Bache of Science in geology from 

Universi of Delaware. I have a Master of Science a 

Ph.D. geology from Pennsylvania State Universi Both 

of those, my research ics on karst geology. 

Q. 	 And since ting your degrees, you have any 

ssional certifications? 

A. I'm licensed as a professional geologist in 

Pennsylvania and so in Tennessee. 

Q. Can we just briefly go through your work history? 

Where did you first start working er school? 

A. I first worked for t Delaware Geological Survey 

I was in school. I was a consultant 

Pennsylvania for a number of years. Looking to go back to 

academia, eventually went back to academia but continued a 

1 private practice, mostly ing on , which is 

my research interest. 

So for the past 30 or 30 more years, I been 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 



5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

247 

2 

3 

4 

6 

7 

8 

9 

11 

12 

13 

14 

16 

17 

18 

19 

21 

22 

n 

24 

thinking about karst every week, working on research 

projects with students, advising clients, which might be 

private homeowners, lawyers, insurance companies, quarries, 

just a whole variety of groups that might have need for a 

person like me who thinks about these problems. 

Q. I see with respect to your time at Nittany 

Geosciences, you list your title as a hydrogeologist. Do 

you also have hydrogeology experience? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And can you describe that experience? 

A. I don't really differentiate between the two, sort 

of, you know, water is what makes kart geology, and if 

you're working in carbonate terrain, you need to understand 

the flow of water, the chemical reactions and so forth. 

That title at Nittany Geoscience is just what they gave 

me. When they hired me there, I was mostly working on karst 

projects related to Superfund and RCRA sites, and also in 

some fractured rock terrains where we were looking at 

groundwater contamination at industrial sites and power 

plants. 

Q. And is there any, with regard to your professional 

affiliations, are there any that are particularly relevant 

for what you're testifying about? 

A. I belong to a variety of professional organizations 

and am active in them and have received awards such as 
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fellowship from the Geological Soci of America, the 

National Speleologic Society. I've been an invited 

lecturer at many universities, and generally focus on karst 

topics for those erests. 

MR. FREED: I offer Mr. Sasowsky as an expert 

the area of geology and particularly karst geology. 

JUDGE BARNES: And hydrogeology? 

MR. FREED: And hydrogeology. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection? 

MR. FOX: No objection. We're going to be 

asking questions on cross, obviously, but no object to 

that. 

JUDGE BARNES: Understood. Then Mr. Sasowsky 

is accept as an expert in hydrogeology geology, wi a 

specialty ln karst, K-A-R-S T, geology. 

You may proceed with your questions. 

MR. FREED: Thank you, Your Honor. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Mr. Sasowsky, have you had an opportunity to 

examine the geology West Whiteland Township? 

A. I have not, to my knowledge I have not been to West 

Whiteland Township. I have been throughout Chester County 

within which that township lies and in similar terra 

both Delaware Maryland. These are 1 in the 
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Piedmont Physiographic Province. 

Q. So based on have you done any either evaluat 

through ewing USGS material or pUblicat or anything 

like that to famil ze yourself with geology of West 

Whiteland Township? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And what you done? 

A. I al have been on field t to similar 

areas, so I'm generally familiar with the geology of the 

Piedmont. 

And with regard to this case, I reviewed Pennsylvania 

Geological Survey publications, US Geological Survey 

publications, information which was available on the PA DEP 

website and downloadable from reo 

I reviewed mat s that you provided to me with regard 

to this case, for example the court documents, appeal -

not appeal, the I want to say appeal, but 

Q. Petition? 

A. The petition, sorry as well as having looked at 

on-line geologic maps, Google Earth, general maps of the 

area. I think that's about it. 

Q. Okay. And can you tell me general terms, what 

does the geology West Whiteland Township consist , what 

types of formations, I guess? 

A. Yeah, so as others mentioned fore, it's sort 
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complex. Piedmont is terra which sort of 

the coastal plain to the East, whi is sort of young 

sediment, from fold belt and t valley to 

West. 

And so it's an area that's a long geol 

history, go 500 million years or so. It's 

experienced mult e episodes of n building and 

faulting. When we look at the geologic map today, whi I 

don't think has been presented as an exhibit, but 

well, maybe it was, because I think Senator said it 

looked sort of 1 a Rorschach ern, and it does. 

We have of very, very e types. We 

igneous rocks, we metamorphic - - igneous most 

to the North - - metamorphic rocks, we have sedimentary 

rocks, some of which are carbonate , the limestones and 

dolomites, whi are soluble and whi tend to make up what 

we call the Piedmont Province. They tend to 

the valleys. 

And so the area of West Whitel Township has several 

geologic units, the one to the South is the Octorara 

phyllite, whi been discussed , and then to 

North of we have Conestoga limestone and the 

D dolomite, whi are two units whi certainly are 

~ susceptible to tification and to ssolution. 

25 I don't know the term II karst II been sort of 
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around. I don't know if it's the general ar, but 

you know, for my sort of simple explanation, when we think 

about what's going on underneath the ground, so below our 

feet, it may seem sort of mysterious. 

We know there's rocks down there, there's water, maybe 

there's underground rivers. We're not really sure. In most 

cases, t rock underneath our feet is relatively solid and 

the water that's present there is moving through t little 

openings very slowly. 

It's fferent many karst areas because the rock can 

ssolve, and we can have channels form. We can have 

caves form. We can have sinkholes form. 

And so the process of karstification which occurs 

these sorts of rocks many places Pennsylvania 

throughout the world, is one that's maybe a little bit 

fferent than we normally expect. 

If we drill down, we might actual find an underground 

We might, you know, actual find a opening that 

could fit a person In it, which is not the case in most 

parts of the geology that we look at. 

So when we look at karst throughout the world, covers 

some small age, maybe 15, 20 percent of the world, 

and it's sort of oddball. And that requires some 

thought to deal with appropriately. 

Q. I want to show you a document. I apologize, we 
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up putting the exhibit number ups down. 

JUDGE BARNES: This is P 10. 

MR. FREED: This is Exhibit P 10. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Petitioner'S 

it No. 10 identificat . ) 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. I'm showing you a document that I marked as Exhibit 

P-10. Do you recognize this? 

A. Yes. s is a composite map I assembled. 

Q. And how you go assembl s 

map? 

A. The colors, the Rorshach tern lS the 

bedrock ogy which was originally mapped by USGS. I 

believe the map I took it was ac a county 

planning commission map, because that abstracted it. 

And that also includes, t 's sort of z zag 

ern in 1 black, which are the indications of ts, 

and those a little odd at this scale because we've 

zoomed The total field of ew here is about six 

or seven miles across. 

And the dots are present there, so we've got 

the orange dots and the green ones which had shown on 

an earlier exhibit. Those are from a Pennsylvania 

Geological Survey that was originally iled by 

one of their st f, Bill Kochanov, using aerial photographs. 
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And the way that that is labeled, the orange are led 

as depressions, and the green as 1 led as s s. And 

Bill Kochanov's definition 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. Can you 1 

Kochanov? 

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, Kochanov,. 

K-O-C-H-A NOV, and first name's Bill. 

JUDGE BARNES: you. 

THE WITNESS: Under his finition of e 

two terms, as I and it, what he considers to be 

sinkholes are where it was clear there was a 

collapse, so the ground actually fell down or there was a 

breaking of the 

That's as opposed to the figures which 

are depressions, which are just low s in the 

which might have a different n. They might have 

, t formed gent or they might formed ly. I 

think that he rules on that. 

The other components, the and black 

line is the p line pathway. It's somewhat approximate 

because I didn't access to exact, but it was traced 

off of maps ded by Sunoco on line. 


And then Lisa Drive sinkhole location is indi 
 in 


the center with the c I-out. 


BY MR. FREED: 


COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



254 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

n 

24 

25 

Q. Thank you. I want to ask you just to expl t 

various colors of different formations are on this. 

Let's start at the bottom. Am I correct that de the 

fact that I wrote the exhibit number ups down, that 

north to south, the scale of miles is up at the on the 

north end and your logo is down at the bottom on the south 

end; is that correct? 

A. Yes, that's correct. 

Q. And so moving from now south to north, at the very 

bottom of not very bottom, but in t at the 

bottom of West land Township, what formation 1S 

? 

A. The broad sort of blue green color? 

Q. blue, yeah. 

A. Well, sorry -- oh, 's sort of green to me 

but the one that says ine ROW II in it?II 

Q. Yes. 

A. 's the Octorara format or Octorara 

phyllite, so that's inally a clay-based that has 

metamorphosed. It's sort of like slate, so it sort 

of a iation to It's Ii as having a little t of 

carbonate it, but generally it's considered to be a non-

soluble rock. 

And ,t moving to the nort st from , we come to 

Cone formation, which is, t 's the sort tan-
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orange. 's limestone, but wi some mixed lithologies 

in it. And going into the brown, we are into the 

Ledger ion. 

Q. So fore you move on, can you describe the 

characte stics of the Conestoga 1 stone? 

A. so it's primarily cium carbonate, so 

mineral name for that is calcite, that is a rock that is 

soluble many normal earth/water conditions. 

If you water that's sl ac and you have 

time, then can dissolve it you can enlarge j s, 

make sinkholes caves and so forth. 

Q. Okay. And then as you move north, you 

into what said was the dolomite? 

A. Yes. That's the Ledger formation, is the black one 

there, alternat ly called ion or Ledger 

dolomite. omite as a mineral is calcium magnesium 

carbonate, so it/s slightly dif chemical. 

As a rock name I which is what it's being applied to 

here, that just that there's some of the mineral 

dolomite present in the rock. It sn't mean that it/s 100 

percent teo There's sort of a continuum. 

In , dolomite is less act soluble than 

limestone or cite is. For example I when we look at 

distribution of caves or sinkholes, we in general tend to 

find more in 1 stone than we do in omite. It doesn/t 
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mean that you can't have them, it's just as a general rule. 

2 Q. Is it fair to say the dolomite, though, is 

3 more soluble than, say, the Octorara that's further south? 

4 A. Yes. limestone and dolomite would be more 

5 soluble under normal conditions than the Oc phyllite 

6 would. 

7 Q. So as we move northwest, we sort of come in 

8 out of s orange area? 

9 A. Yes. I'm going to have an embarrassing professor 

10 moment, because I tell all my students should put a 

11 right on their figure, and I didn't on this one. 

12 The orange is the Chickies formation, I'm 99 percent 

13 sure, which is 

14 JUDGE BARNES: Can you spell II ckies?" 

15 THE WITNESS: I'm not sure I can spell it. Is 

16 C-H-I-C K-I E S? I'm not sure if second "C" is in 

17 there. 

18 JUDGE BARNES: Subject to Thank you. 

19 THE WITNESS: Thank you ch is in 

20 considered sort of an insoluble rock. It's a mix of 

21 slightly metamorphose, omerate and zite. But 

22 iarly, we notice that 's a sinkholes or 

23 depressions mapped on it, so that's we wonder 

24 about. 

~ BY MR. FREED: 
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Q. And then I do note -- and I apologize if you don't 

because I know it's not marked -- there's that small area of 

red, but it just sort of touches on that briefly. 

A. Just above that triangular area? 

Q. Yeah. 

A. I apologize. I didn't label and I don't recall 

what unit that is. 

Q. And then you mention these sort of squiggly black 

lines. You said those are fault lines? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And what's a fault line? What are they? 

A. A fault is simply a break in the rock along which 

there has been displacement, some sort of movement. So 

these are faults that were mapped by the original folks who 

were out here doing the bedrock mapping. 

Faults can occur under a variety of conditions. In the 

Piedmont, there are normal faults present and normal faults 

are caused by tension or pulling apart of the rock mass. 

And there are also reverse faults present, which are 

caused by compression. And obviously, you don't form those 

generally at the same time, so they're representing 

different phases of the very long history that these rocks 

have had. 

Q. And you mentioned those are faults, but any place 

that you have two different formations coming together, you 
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potentially have a t line; is that right? 

2 A. Maybe. Let me clarify So we could imagine a 

3 situation where we had just a id piece of 1 tone and 

4 it developed a fault, and we moved that limestone, in 

that case we would have limestone still on both sides of the 

6 t. 

7 But many cases, when the fault has a lot of movement 

8 on it, we end up juxtaposing different lithologies against 

9 each other. 

So in some of these cases where the faults are parallel 

II to the contact of the 's what's probably happened 

12 , is we've taken one rock and sort of moved it up 

13 against another. In other instances, t may be no 

14 fference the type rocks that are across fault. 

Q. So if you look down at intersection the 

16 Conestoga and the Octorara, which where the Lisa Drive 

17 sinkholes opened up, based on the sinkholes and some the 

18 investigation of that, were you e to determine that 

19 was a fault at intersection? 

A. I don't know the answer to that thout inspecting 

21 it or looking closer through the literature to see if that's 

22 a fault contact. But as one of the earl witnesses I 

23 think mentioned, when you have carbonate rock touching non

24 carbonate rock, for however it got that way, that t to 

a focus area dissolut and karst development. 
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And the reason why is because you runoff, for 

2 example from the phyllite going through the soil and cking 

3 up acid, it ts that limestone it neutralizes, and 

4 that neutralization reaction is what dissolves the rock 

away. 

6 I tell my students, it's exact like taking Tums. When 

7 you're eating Turns, you're eat 1 stone, calcium 

8 carbonate, to neut ize acid in your stomach. 

9 And so you would expect that would be significant 

t lopment, and we see that in many places at 

11 boundary between non-carbonate and carbonate units. 

12 Q. Of types of geology that are here in West 

13 Whiteland, which are the most susceptible to karst features, 

14 if's a question you can answer? 

A. Well, it depends on what data you want to use for 

16 it. So if we use Bill Kochanov's mapping and we sinkholes 

17 as a measure of karst, whi I think people do because , s 

18 convenient, you know, it looks to us like Ledger 

19 dolomite is the one that has the greatest karst development 

because it's got the most orange s on it. 

21 Nevertheless, we have some spots that are down the 

22 Conestoga formation and we have t experience the sa 

23 Drive sinkhole or sinkholes that were associated with that 

24 contact. 

I think, you know, if were to answer your question 
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rectly, I would say anyplace you a carbonite 

lithology, you should suspic and you should be 

cautious because re's, you know, thousands of engineering 

projects have surprised when they the 

foundation excavation , you know, wow, there was a 

filled sinkhole underneath here. Now the lding we were 

going to build is not going to be $2 Ilion, it's going to 

be $5 million. Well, if we had some I probing 

forehand or something I that, maybe we would have known 

that. I think the 

Q. So, let me -- I'm sorry. When you say anyplace we 

have a carbonate lithology, based on your prior testimony, 

would that be both the Conestoga as well as the Ledger? 

A. Yes. 

Q. r know we've talked about ssions and 

sinkholes. In your experience expertise, when a 

sinkhole opens up, is that a dangerous condition? 

A. Yes. Sinkholes come in many fferent avors, and 

the ones that just sit for a really long t can be 

ty benign, you know. People can plant a garden in them. 

In State College, Pennsylvania, high school football 

stadium is in the bottom of a huge sinkhole. 

But what is of concern, really, are what I would I 

collapse sinkholes, and what Bill Kochanov, if I understand 

him right, would just -- he would just simply call them 
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3 

sinkholes. In words, 's sort of invoking that 

re's going to be coll t 

And are scary things. They are hazardous things. 

4 If you look across the United States, in the news every 

5 year, you know, there's problems occurring. There's 

6 

7 

8 

9 

prope loss. 's people losing ir lives, you know. 

To see it on news is one thing and to 1 next to 

it is another. I thi 

when very ground 

it can be a very troublesome thing, 

is underneath you, you feel like 

10 you can' t depend upon it. 

11 Q. And , how does the t line either add to or 

12 mitigate the risk associated with the geology? 

13 

14 

15 

A. So if we think about process by which we make 

1, let's back up for a second. If you are going to 

have a coll of the land surface, it needs to colI 

16 into some empty space. 

17 So you first have to make empty space underneath, and 

18 that might be done by dissolving away rock or it might be 

ith, the loose mat al , s 19 

20 

21 

done by removing soil or 

present near the surface of earth. Most 1 occur 

because of the failure of soil or the fall regolith 

22 into an underlying void. And so 

23 JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry, can you spell 

24 "regoli 11? 

25 THE WITNESS: R E-G-O L-I T-H, regoli 
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Regolith is -- I'm sorry, I don't think this is working 

anymore. 

JUDGE BARNES: It will come on again. 

THE WITNESS: Regolith is a more broad or 

general term than just soil, which has different 

connotations. But it basically means loose material at the 

surface of the earth. 

So the faults come into play because we need 

to make or there needs to be space made underneath for 

material to fall into if you're going to create a collapse 

or any other type of sinkhole. 

And to do that, you need to have the movement 

of water. Water doesn't move through solid rock very 

easily, but it can move through cracks or fractures in the 

rock, and over time - - and generally we're talking about 

thousands, tens of thousands of years -- the dissolution 

that occurs because of that water movement can make 

significant voids. And so the faults are a type of fracture 

that would allow the movement of water and the generation of 

voids. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. When we're talking about karst geology in general, 

whether it's, you know, where there's a void, where there's 

a not avoid in carbonate rock, are there man-made or man 

activities -- I should say man and woman activities that 
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exacerbate the creation of karst features? 

2 A. Well, it depends upon what the feature is, but if 

3 the feature is collapsed sinkholes, then there is frequently 

4 the activities of humans are frequently a factor. 

5 And that comes from destabilization of the land surface 

6 by things such as groundwater pumping, removal of 

7 underground support. It could be things like construction 

8 activities like shaking that would loosen things up, 

9 excessive loading. These are things that come to mind 

10 that can provoke the conditions for collapse and then can 

II also trigger collapses. 

12 Q. Those types of things you mentioned, like 

13 construction for instance, when construction occurs, if 

14 that's going to contribute to a sinkhole, is that 

15 necessarily going to happen immediately or might that happen 

16 over time? 

17 A. It can - well, it can take a while for it to 

18 develop and it can develop not right at the spot where 

19 you're working, also. So for example, if you and I 

20 haven't seen any sort of forensic explanation of what 

21 happened at Lisa Drive, like what was - I mean, we know 

n there was a sinkhole and that it was filled in, but I 

n haven't seen anything that sort of explains what the whole 

M why it happened. 

25 But if we think about the length of that contact between 
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the phyllite and the Conestoga formation going northeast, 

2 that's sort of a zone of expected karst development. 

3 And so if we had a problem right at the Lisa Drive 

4 sinkhole location, we might expect propagation of the 

5 problem to the southwest and to the northeast along that 

6 contact because we've sort of disrupted that system. 

7 It's quite common that, you know, collapses propagate 

8 along these, people call them zones of weakness but I don't 

9 know whether that's an appropriate term. It's just sort of 

10 zones of opportune movement for water and sediment that 

11 might occur. 

12 So you asked also about the timing, you know. The 

13 problem with the timing is, if we have some activity that 

14 removes support from underneath the ground, sort of 

15 excavates a cavity maybe in the soil or at the bedrock-soil 

16 contact, which is commonly where that occurs, it may not 

17 collapse all the way to the surface. 

18 It might leave an arch, you know, several feet thick 

19 that is temporarily stable. And the collapse may not occur 

W until, you know, weeks, months or maybe even years later. 

21 And that could be triggered by, you know, something as 

22 benign as somebody driving their lawn tractor over it or 

23 maybe it's a drought that causes a change in the soil 

24 strength, or maybe it's an intense rainstorm which changes 

25 the soil strength and puts a load, you know, on top of the 
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feature. 

So, you know, unfortunate we can't in most cases say, 

you know, construction's ,looks like everything's 

okay, we're to go home. I don't think you can 

do that. 

Q. You mentioned different types of man-made 

activities can contribute to sinkholes, in construction 

and different I think you even said like shaking. I want 

to ask you about a few dif activities. Are you 

familiar wi HDD? 

A. I am. 

Q. what's your anding of that , just 

generally? 

A. As I understand it, I'm not an engineer or an 

HDD so my underst is probably somewhat 

primit 's a process, zontal directional 

drilling, ch is different normal drill 

Normal lling is in a vertical direction makes use 

of to sort of bit and the hole down. With 

hori directional , it allows the emplacement 

of an and then piping and so in a 

horizontal or sub-horizontal rection, and it use of 

some sort pressurized fluid to remove the that's 

being 11 through. 

Q. Does this type act ty create some of the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 



266 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

W 

21 

n 

23 

24 

25 

conditions you were talking , man-made condit 

that could contribute to sinkholes? 

A. Any time you get pressuri fluids Ived near 

bedrock soil interface, you have, you know, real 

potential 	to mobilize loose materials 

so, you know, certainly when you are this sort 

of drill , it has potenti to rearrange things in a 

way that is not ly part of the - probably not really 

of the engineering plan, but just sort is ancill 

damage to the surrounding area. 

Q. Are you familiar with something that's known as 

flex bore method of, I guess underground drilling? 

A. I have of that, but I'm not famil with 

what the actual practice is. 

Q. How about conventional boring? Are you famil 

with conventional boring where there's no fluids to 

make some underground openings for a pipel ? 

A. No, I mean, I've overseen lots convent 

verti boring, but I've never overseen hori boring 

without the use of fl 

Q. Okay. And flex , do you understand that 

that uses some amount of fluids? 

A. Only from what I have about it in pas 

you know. 

Q. So let me move on then to open cut, open trench or 
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open cut method of tall pipel I know 's been 

2 a lot of scussion here today about, you know, whether the 

3 open cut is a good alternative, alternative. 

4 But does open cut neces ly resolve the concerns in 

5 creating a karst in a carbonate rock? 

6 A. Well, it's probably better, I'll say that, as a 

7 it It doesn't remove 1 of the concerns because you 

8 still have and of course it's going to depend upon 

9 sett and how deep the trenching is and what the process 

10 is but you still have the ential and real 

11 1 lihood to be cutting down into what I would 1 soil 

12 filled voids. 

13 So se are openings in t bedrock, but , re not 

14 real open. They've been filled with sediment, and so 

15 they're sort pseudo stable. 

16 And t when you cut into those, if you loss of 

17 material from those, you know, that can propagate 

18 outward from the trench and , you know, if that bedrock 

19 void which was sediment filled sort of becomes empty 

20 it's connect to the surface somewhere else, then you have 

21 potential developing a collapse. 

22 And in a - I don't want to say this is in a small 

23 project, but 's a limited footprint project, that process 

24 certainly can operate. I don't have examples in mind, 

25 you know, I can say, oh, you know, s, s happened 
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in such such t 

But it's ve common in larger excavations, so like if 

you a quarry and it cuts o one of these features and 

maybe, you know, a thousand yards you're ting 

sinkholes because they ed away from the quarry. 

Q. When you an open cut, are there other geologic 

or hydrogeologic factors that ives, I would say, I 

will , that may be associ with it? 

A. Yes. I think it really just depends upon the 

process, you know, so that come to mind always are 

the management of water. 

So, you know, I would again, I'm not an engineer, but 

probably a day for an engineer when you've an open 

trench is probably not a good because you've got, you 

know, water problems to with and you got runoff and you 

got sediment in and sediment mobilization. So those 

sorts of things come to mind. 

If it's trenching and you're intersect the water 

table and you're having to pumping, t you can 

impacts to, you know, water supply wells are close 

You can issues with, you know, potential with 

contamination you're sort of opening up, you know, 

unde of the recharge zone to materials that 

wash in. ColI just relating to the t 

itself , the loss of stabili right t , those are 
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things come to mind for me. 

Q. You -- and 1 know s term was used ier, but 

are you liar with the term inadvertent returns or frac

outs? 

A. Yes, 1 am. 

Q. briefly, what are 

A. My understanding of it is when the ssure of the 

drill fluid exceeds the overburden pressure some way 

and so you leakage of drilling flu to 

surface, so it's ent because it wasn/t desired. 

The sire was to have it come back to the 11 process. 

Q. Does that occurl frac-outs occur of 

certain eristics geology or can occur 

because of certain sties of the 

A. 11m sure that llers don't want it to occur l 

and so short answer to question is yes. 1 think if 

a zone is ersected 's easier for fluid to 

move through than was , or there are connections to 

the ace that were not ed from the hole, those 

would aces where you'd to have ent 

return of drilling f 

So 1 s in a karst sett it's the 

question is, should we it. 1 think it's just amazing 

how 1 tone dissolves. 

I mean, if we were to to a part of this township and 
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we were to st off with a fi or something all of the 

soil and we would look at ce of the actual 

undernea t re, it would 1 probably kind of 1 a lava 

lamp of situation where you have, you know, sort of 

bulges of coming up and, you know, deep holes open 

channels things like that. 

So sts call this t epikarst zone, sort of a 

zone soil and the that can be very 

permeable very problematic it's so ex. 

You , in these sorts of areas, for example, if you 

have a 11 of a contaminant, how do you clean it up, 

because it just goes into all t set you know, t little 

cracks , you know, sits t reo So it's a tough terrain 

to work 

Q. Can connections, than just can 

fractures create some of those connections you were king 

about can result in returns? 

A. Yes, I think so. So if you have - course, 

it's to depend aga upon the pressure, if you 

have any sort of zone that's more permeable what's 

expect there's a connect to the , I would 

think you can get the movement of fluids there. 

Q. Now, you had menti - and you mayor may not 

know the answer to this had mentioned water 

resources, water withdrawals ing one of ial 
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impact tors creating a karst Are you 

aware of any water withdrawals in the West White region 

of p 1 7 

A. 'm not aware of them specifically 

literature that I've done, though from I've 

from discussions beforehand, 's water 

wells for a company and then 's a 1 number 

of resi have their own supply Is. 

Q. So ly in putting together P 10, you've 

route well, let me ask you s. You 

underst s pipeline right-of-way, do you unders 

that , s 1 of the existing Mariner East 17 

A. Yes, I do. 

Q. And do you understand that that's so 

of-way East 2 and Mariner East 2X are ing 

ins 1 

A. Yes. 

Q. You ly already answered this. In 

regard to -out situation, is it a surprise to you 

that frac outs occurred in the geology where the 

pipel is alled? 

A. Since it goes through karst, I would say I'm not 

surpri I not seen or created a plot of all 

report frac outs, so I can't speak to that at any 

Q. Now, you didn't mark it on this, or maybe you 
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Are you aware of a 1 line near where t pipeline is 

being inst led? 

A. Yes, I am aware of it. 

Q. And where -- do you know where it is on the 

lithology that's on this 

A. Yes. I left the roads the rail lines off just 

for clarity, but if you look right the center the 

exhibit and there's the letters "OCc," the 1 1 runs 

approximately through the bottom of the little letter 

"C lf and us 30, I ieve it is, runs a little bit parallel 

to that just to the northwest. So 

those are both, by this map, are both within Conestoga 

formation. 

Q. Do you have concerns about the integrity of the 

rail line and geology on which 1 line is sitting, 

given both act ty and the occurrences that have 

happened in s area? 

A. Well, I mean, I'm not a rail engineer so I can't 

speak to what, you know, what is acceptable for , but 

certainly to a s of sinkholes such as the Lisa 

Drive pret close to rastructure like that, and wi the 

known possibility those sorts of problems can migrate 

out from where they iated, it would give me a lot of 

concern.and I guess I would say I would want to, if I were 

tasked with ing the rail safe, I would want to 
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understand exactly what had happened at Lisa Drive, not just 

that there was a hole and then we filled it up. That's my 

thought. 

Q. You looked at the -- you're familiar with the PUC's 

action to temporarily shut down Mariner East I? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And then you're familiar with the application that 

Sunoco made to have it opened up; is that correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And you know the PUC Bureau of Investigation and 

Enforcement also filed a concurrence along with their 

consultant? There was a summary report with it? 

A. Yes. I read the summary report and the letter that 

was associated with it. 

Q. And you made a comment earlier about, you'd want to 

know what the cause is, not just fill in the holes with 

grouting. Do you feel that, based on what you reviewed, 

that there was sufficient analysis of the cause of the 

sinkholes at the Lisa Lane area, Lisa Drive? 

A. In the summary report, unless I'm mis-remembering, 

there wasn't really a forensic analysis. It appeared to me 

what there was was a study of the extent of potential 

problem. There was geophysical work and some borings, and 

there was the grouting. I'm actually not sure of the timing 

between the two of those. 
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So it dn't -- and the full report, if I had 

revi I didn't lieve I had access to 

would gotten into 

But you know, to me, it's just -- if you want to fix 

somethi , it's important to understand what went wrong 

first so you can avoid having it happen as well 

as to the best fix s , you know, even at that 

locat 

And haven't personal seen materials seem to 

forensi explain what , why it wasn't expected, 

what were the processes went on, and so 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Freed, how longer, 

quest ng? 

MR. FREED: fully another 15 minutes or 

so. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. It will be 5:00 

when you're finished. Are we going to have t for the two 

witnesses of Sunoco? 

MR. WITKES: No, Your Honor. ly we 

could tone. 

JUDGE BARNES: Could you get one done? Could 

the one be available Thursday, or you'll 

MR. WITKES: We'll have to do some juggling. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. Please cont 

MR. FOX: I 't think my cross ion 
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will that long. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Go ahead. 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. As far as the analysis, having looked at report 

was done by the PUC's consultant, I believe the 

summary there were some del attached to that report; 

lS that correct? 

A. Yes. There were at least three I-page figures 

at the back. 

Q. And one of them showed the extent to which the 

invest ion area was? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And are you e, looking at your map, are you able 

to identify us about what area that the igation 

was done the sa sinkholes as part of MEl 

analysis? 

A. Yes. The invest ion went to the northwest, 

approximat to the bottom of that letter "C." If I recall 

correct , it stopped at the railroad tracks, and then 

went southeast along the line right of-way, maybe three 

t that distance, something like what's mapped 

as the phyllite. 

Q. So it would be, am I that it would be well 

above where pipeline right-of way starts? 

A. Yeah. I think if you look at dashes on 
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line, it would probably be down to the second full orange 

dash. 

Q. Okay. There was some discuss earlier when 

Senator Dinniman was on the stand about a void mitigation 

plan that Sunoco 

A. Yes. 

Q. Have you reviewed that plan? 

A. Yes, I have. 

Q. What's your view of the suitability of the plan, of 

Sunoco's plan for vo mitigation? 

A. I think there's a lot of room for improvement, is 

what I would It's a pretty lengthy plan. It's about 

160 pages, if my memory is correct. It was prepared by 

Tetra Tech. 

That plan covers the entire length across Pennsylvania, 

and a bulk of it the back is individual f wi 

segments of the pipeline on it. 

The main -- well, I ss I would say the main issue I 

see with it is that it is ly a mitigation plan, so 

what it's designed, what it appears to be designed to do is 

to fix problems if they're inadvertently scovered. 

And I think that leaves a danger when you're in karst 

areas, because when you discover it, you may have already 

damaged.t property or you may have, you know, issues 

associated with it, and 's not the best opt to then 
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just go back and fix it. 

So t are there were three s, if I recall 

correctly, t were ifically invest ed be 

with geophysics, and those were -- I'm not exact sure how 

were sub-selected, but t area in West Whiteland 

Township was not one of those areas, I don't believe. 

It seems to me that it would have been beneficial if 

plan, rat than just being a mitigation plan, was sort of 

also a prevent plan had a way, in areas that we would 

expect complex ogy, there could have been some sort 

of -testing or i precautions taken to avo the 

sorts of issues like the sa Drive sinkhole. 

MR. FREED: Just one minute, Your Honor. 

(Pause.) 

MR. FREED: A couple more quest I'm 

The ervenor is going to ask 

JUDGE BARNES: Ms. Urbanowicz? 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Thank you, Your Honor. Just 

a few brief stions. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MS. URBANOWICZ: 

Q. Setting aside for a moment any icular 

construction me , could int tion of fluids 

underground in a t area contribute to sinkholes? 

A. Absolutely. 
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Q. And how is it that would happen? 

A. Most lapse sinkholes, which are things that 

we're concerned with, you have to create a void underneath. 

And to create void, you need to remove usually loose 

mat aI, and water is a very ef tive for removing 

loose material. 

And so that's why you have, you know, many, many 

examples -- example, if somebody has a well and are 

pumping it like crazy, you know, real bringing a lot of 

water out, you may generate sinkholes right around there, or 

same thing th a quarry. You basical are us the 

water to clean out karst system, and then you're 

provoking collapses. 

Q. If pressuri fluid were introduced in a karst 

area, would that ent additional sk of sinkholes? 

A. I mean, it's always - it's pressure difference, is 

what drives the flu movement, so if you have surized 

fluid it's ng through the system, you know, 

the potenti to move sediment. 

I ki of use analogy, like if you have a bunch 

dirt on your driveway you get out there th your garden 

without a sprayer and you try and it away, it 

doesn't really move, but if you got t sprayer, it sort of, 

you know, blasts it away. 

Q. Changing gears sl , is it r to say that 
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groundwater travels more readily through a karst area a 

non-karst area? 

A. More rapidly, certainly, and more readily those 

zones where are openings. If you happen to be a 

that's solid rock, then water might move very 

slowly. 

Q. Would apply to movement of bentonite 

underground as well? 

A. I , for purposes of movement of materials, 

bentonite would move similar to any other sediment or 

granular al. only difference is that bentonite 

can pretty sticky stuff. 

Q. As a follow-up to , if bentonite were 

introduced in a karst area, could that a rl to the 

quanti or flow of water lable wells the area? 

A. I think it would just depend upon the particulars. 

I mean, bent te is as a lling mud additive to give 

viscosi or thickness to drill fluid. 

Bent can also be used to plug s, if you're 

using just a of bentonite. So would be r 

that latter circumstance where I think you would completely 

block up the flow of aquifer. 

Q. So bent te could reduce flow of water to a 

well? 

A. Bentonite could reduce the flow of water to a well. 
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Q. Would there be any associ with introducing 

2 fluids underground in a karst area of moving sediments 

3 a water supply? 

4 Yes.A. 

5 Q. And could sediments moving into the water supply 

6 also move bact into the water supp 

7 A. Yes, they ically could. Turbidity, which is 

8 the measurement that we use of how cloudy water is, is 

9 frequently a measure of the level of concern we would have 

10 biologi cont ion, you can think of 

11 microbes as bas ly just being little particles. 

12 And so if part les of clay can be transported, 

13 icles, ogical icles d also be transported. 

14 It just depends upon what the setting is and where the water 

15 is coming from. 

16 MS. URBANOWICZ: Thank you. I 't have any 

17 more stions. 

18 JUDGE BARNES: All right. Cross-examination? 

19 MR. FOX: Yes. 

W CROSS-EXAMINATION 

21 BY MR. FOX: 

22 Q. Dr. Sasowsky, can you tell me when you were 

23 retained? 

24 A. Approximately and a f weeks ago. 

25 Q. So you worked on project about and a 
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half 	weeks? 

A. 	 Yes, sir. 

Q. 	 Have you ever visited West Whitel Township as 

of this? 

A. 	 No, I have not. 

Q. 	 Have you ever visited Lisa Drive? 

A. 	 No, I have not. 

Q. 	 Do you have any f thand experience with looking 

at 	the sinkholes that developed on Lisa Drive? 

(No response.) 

Q. 	 Visual observing it yourself? 

A. 	 No, I haven't been there. 

Q. So I think you testified that you have no opinion, 

profess 1 opinion as to what caus any of the 

subsidences at Lisa Drive i is that correct? 

A. I believe what I testif was that I hadn't read 

anything that explained why they were caused. 

Q. And you have not done an independent evaluation 

what the cause of the subsidence Lisa Drive was, correct? 

A. 	 Correct. 

Q. 	 So you 't know what happened? 

A. 	 Other than that there were sinkholes, no. 

Q. Okay. And as of that, you have not evaluated 

or done any evaluation of whether the occurrences at Lisa 

Drive have or will impact the lroad tracks, correct? 
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A. That's correct. 

Q. You mentioned some enti risks 

associated with Lisa You any 

evaluation about whether any sks will 

actually occur; is correct? 

A. That's correct. 

a little t documents 

that you reviewed, and I just want to sure I'm 

You said you reviewed the BI&E ARM 

You said you reviewed some 

Q. Now, you ment 

that was 

publicly available. You said you 

mitigation and karst plan. Have you any of 

geophysical work that's been West Whiteland 

Township? 

to the 

BIE letter. 

A. Only what was In the summary 

Q. Okay. So only as at to sa ? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. So you have not 

information that has been se 

Mariner East 2 and Mariner East 2X wi West Whiteland 

Township? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. Have you reviewed any 

for modifications to the construction s in West 
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Whitel Township? 

2 A. No, I have not. 

3 Q. I just want to c about this. You're not 

4 any opinion on of the of ME2 

5 or ME2X, correct? 

6 A. I don't believe I was asked my 

7 that. 

8 Q. Okay. Just want to make sure. Same with MEl, 

9 you're not offering any as to the safe operation of 

10 MEl, correct? 

11 A. I don't recall be asked, so I havenlt offered. 

12 Q. Do you have any ion about , if 

13 anyone was exposed in the sa Drive areal there was 

14 soil the pipel ? 

15 A. I believe earl somebody test f that 

16 there was open air below ine. Is what you're 

17 asking? 

18 Q. 11m asking whether you have any 

19 informat about whether was open MEL 

20 A. I havenlt been to It have 

information. 

22 Q. Do you have an to a reasonable of 

23 scientific certainty about integrity of MEl? 

24 A. I can't render an opinion on that that 

25 seems like an engineering question to me. No, I donlt have 
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an nion on that. 

Q. Okay. Have you overseen the actual construction of 

a pipel using HDD technol through karst? 

A. I -- if you mean, I been on sites during 

construction and provided overs , no, I have not been on 

site to see ins lation. 

Q. So can you go back to P 10 for a second? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So I just want to go through some these 

formations here for a second. So in the blue, which I think 

you is Octorara, that's non soluble rock, correct? 

A. 's what it's mapped as, yes. 

Q. Okay. There's a large section on the lower of 

that drawing where the pipeline right of-way goes through an 

area that is not limestone, not soluble rock, correct? 

A. The ion in the Octorara, is that what you're 

refe to? 

Q. 

A. Yes. 

Q. And at the northern side of that drawing, there's 

also a large segment of the right-of-way that goes through 

Octorara that's non-soluble rock, correct? 

MR. FREED: Objection, Your Honor. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Okay. There's a ion Lhat's cted there that 
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goes through Octorara which non-soluble rock on the 

side of the drawing? 

MR. FREED: Can I just ask cl fication 

if we're ng about, in West Whiteland or outside? 

MR. 	 FOX: Outside. 

MR. 	 FREED: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

BY MR. FOX: 

Q. Now, when you looked at this drawing - I just want 

to make sure your testimony is clear on this the, I guess 

they're orange or red dots, I think you testified, am I 

correct, that the person who mapped this could not determine 

whether were occurring gently or abrupt ; is 

correct? 

A. More or less. I I s that these are closed 

depressions that did not show dist , rap format 

They were just low po s in ground. 

Q. So the only ones showed a sinkhole are 

green s? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So have you reviewed or do you know what the 

current 	plans construction methodologies are any of 

drills pass through West Whiteland Township? 

A. I have not reviewed, but through conversations and 

through testimony today or statements counsel, 
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understand that trenching is going to be considered 

portions maybe ier would have done by HDD. 

Q. 	 But you have not reviewed that yourself? 

A. 	 No, I have not. 

Q. You have not reviewed the current design for any 

of the construction that s through West Whiteland 

Township? 

A. No, I haven't ewed any of those engineering 

documents. 

Q. And so you're not aware whether there's to be 

any HDDs through karst formation West Whi and Township 

in the future? 

A. 	 Could you say that again, please? 

Q. 	 Sure. You have no knowl about whether 

will 	be use of any HDDs through format in West 

land Township? 

A. The only knowledge I have is from what was 

mentioned today, and I can't remember who said , that it 

was not going to be any more HDD karst, that it was only 

going to be open trenching. That's limit of my 

knowledge. 

Q. 	 You no independent knowledge? 

A. 	 No. 

Q. Isn't it correct that there are hundreds of miles 

of pipelines and utilit s across country that have been 
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safely inst led in ? 

A. I don't have any a on that, though I could 

believe that it's true. 

Q. And I think you were here ier -- put that map 

up. 

(Pause. ) 

Q. I'm just going to represent to you that are 

all pipelines currently go through Chester County, 

represent to you that go through a karst ion. Do 

you any ssional opinion about whether any of those 

pipelines that go through karst are unsafe? 

A. I don't have any professional opinion on that 

quest 

Q. Okay. So I think you testified, if you find 

something, it could be a million ect that turns into 

a $5 million project. And I by that that you can 

safely construct in with proper procedures, correct? 

A. I think you can safely construct in with 

proper procedures and enough money. 

Q. And that would include a pipeline in karst? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Now, I just want to go through a couple more 

stions and I think I'm done. You testified that you 

really don't know what a flex bore is, correct? 

A. 's correct. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·7150 



288 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

~ 

25 

Q. So you can't render an opinion to a reasonable 

degree of scientific certainty as to whether a flex bore is 

a safe construct technique through karst? 

A. I can't, but I guess I would say any construction 

technique in karst really needs to into account what 

the conditions are, so it's sort of a difficult question to 

answer simply. 

Q. But you've never overseen a flex bore through karst 

technology, correct? 

A. No, I haven't. 

Q. And you've never overseen a horizontal drill 

through karst technol correct? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. In this case, you talked a little bit about open 

cut ing better. Have you done any evaluation whether the 

open cuts that are proposed in West Whitel Township 

through karst would create an issue of sinkholes as part 

MEl or ME2? 

A. I have not done any specif evaluation that. 

My statements were just that time you're mucking around 

in limestone like this, you have the potenti for creating 

problems. 

Q. And you testified a little bit about frac-outs. We 

call them inadvertent returns, but we're going to use the 

same language that, okay? 
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A. All right. 

Q. So you have no independent knowledge how many 

inadvertent returns occurred in West Whiteland 

Township; is that correct? 

A. That's correct. I know that on the website, they 

are - well, all the frac-outs are reported and enumerated, 

but I don't have independent knowledge that. 

Q. And you don't know how many occurred in West 

Whiteland Township, do you? 

A. No, I don't. 

Q. 	 And you have no idea where they occurred? 


(No response. ) 


Q. In West Whiteland Township? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. you don't know whether one occurred on Shoen 

Road, correct? 

A. Since I don't know where any of them occurred, yes. 

Q. Thank you. So you have no opinion to a reasonable 

degree of scientific certainty that there are going to 

any inadvertent returns through the construction techniques 

that are proposed in West Whitel Township in future, 

correct? 

A. I'm sorry, could say that again? 

ofQ. You have no opinion to a reasonable 

sc ific certainty as to whether any inadvertent returns 
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will occur in West Whiteland through the 

construction techniques that are proposed? 

A. That's correct. I don't. 

Q. And again, the last question I have for you is, you 

can't testify with a reasonable of scientif 

that sinkholes will at any 


location with 
 to the remaining construct in West 

Whiteland Township, correct? 

A. 	 I don't a crystal 1. No, I cannot do that. 

MR. FOX: Thank you very much. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any rect? 

MR. FREED: Thank you, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: is an intervenor that 

to ask 	- you have just a couple of quest ? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: I can go 

MR. FOX: Well, really shoul 't go last, 

should 	have gone fore me. 

JUDGE BARNES: You should go first. Just one 

stion, you may come up to a mic. 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: Go ahead. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: 

Q. Okay. Just one quest Did you say you're a 

pro sor now? 
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A. Yes t I am. 

Q. I!m going to ask you a ion similar to 

what I asked the Senator! but offering it to you as a 

professor. Going back to void mit ion plan that 

Sunoco for the DEP prior to construction t when 

classified area of Lisa Drive as very low risk to 

problems HDD drilling and they also classified the area 

I live on the wells were destroyed as also very low 

risk! the section in which is what we're talkingI 

about! the section through Exton which passes largely 

through two formations that have karst formation in 

them! Sunoco has classifi those as low sk. 

So if you had presented that geology to your students 

and gave the basic knowledge that you have of HDD 

drilling they had turned in a project labeling that area 

as low ri what grade would you have g them? 

A. Wellt I try to forgiving to my students. 

Q. Wellt let's be 

A. You know t I think that the methodology that was 

used to erize the level of risk a the pipeline 

right-of obviously has some failings t you know t and 

course any sk analysis is not perfect. 

But I think the key is! what can we learn from that! you 

know! what went wrong. If we were going to go forward 

do construct without problems! you know! can we 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761.7150 
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learn from and maybe revise the estimation, because 

nobody wants a collapse their back yard or in their 

driveway or someplace where it's, you know, potenti a 

health risk. 

MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you, ma'am. 

Did you have any cross on that question? 

MR. 	 FOX: Nothing on that question, no. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. So s is 

questions, redirect. 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. I know we've been focused a lot on, and we talked 

about the man-made activities and things that can result in 

sinkholes, particularly focused on the construction 

of ME2. What about other activities? If a water line 

breaks in a karst on underneath pipel can that 

have ability to create sinkholes? 

A. 	 Yeah, absolutely. I mean, if you have mixed 


ructure, I think it becomes much more challenging. I 


mean, there are many ances of water 1 breaks that 


initiated collapses. 


I mean, big one that comes to mind is Corporate 

Plaza Building Allentown, which some cades 

basically to be torn down because there was a water main 
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break that then caused subsidence of a large part the 

2 structure. 

3 You know, any - when you have linear ects like 

4 this, when you have, you know, water pipelines and things 

like that, if they create zones of high permeability, if 

6 they're bedded in gravel or something like that, you get 

7 water movement along them, you get a leak, you can get 

8 raveling or movement of the regolith, the loose material on 

9 top, and you get collapses that are related to 

infrastructure lures. They become worse because of the 

11 infrastructure that triggers them. 

12 Q. On another one, you were asked questions about 

13 Shoen Road and the drinking water. You understand some 

the wells went dry? 

A. Yes, I heard that. 

Q. Do you have any opinion on why that happened? 

17 A. I find it rather perplexing. I haven't seen an 

18 explanation for it. The combination of some wells going dry 

19 and some houses flooding suggests sruption of a confining 

unit or rerouting an aquifer, but I haven't seen any 

21 mat I that would explain -

22 Q. Just tell me what you mean by "disruption of a 

23 conf ining uni t . II 

24 A. So we think about water moving underground. 

There's rocks that the water can move through, which we call 
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aquifers, and then are confining units whi are units 

that block the movement of water. 

And so if we have a case where a well was funct 

and then all of a sudden doesn't have water in it 

anymore, the question is, where did the water go. 

And one possible cause for that could be the 

of a confining unit would allow water to drain out 

that aquifer and go to a stream or, you know, go 

somewhere else. 

And you know! we see s kind of thing happen with 

large road cuts, for e. If you're putting in an 

interstate highway and 's houses next to it! the 

might lose their water Is because basically you've cut 

into the aquifer. 

But I have not looked at specific topography 

hydrology at the Shoen Road instance, and I haven't seen any 

reports that were forens nature to explain what 

happened. 

Q. You were asked some ions about whether you 

visited West Whiteland Township, and I know you had 

mentioned in your direct you have been to various 

similar areas in the area, but you didn't know if you were 

West Whiteland Township; is correct? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. Why didn't you visit West Whiteland Township prior 
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to this hearing? 

A. There just wasn't time. We had talked about it, 

but because I live in Ohio and it was the end of the 

semester and we were racing up onto this, it was not 

possible for me yet to visit. 

Q. Do you intend, given, as we move into the complaint 

discovery process, to visit the site? 

A. Yes. 

Q. You were asked about whether or not you knew or had 

an opinion about what caused the subsidence in the Lisa 

Drive by Mr. Fox; do you recall that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And you said you didn't know, right? 

A. Yes. 

Q. You didn't know even though you reviewed the PUC 

consultant summary report and all the other documents that 

at least were made publ with regard to Lisa Drive, 

correct? 

A. That's correct. I didn't see any information about 

causation. It seemed to me that that was more of a remedial 

report that was looking at the limits of the sinkhole with a 

view towards ring the ground surface. 

Q. Mr. Fox asked you about whether you had previously 

testifi to something, and I'm going to ask you a question 

now. Do you have any opinion about the safety of these 
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pipelines the geologic foundation on which they rest 

2 will rest, knowing everything we know from - at 

3 to this point? 

4 A. Well, I guess my opinion would that I think it's 

5 everybody's best interest, both the line operator and 

6 everybody involved, to have it be safe. 

7 And in my experience karst areas, what that means is 

8 an extra degree of care is needed to minimize the I ihood 

9 problems, whether that done through probing or c 

10 geologic studies or geophysical invest ions. 

11 Q. Does include doing these of 

12 investigations lowing any significant construction in the 

13 area? 

14 A. Well, yeah, I guess I would say I think so, 

15 if you have potential disruption, particularly 

16 sruption off the path construct as we mentioned 

17 could occur, you want to and what those hazards are 

18 short-ci them if you can. 

19 Q. And do you hold opinion to a reasonable 

20 scientific certainty? 

21 A. Yes, I do. 

22 MR. FREED: 's all I 

23 JUDGE BARNES: All right. Thank you, sir. 

24 You may step down. 

25 (Witness excused.) 
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JUDGE BARNES: So it's 5:20. The lights will 

go out at 6:00. What are we going to do? 

MR. FREED: Your Honor, just for housekeeping, 

we'll keep my case open because of , you know, resident, 

-- maybe might have two tops, probably just one, and I 

believe they'll be relatively fast. I'm not expecting 

JUDGE BARNES: Let me ask counsel for the 

other side. Would you pre r to have all of the witnesses 

on 

MR. FREED: Well, my the one - 

JUDGE BARNES: Is still here, or he? I 

don't even know who you're 

MR. FREED: He left, the one who was here I 

day, that I identified. 

JUDGE BARNES: Could we have the name of the 

person? 

MR. FREED: Yeah, T.J. len. 

JUDGE BARNES: T.J. Allen? 

MR. FREED: Allen. If you give me a minute, 

the possible second one, I can put them on, if you want, if 

I have just two seconds to talk to them, because I haven't 

actually 

JUDGE BARNES: Do you have someone 

MR. FREED: I have someone I can l, just -

JUDGE BARNES: By telephone? 
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MR. FREED: No. Here. Let me just -

JUDGE BARNES: Let me hear from counsel. 

MR. WITKES: Your Honor, we asked for names of 

witnesses, and Mr. Freed identified one, T.J. Allen. We 

prepared to cross examine him, not some undisclosed other 

person. And it's important, before we put our witnesses on, 

that finish s case, because there's lots of allegations 

being made, not much proof, not much -

MR. FREED: Okay, we don't have to have oral 

argument-

MR. WITKES: opinions to any degree of 

certainty. In fact, I think I just heard one at the end. 

But we need to hear their evidence. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay, had - 

MR. FREED: Well, Your Honor, we 

JUDGE BARNES: All ght, let me talk. Thank 

you. Mr. Freed did indicate when we had the phone 

conference that might two residents, and I didn't 

think it was a problem for counsel for Sunoco at that 

time. I don't think you had identified them 

MR. FOX: I actually emailed him and said, 

lIyou were go to identify the witness to me by end of 

the day, II and said, T.J. Allen. That's exactly what 

said. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. 
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MR. FREED: You remember, Your Honor 

JUDGE BARNES: Well-

MR. FREED: You recall I said I didn't 

want to start throwing out a bunch of names of people I 

wasn't sure I was going to call. 

This is not a critical t of the case. I 

think it would give the Commission a picture 

what's ing on in the area, but 

JUDGE BARNES: Who is the other person? 

MR. FREED: The intervenor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, the intervenor, as an 

intervenor, you can testi You have statement, 

petition to intervene. All right. And then we'll wrap it 

up for day, or did also want to put on a witness? 

MR. FOX: We have one witness that we have to 

get on 

JUDGE BARNES: That absolutely has to get on 

today? 

MR. FOX: that has to go on today, not 

available on the tenth. We'd like them to f sh, close 

their case, and then put on that one witness. 

MR. FREED: I can't close 

JUDGE BARNES: Can we agree to that? 

MR. FREED: I can't close my case because the 

witness left, the one witness left. I mean, we mentioned 
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this earlier when he was leaving. I mean, 

understanding was we were going to t 

ist and then they had two or 

I 

to try to get to. 

JUDGE BARNES: Things went a 

had anticipated today. 

MR. FREED: Absolutely. 

JUDGE BARNES: Are you avail 

to testify, ma'am? 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Me? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Yes. 

MR. FREED: I'm f 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. What I 

the two residential witnesses testi 

first, and then the company can 

witness that absolutely has to testify 

MR. FOX: That's fine. 

JUDGE BARNES: You have until 

MR. FOX: That's no problem. 

this is not - my 

through the 

tnesses they were 

little longer 

e on Thursday 

is to 

on Thursday 

on its one 

today, now. 

6:00. 

21 JUDGE BARNES: And then f up with 

22 r witnesses you want on Thursday. 

23 MR. FOX: They will close case with 

24 two witnesses on Thursday? 

25 JUDGE BARNES: Right. 
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MR. FREED: Correct. 

JUDGE BARNES: We have an agreement? All 

right. 

MR. FREED: Yes, unless - 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, no, unless 

MR. FREED: I'm not going to have any more 

witnesses. 

JUDGE BARNES: No, unless - okay. 

MR. FREED: I'm still going to decide whether 

I'm calling both them. 

JUDGE BARNES: 's f 

Before we 1 the witness, due to the length 

of today's hearing and the anticipated length Thursday's 

ing, I would like to begin the hearing on Thursday at 

9:00 a.m. 

And I need a waiver basi ly of Section 3.7. 

It's been told to me that it would be very difficult for 

transcript to be turned around in 24 hours today. The 

transcript for the Thursday hearing probably will not be 

filed until May 14th. 

And counsel indicated its request to have a 

transcript or to filing of brie ,and I believe 1 

part have agreed that briefs should be filed on May 16th. 

If 	I'm wrong, correct me. 

MR. FREED: That's correct, Your Honor. 
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JUDGE BARNES: That's correct? 


MR. FOX: Yes. 


JUDGE BARNES: So due to my schedule, I'm 


asking for a from the pet 's attorney, a 

of Section 3.7 which requires me to issue a decision 

15 days of the filing. So I'm - I will try to 

it done by the 18th, which is a , but the next my 

schedule is re ly tight, so I'd Ii until the 25th May. 

SENATOR DINNIMAN: with me. 


JUDGE BARNES: Well, I'd like to hear from 


counsel. 

MR. FREED: Yeah, no objection, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you, Senator. 

MR. FREED: If the client's okay with it, I'm 

okay with it. 

JUDGE BARNES: All So I have the 

waiver. 

MR. WITKES: Your Honor, I'd like to call 

Chrostowski. 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. towski, please se 

your right hand. 

Whereupon, 

PAUL CHROSTOWSKI 

having been duly sworn, testified as lows: 

JUDGE BARNES: Please seated. Please state 
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your name and spell it for the record, and speak into the 

microphone. 

THE WITNESS: My name is Chrostowski, 

C H-R-O-S-T O-W-S K-I. 

JUDGE BARNES: You may proceed. 

MR. WITKES: Thank you, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: And I apologize, your name 

again, sir? 

MR. WITKES: I'm sorry. Yeah, I've quite 

most of the day. Neil Witkes, W-I-T-K-E-S. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. Mr. Witkes, go ahead. 

MR. WITKES: Thank you, Your Honor. It's 
I 

okay, obviously, if you pre us sitting down. 

JUDGE BARNES: At mic, 

MR. WITKES: I'm uncomfortable not standing 

with Your Honor. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. WITKES: 

Q. Good afternoon, Dr. Chrostowski. Do you prefer I 

1 you Paul, Dr. Chrostowski? How do you prefer I address 

you? 

A. Paul is fine. 

Q. Okay. Paul, if you look through binder that's 

in of you, I think Tab No. 23 is your CV. 

A. Yes, it is. 
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Q. Can you 	identify that, please? 

A. I see it. 

Q. Is that 	in fact your CV? 

A. 	 Yes, it is. 

MR. WITKES: I move for the admission of P-23. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection to P-23 being 

moved into evidence? 

MR. WITKES: I'm sorry, SPLP. 

JUDGE BARNES: SPLP, got me too. 

MR. FREED: No objection. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as SPLP Exhibit No. 

23 for identification, and was received in evidence.) 

MR. FREED: Just as I'm thinking about it, 

Your Honor, we'll have to circle back and do the exhibits 

for Dr. Sasowsky. 

JUDGE BARNES: Why don't you do that now? Any 

objection to, what was this, P-10? 

MR. FREED: P-10, and I also - 

JUDGE BARNES: And P-9 was the curriculum 

vitae? 

MR. FREED: The CV. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection to P-9 or P-10 

being 	admitted into evidence? 

MR. WITKES: No. 

JUDGE BARNES: They are admitted. 
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(Whereupon, the documents marked as Petitioner's 

Exhibits No.9 and 10 were received in evidence.) 

BY MR. WITKES: 

Q. Paul, Exhibit 23, is that a summary of your 

credenti s? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. And could you just explain to Judge Barnes what 

your educational background is? And this is in the f 

relevant to analysis. 

A. Yes. I have a bachelor's of science in chemi 

from University of ifornia Berkeley. I have a 

master's of science environmental sciences as a United 

States Public Health Service Trainee from Drexel University, 

and I have a doctorate environmental engineering and 

science, also from Drexel University. 

Q. Do you have any professional certifications, sir? 

A. Yes. I'm certified as a qualifi environmental 

fessional. That's a multi disciplinary certification, by 

the Institute for Professional Environmental Practice 

located in Pittsburgh. 

Q. And describe the experience, the kinds of 

experience you've had in performing risk analysis. 

A. Yes. I have approximately 40-plus or minus years. 

I did my first ri analysis in 1979. That was for Love 

25 Canal site, which I think most people have heard 
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Since then, I've in academia. I've been in 

industry. I've been a consultant in practice. My2 


practices focus on ri analysis and ronmental
3 


forensics.
4 

Q. And have you qualified and testified as an5 


expert in courts or proceedings?
6 

A. Yes, sir, quite a few times.7 

8 Q. Explain to Her Honor what risk analysis is. 

9 A. sk analysis is a term that encompasses -- we've 

10 heard both risk analysis and risk assessment today. I 

II be the only professional risk analyst , so I get to 

12 opine on what those terms mean. 

13 But in general, sk analysis is a branch of science 

14 where are assessing probabil and the consequences 

of some action.15 

In my particular spec ty, I most look at the16 

17 probability and consequences of person's exposure to 

hazardous materials or environment's to18 

hazardous materials.19 

20 MR. WITKES: Your Honor, I would do more, but 

21 in the interest of moving through this, I am just going to 

22 offer Dr. Paul Chrostowski as an expert sk analysis. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection?23 

MR. FREED: No objection, Your Honor.24 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. He is accepted as25 
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an in analysis. You may proceed. 

MR. WITKES: Thank you, Your Honor. 

BY MR. WITKES: 

Q. Dr. Chrostowski, can you just explain a litt 

more detail how you about performing a sk analysis and 

expl to the Judge? 

A. Yes. Ri analysis lS a formalized lce. It's 

not something that we make up as we go along. Actually, 

there are four stages in sk analysis, and these were 

originally developed by the National Academy of Sciences, 

roughly in early 1980s. 

first s is to ify t hazard. So typi ly 

you would be looking at some material or some chemical, some 

substance. You would determine if that has a hazardous 

property such as toxicity, flammabili , radioactivity, 

something 1 that. So that's hazard ificat , the 

first step of a risk analysis. 

The second step of a risk analysis is to determine who 

or what if anyone or anything can be exposed to it. The 

word lIexposure" actually means to come in contact with. So 

s would be if a person can come into - something, in 

contact with their drinking water, in contact with, touching 

it with their hands. 

For ecological receptors, we're looking at an aquatic 

receptor, if something 1 a fish or an invertebrate can 
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come into contact wi something by swimming through a water 

body. So the second stage is exposure assessment. 

Obviously, if a person or ecological receptor is not 

exposed, there cannot be any risk regardless the sence 

of hazardous material. 

The third step is what we 1 dose response 

quantification. And dose response quantificat really 

relies on fact that some things can be zardous at 

higher levels and some things can be not hazardous at lower 

levels. 

A common example of this is aspirin. Many people t a 

baby aspirin every day as a preventive measure for heart 

attack or stroke. It's absolutely not toxic in that 

concentration. 

If you take more than that, you might start gett some 

side effects, like you might start getting stomach problems 

from too much aspirin. So that's a difference between an 

ef ive dose of a toxicant or drug and a toxic dose of a 

toxicant or drug. 

Another good example we use is that of alcohol. You can 

have one drink and not be impaired. You can have several 

drinks and be very impaired. You can have many drinks and 

actually die from it. So it's the dose response 

relationship. 

The last step of a ri assessment or risk analysis is 
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to put these three things together: the zard 

identification, the dose response quantification and the 

exposure assessment, and you come up with an idea of 

probabil i ty consequences of exposure to this material. 

Q. You've been in the courtroom for at least a portion 

of day, this afternoon? 

A. Yes, sir. 

Q. And you heard some testimony about invert returns 

or -outs? 

A. Yes, I did. 

Q. Did you do a risk analysis related to invert 


returns? 


A. I did a risk analysis of the materials that could 

be involved inadvertent returns. 

Q. Okay. And can you lain to Judge Barnes what you 

did and what the result that was? 

A. Yes. I received from Sunoco a list of I the 


materials that they are using in drilling muds and other 


things associated with zontal directional drilling 


i hard to say. 

And what I did was, I looked at all these materials and 


I evaluated them for the potential hazards. I did s by 


looking at safety data sheets. I looked at governmental 


data bases such as the Hazardous Substance Database. I 


25 looked in the scientific literature, and I looked at what 
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other groups such as the World Health Organization or the 

Environment Protection Agency had done to evaluate these 

materials. 

So I a pretty comprehensive of the hazards that 

were potenti ly present all of these materials. I then 

I determined routes by which a person or other receptor 

could be exposed to them. 

And typically here we're talking about exposure through 

drinking water. I understand that was a demonstration 

or testimony earlier today about a bottle of water that had 

some materi in it that somebody spoke of. 

Also, an inadvertent return can express itself on the 

surface of earth, so someone could theoretically be 

dermally by touching that material. 

Q. Can you turn to Tab 24, Exhibit 24 in binder? 

A. Okay. 

Q. What are these? 

A. are the group of data or 

sometimes led mat safety a sheets that I 

evaluated to determine the hazards associated with drilling 

mud materials. 

Safety a sheets are a regul requirement of the 

Occupati Health and Safety Administration. so, some 

parts of regulat depend upon that. are used 

worldwide to convey in the context of hazard 
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communication. 

Q. Is this documentation that experts like yourself in 

this field would reasonably rely upon in doing a risk 

analysis? 

A. 	 Absolutely. 

MR. WITKES: I would move for the admission of 

Exhibit SPLP-24. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection? 

MR. FREED: No objection, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: It is admitted. 

(Whereupon, 	 the document was marked as SPLP Exhibit No. 

24 for identification, and was received in evidence.) 

BY MR. WITKES: 

Q. What/s your understanding of the materials 

drilling mud that someone could potentially be exposed to if 

there were an invert return? 

A. The material - obviously this represents several 

materials in reo The one that we/ve discussed mostly here 

today is called bentonite. Bentonite is a 

natural material. Bentonite consists mostly the ements 

aluminum, calcium l sodium, silicon and oxygen. It's very 

small particle zed materi that is probably the primary 

constituent most of se lling muds. 

Q. Do you have an understanding of what percentage of 

drilling mud is consisting bentonite? 
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A. I don't actually know the percentage. 

Q. Is it the predominant ingredient?2 

A. Yes, it certainly is the dominant. The others are3 

4 present in much smaller amounts. 

Q. Okay. And the others that I think are in there are5 

6 Fuse-It and Magma Fiber? 

A. 's correct.7 

Q. Okay. And so those are addit ?8 

9 A. Yes. They're additives that are used to supplement 

10 the activity or to give extra activity to bentonite in 

11 water for the drilling mud. 

12 Q. And they mayor may not be added depending upon 

13 what's going on wi that particular II, correct? 

A. That's correct.14 

Q. And so drilling mud consists primarily of water and15 

16 bentonite and then there mayor not be these additional 

additives?17 

A. Yes.18 

Q. Do you have an opinion within a reasonable degree19 

20 of scientific certainty about whether the invert return of 

drilling mud poses a health or ety sk to humans?21 


22 A. Yes, I do. 


Q. And could you 1 Judge Barnes what your opinion23 

is and the basis for it, ease?24 

A. Yes. My opinion is that se materials do not25 
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pose a health and safety risk to human beings, at least as 

far as exposure to them is concerned, either through water 

or through soil. 

The reason that I arrived at that conclusion was, first, 

that these are extremely low toxici materials. Bentonite 

is a very common material. We are all exposed to bentonite. 

Bentonite is approved by the Food and Drug 

Administration as a food additive. It's approved as a 

component of cosmetics, approved as a component of personal 

care products. It can be found in detergents. It can be 

found in probably not in this bottle of water, but it can 

be found in many, many common consumer products. 

You could walk into any CVS or Walgreen's drug store and 

find quite a few bentonite products. Bentonite has a long 

history of use medicine, both folk medicine and 

mainstream medicine. 

s is used either internally for things like diarrhea 

or gas people might get. It's also used dermal as a wound 

dressing. Recently, Dr. Lynn Williams and her colleagues at 

the Arizona State University have some exciting news that 

bentonite actual has anti-microbial properties. 

And so this means that it can be used as an antibiotic 

application on skin. It will actually kill bacteria 

that can cause health problems. 

We've read a lot about antibiotic resistance ely, and· 
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this is why bentonite, this old, old medicine, is actually 

so exciting now. I it's going to have more widespread 

use in medicine in future. 

But bentonite is generally a benign mat ther 

through dermal contact, as one might contact in 1 from an 

inadvertent return, or by drinking it as one might contact 

in water. 

The other two als that Mr. Witkes to are 

present in much concentrations. Fuse-It is 

also something is found in many products. You might 

recognize it more the names polyethylene or 

PEG. You often see on things like sunscreens or cosmetics 

PEG-10, PEG-40. are different forms of material. 

Nonoxynol is trade name of that has been 

used in birth control drugs and other appl It's 

been extensively Again, it has a verYt very low 

toxicity. 

The last materi that Mr. Witkes ment is actually 

a mineral fiber, so it looks somewhat like f or 

like steel wool. It's a fiber made out of material 

that in essence no toxicity associated wi ther 

ingesting it or t it on your skin. 

So the basis my conclusions are that even if a person 

came into contact materials in 1 water or on 

the surface of the , because of their low 
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toxicity, there would not be any th effects. 

Q. Has EPA, US EPA looked at bentonite at all terms 

of charac zing its toxicity? 

A. I don't believe that the EPA has. The Food and 

Drug Administration has. The World th Organization has. 

It's not a zardous substance. It's not on any of the list 

of hazardous substances, so EPA has no reason to 

charact ze it or to classify it. 

It has been approved by the National Sanitation 

Foundation for use in drinking water treatment. I think 

that pretty much shows position where it stands on 

regulatory bodies. 

Q. Is it so used to I residential wells as 

casing? 

A. Yes, it is. And it actually used to treat water to 

remove other particulate matter and bacteria from water. 

Q. Putting aside potential exposure to bentonite from 

an invert return, are there other day~to~day exposures to 

bentonite that we may have? 

A. Well, I think I mentioned a lot of the products 

that they are Bentonite is in many hundreds consumer 

products. And as I told Her Honor earlier, you could walk 

into drug store, any CVS, any Walgreen's in this country 

and you could find bentonite on the shelves. 

So it's very widely available, and if you use makeup, if 
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you use sunscreen, you're certainly being exposed to 

bentonite at some point. 

Q. Would you ze it as being ubiquitous 

the environment? 

A. Yes, I would. 

Q. Have I covered your opinions with respect to 

potential for any human sks from exposure to 

returns? 

A. I believe so. I would just point out that 

bodies that I mentioned l World Health Organizat 

the National Sanitation Foundation have made blanketl 

statements that bentonite is a low-toxicity material. 

I meant one need not rely on my opinion necessarily 

this, but to go to tative world bodies who also hold 

that opinion. 

MR. WITKES: No further questions Your Honor.l 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. Cross. please 

bear in mind, there's 15 minutes before the 1 go out. 

You might want to your papers together. It/s going to 

get dark in here. Go 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MR. FREED: 

Q. Good doctor. Just some quick ions. 

You mentioned materi s drilling mud, and I know we 

looked at the MSDF s in Exhibit 24. Are the MSDF 
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sheets for all the materials in drilling mud? 

2 A. se are the materials that were used in the 

3 Mariner East projects or that are proposed to be used in 

4 them. Drilling mud has many different applications and so 

5 other materials can be - but these were supplied by Sunoco 

6 as representative the materials in Mariner East 

7 project. 

8 Q. Well, is it representative or are they the 

9 mat als that are being used in Mariner project? 

10 A. These are the materials that are being used. 

11 Q. And you mentioned that lling mud is general 

12 water and bentonite, and you said that there were some 

13 additional additives, polyethyl glycol, correct? 

14 A. Yes. 

15 Q. And what are the other additives? 

16 A. The other ones we ked about today was metallic 

17 fiber, magma fiber. Concrete is also used in drilling 

18 projects. 

19 Q. And do you know if that was used on the Mariner 

20 East project? 

21 A. Concrete was listed, yes. 

22 Q. Okay. What's the city of concrete? 

23 A. Well, concrete is not water soluble, so you can't 

24 really be exposed to it by drinking water. Also, we come 

25 into contact with concrete every day, walking on 
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touching on it. It extremely low toxicity. 

Q. Well, I'm correct, isn't there, there's a 

fference between coming contact with something and 

ingesting something? 

A. Yes, is. 

Q. So the ri , and , looking at what you went 

through when you do a sk analysis, the sks are different 

if you're exposed through dermal versus ingestion, correct? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. So wi respect to bentonite, what are risks 

when you ingest bentonite? 

A. Well, bentonite is a therapeutic agent. The ri 

- there are ly no sks that we know unless you 

would ingest huge quantities of it. It could cause a 

blockage of intestinal tract. 

Q. What's a huge quantity? 

A. would depend on the person and the type of 

bent teo We're talking about pound amounts. 

Q. At one time or over a period of time? 

A. Well, you know, these materials will s through 

your strointestinal tract. Resident time in the stomach 

is only about two hours. Most constituents of bentonite 

would be dissolved in the stomach because the pH of the 

stomach is two. It's an acid. It dissolves many these 

materials. 
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So you would have to oad that, and anything 

else that's left would pass through the lower GI tract. So 

these mat als will pass out in a day or less. So you 

would ly have to eat 1 quantities over a very short 

period time for it to have an effect. 's anecdotal 

i literature of people who attempt to commit cide by 

eating onite and fail to do so. 

Q. 	 And you mentioned it's now being used as a 

ic treatment; is correct? 

A. 's correct. 

Q. 	 So is that being igated then by FDA? 

A. 	 Yes. 

Q. 	 And that's undergoing clinical studies? 

A. It's currently, as use as an antib , it's 


undergoing clinical studies. Bentonite has used for 


s as an over-the-counter remedy for trointestinal 

problems including di and gas. The FDA ates that 

under category of ly recognized as , so that 

doesn't require any clini trials. 

Q. But the use as an antibiotic t you would need a 


pre 
 ion for that? 

A. 	 You would t yes. 

Q. Did you look at cumulative impact the 

bentonite and the other additives that are drilling 

mud to determine the risk? 
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A. Yes. There is no cumulat impact. If they are 

toxic at any dose, their mechanisms toxicity are very 

different, so they do not impact, don't interact with 

each 

Q. What about the toxicity of the polyethyl glycol? 

What's toxicity of that? 

A. That actually has been ed. It has a mammalian 

toxici 88 milligrams per ki day. That's a 

very high dose. If you were to concomitant with 

bentonite, that would actually ilitate the flow of 

bent te through your system it acts more as a 

laxat 

Q. How much material of this polyethyl glycol is in 

the drill mud? 

A. That would depend upon ific situation. 

don't that information. 

Q. So you don't know how much polyethyl glycol from 

the inadvertent returns that into the water 

suppl ? 

A. No, I don't, if any. 

Q. Right, but if there is any, you have no -- so you 

don't know if there was or wasn't, correct? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. you don't know, if was, how much it was 

or it was at the high amount that you said would 
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a amount, correct? 

A. I think that would be very improbable since the 

information I was given notes that very little of this 

mat is used, and it would have to be luted, of 

course, in groundwater to into water. 

Q. What's livery litt ?II 

A. There again, I don't have the exact amounts. 

Q. What about metallic fiber? How much of that 

what's toxicity on ? 

A. That has, in essence, no toxic That's a solid 

material. It remains as a solid material. 

Q. It's a metal? 

A. It's a metal f It's a glass fiber, actually. 

Q. That doesn't like it would a good thing to 

have your drinking water. 

A. Well, I don't whether you would consider it good or 

not. It might not be aesthetically pI , but it doesn't 

have any intrinsic ity. 

Q. Well, let me you about You're not 

testi the esthetics having 

or any of these other materials in your drinking water, are 

you? 

today 

A. No, I'm not. 

regarding the 

impact se materials could have on water lines, 

Q. And you're not testifying 
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anything else associated with your water system, 

correct? 

A. 	 That's correct. 

MR. FREED: 's all I have, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: I right. Any 

MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: One. 

JUDGE BARNES: One question? Go ahead, ma'am. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MS. MARCILLE KERSLAKE: 

Q. Are you aware that FDA has is warnings to 

consumers about, I guess, sting bentonite clay? 

A. No, 	 I am not. 

Q. They , a number of them, because of lead levels 

the bentonite. Most recent ,the one I recall is 

March 2016 for a product call Best Bentonite Clay. 

MR. FOX: Your Honor, that's not a question 

and it sounds Ii she's testi 

JUDGE BARNES: 's fine. If you wish to 

testimony, you can on Thursday, but this is the time 

questioning 	 witness. 


MS. MARCILLE-KERSLAKE: Okay. 
 I'm new 

to this game. 

JUDGE BARNES: 's okay. All right. 

MR. WITKES: Nothing on - 

JUDGE BARNES: Did you have something? 
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MS. URBANOWICZ: I do, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Go ahead. Be quick. 

MS. URBANOWICZ: Quick 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MS. URBANOWICZ: 

Q. Your ri analysis focused on direct exposure of 

humans to bentonite, correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So your analysis didn't look at sks to streams 

and wetlands? 

A. I looked at impacts on aquatic life in general. I 


looked at aquatic organisms such as macroinvertebrates, high 


organisms such as fi and plants including algae. 


Q. Are you aware the Pennsylvania Department 

Environmental Protection has found bentonite can have 

detrimental impacts on aquatic life? 

MR. WITKES: Your Honor, I'm going to object 

to this line of questioning. We're here about sa This 

is not a DEP proceeding. 

JUDGE BARNES: I understand it's not a - 

MR. WITKES: This has nothing to do with the 

issues 

JUDGE BARNES: Well, she's king about the 

safety of bentonite, and he's an expert in environmental 
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risks whi includes going beyond human health, so I'm going 

to allow question. 

MR. WITKES: He can certainly speak to I 

just don't think it's relevant - 

JUDGE BARNES: To this proceeding. 

MR. WITKES: in this case, yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. Your objection is 

noted. It's overruled. 

THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am. This to dose 

response ationship. There are some extremely high 

concentrations of bentonite could be ha to 

aquatic Ii I would need to have data on ific 

water body, the organisms are living there what the 

concentrations of bentonite were, etcetera, in to have 

a conc about that water body. 

BY MS. URBANOWICZ: 

Q. Your analysis didn't look at how bentonite can 

alter pre pathways groundwater movement, correct? 

A. 	 's correct. 

Q. your analysis 't look at how bentonite 

could di the flow of water into a drinking water well? 

A. 	 No, it did not. 

MS. URBANOWICZ: No further quest Thank 

you. 

JUDGE BARNES: 1 right. No 
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quest ? 

MR. WITKES: Nothing on redirect. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank YOU I sir. You may step 

down. Thank you very much. 

(Witness excused.) 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. I believe that/s 

going to conclude today/s hearing. We will reconvene 

Thursday morning l May 10 1 at 9:00 a.m. We are adjourned. 

(Whereupon I at 5:53 p.m'l the hearing was adjourned l to 

be reconvened at 9:00 a.m'l MondaYI May 10 1 2018 1 in 

sburg pennsylvania.)l 
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